

Report of the
Attorney General
to the
Congress of the United States
on the Administration of the

**Foreign Agents Registration Act** 

of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending December 31, 2014

Report of the Attorney General to the Congress of the United States on the Administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending December 31, 2014

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION 1-1
AFGHANISTAN1
ALGERIA3
ANTIGUA & BARBUDA4
ARUBA5
AUSTRALIA6
AUSTRIA8
AZERBAIJAN9
BAHAMAS12
BAHRAIN
BANGLADESH14
BARBADOS16
BELGIUM17
BERMUDA
BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA19
BRAZIL21
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS22
BURKINA FASO23
CAMEROON24
CANADA25
CAPE VERDE30
CAYMAN ISLANDS31
CHILE32
CHINA33
COLOMBIA36
CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)38
CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)39

COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)40
CROATIA41
CYPRUS42
CZECH REPUBLIC44
DENMARK45
DOMINICA46
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC47
ECUADOR48
EGYPT51
EL SALVADOR
EQUATORIAL GUINEA53
ESTONIA54
ETHIOPIA55
FIJI57
FINLAND
FRANCE59
GABON60
GEORGIA61
GERMANY63
GHANA66
GIBRALTAR67
GREAT BRITAIN
GUATEMALA70
GUERNSEY71
HAITI73
HONDURAS74
HONG KONG75
HUNGARY78
TCELAND 70

INDIA80	
INDONESIA82	
INTERNATIONAL83	
IRAN86	
IRAQ87	
IRELAND92	
ISRAEL94	
ITALY96	
JAMAICA98	
JAPAN99	
JORDAN112	
KAZAKHSTAN113	÷
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF114	
KOSOVA121	
KUWAIT122	
KYRGYZSTAN124	
LAOS125	
LEBANON126	
LIBERIA127	
LIBYA128	
LUXEMBOURG132	
MALAYSIA133	
MALI136	
MARSHALL ISLANDS137	
MAURITIUS139	
MEXICO140	
MOLDOVA	
MONACO144	
MONGOLIA145	

MONTENEGRO146	
MOROCCO147	
NAGORNO KARABAKH151	
NETHERLANDS152	
NEW ZEALAND153	
NICARAGUA154	
NIGERIA156	
NORTHERN IRELAND158	
NORWAY159	
PAKISTAN160	
PALAU161	
PALESTINE162	
PERU163	
PHILIPPINES164	
POLAND	
QATAR166	
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN167	
ROMANIA168	
RUSSIA	
RWANDA171	
SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC172	
SAUDI ARABIA173	
SCOTLAND177	
SINGAPORE178	
SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC180	
SOUTH AFRICA182	
SPAIN	
SRI LANKA185	
ST. LUCTA	

ST. VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES	190
SWEDEN	192
SWITZERLAND	193
SYRIA	194
TAIWAN	195
THAILAND	199
TIBET	201
TOGO	202
TUNISIA	203
TURKEY	204
UGANDA	209
UKRAINE	210
UNITED ARAB EMIRATES	212
UNITED KINGDOM	216
VANUATU	217
VENEZUELA	218
VIETNAM	219
APPENDIX A - REGISTRANT INDEX	A-1
APPENDIX B - SHORT FORM INDEX	B-1

## Foreword

## To the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States of America in Congress Assembled:

On behalf of the Attorney General, we have the honor to report on the administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, pursuant to Section 11 of the Act (22 U.S.C. § 621), which requires the Attorney General to report every six months to the Congress concerning the administration of the Act, as well as the nature, sources and content of informational materials disseminated and distributed by agents of foreign principals registered under the Act. This report covers the administration and enforcement of the Foreign Agents Registration Act for the six months ending December 31, 2014.

The text of this report lists, according to geographical area or nationality field, all agents who were registered at any time during the second six months of 2014, or who reported for the first time in that period activities, receipts or disbursements for the previous period. It includes the identities of the agents and their foreign principal(s), a description of the agent's activities, a total figure for monies received, a description of any informational materials disseminated, and a listing of all individual agents. This report, and information on the activities of foreign agents, can be accessed on the FARA website, which is linked through the National Security Division at <a href="https://www.usdoj.gov/nsd/">www.usdoj.gov/nsd/</a>.

Improvements continue to be made to the Foreign Agents Registration Act computerized records system and Internet website, http://www.fara.gov/. In response to the Honest Leadership and Open Government Act of 2007, FARA registrants shall file registration statements and supplements in electronic form. In April 2011, the Department of Justice unveiled FARA eFile, a system for the electronic filing of registration statements and supplements. The system enables foreign agents to electronically file documents with the Department of Justice. It is an intuitive online filing process, which allows registrants to register and pay the required registration fees online 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Additional information about FARA eFile can be found at <a href="https://www.fara.gov/efile-faq.html">www.fara.gov/efile-faq.html</a>.

An important purpose served by the Foreign Agents Registration Act is to inform the Government and the people of the United States of the identity of persons engaging in political activities for or on behalf of foreign governments, foreign political parties and other foreign principals, so that their statements and activities can be viewed in light of their associations.

Registration under the Act does not imply recognition by the United States Government of the legitimacy of any particular foreign government, or foreign political party. Furthermore, registration does not indicate approval by the United States Government of the activities of registered agents or the content of any informational materials they disseminate.

**Statistical Summary** 

During the six month period ending December 31, 2014, the Department received 37 new

registration statements and terminated 17 registrations. A total of 341 active registrations,

representing 524 foreign principals were on file during the period of July 1, 2014 through

December 31, 2014. Individuals acting as officials or employees or rendering assistance to a

registrant for or in the interests of the latter's foreign principal filed 263 new short form

registration statements under the Act, bringing the total short form registrations to 1,850 during

the period of July 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014. There were 84 new agreements with

foreign principals reported by agents under the Act, and 51 agreements with foreign principals

were terminated during this period.

Pursuant to P.L. 102-395 enacted on October 6, 1992, which authorized the Attorney

General to establish fees to recover the cost of administering the Foreign Agents Registration

Act, \$145,276.00 in fees was received during the six month period ending December 31, 2014.

A total of \$9,207,167.30 has been collected since the program was initiated through December

31, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter J. Kadzik

Assistant Attorney General Office of Legislative Affairs

# LISTING ACCORDING TO THE GEOGRAPHICAL AREA OR NATIONALITY FIELD OF REGISTRANTS WHOSE STATEMENTS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

The dollar figure included for each registrant represents the total amount of money received in the United States in furtherance of the agency purpose by agents working on behalf of the foreign principal. This information is based on the registrant's reporting period rather than the calendar year.

The list is compiled alphabetically by country or location<sup>1</sup>; however, it necessarily will include foreign principals which have no association with the government.

The report sets forth the name, address and registration number of the registrant, the identity of the foreign principal, the nature of their activities, and the amount of monies received, if any.

\_

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Country or location is not reflective of United States foreign policy regarding recognition of sovereignty.

#### **AFGHANISTAN**

Fenton Communications #5945

1000 Vermont Avenue, NW

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20005

Transformation and Continuity, Ajmal Ghani

Nature of Services: None

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Fenton Communications #6245 (T)

630 9th Avenue

Suite 910

New York, NY 10036

Transformation and Continuity, Ajmal Ghani (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications and media relations services to support efforts to promote and enhance the reputation in North America of democracy in Afghanistan and of the presidential candidate Ashraf Ghani in the Afghanistan presidential elections.

Finances: None Reported

#### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West

Washington, DC 20001

Transformation and Continuity (through Roberti White, LLC) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations support to the foreign principal on developments during and after elections in Afghanistan.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **AFGHANISTAN**

#### Roberti + White, LLC #6065

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20004

Transformation and Continuity

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided general political consultancy and public relations services in support of the principal's candidates and activities, including campaign strategy development and implementation; issue formulation and messaging; media consulting; and educational outreach to members of Congress and staff, executive branch officials, media, and non-governmental organizations.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Sanitas International, LLC #5963

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 6th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Abdullah Abdullah Presidential Campaign

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Sanitas International, LLC #5963

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

6th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Ghani, Ashraf

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to U.S. and international media outlets for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## **ALGERIA**

## Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

1717 K Street, N.W. Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20036

Government of the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers to promote Algerian-U.S. relations and respect for human rights.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### ANTIGUA & BARBUDA

**Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Antigua and Barbuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represents the foreign principal with an application made to the National Committee on Foreign Medical Education and Accreditation, pursuant to which the foreign principal seeks to have the U.S. Secretary of Education determine that the foreign principal's medical program accreditation standards are comparable to those used in the United States.

\$6,100.13 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**ARUBA** 

## Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

100 Plaza Drive, FL 1-1 Secaucus, NJ 07094-3677

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## CLS Strategies #5774

1850 M Street, NW Suite 900 Washington, DC 20036

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant served as an advisor to the foreign principal and provided media outreach on behalf of the foreign principal by contacting various media outlets.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

The registrant will serve as an advisor to the foreign principal and will provide media outreach services.

Finances: None Reported

## Hills Stern & Morley, LLP #5965

1120 20th Street, NW North Building, 2nd Floor Washington, DC 20036

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in arranging meetings and speaking engagements with civic groups. The registrant also monitored and advised on issues and developments affecting Aruba's economy and trade, as well as other matters.

\$81,225.66 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**AUSTRALIA** 

#### Destination New South Wales #4450

6100 Center Drive

**Suite 1150** 

Los Angeles, CA 90045

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South

10th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Tourism Tasmania

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided a public and media relations program to promote travel and trade on behalf of the foreign principal. The public relations program included the dissemination of informational materials.

\$44,805.68 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Fletcher Rowley, Inc. #6173

1720 West End Avenue

Suite 630

Nashville, TN 37203

Defence SA/Government of South Australia

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant represented the interest of the foreign principal specifically to encourage the U.S. Navy to utilize the foreign principal for voyage repairs and other tasks as mutually agreed to by the registrant and the foreign principal.

\$112,855.20 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10019

Tourism Australia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services to promote tourism in Australia.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **AUSTRALIA**

## Paramount Strategies #6174

1826 Ward Drive

Suite 201

Murfressboro, TN 37129

Defence SA/Government of South Australia thru Fletcher Rowley

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant evaluated the possibility of amending relevant U.S. laws to allow for expanded use of Australian ports for issues beyond voyage repairs and system maintenance. This activity requires contacting U.S. Government officials.

\$38,464.21 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #6244

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004

Australian Wool Innovation Limited

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant has agreed to discuss strategy for representation of the foreign principal's position in meetings with stakeholders in the U.S., including congressional offices. The registrant will also discuss appropriate congressional offices to be visited, review collateral materials, and accompany the foreign principal to meetings.

Finances: None Reported

#### Tourism Australia #1032

2029 Century Park East

**Suite 3150** 

Los Angeles, CA 90067

Australian National Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**AUSTRIA** 

#### Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

61 Broadway #1701

New York, NY 10006

Austrian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant engaged in marketing and public relations activities, and provided travel information to tourists, travel agents, airline representatives, and tour operators.

\$920,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

3333 Riverwood Parkway, S.E.

Suite 200

Atlanta, GA 30339

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Austrian business people in the United States, prepared business contacts for Austrian companies, and reported business opportunities for Austrian companies in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$33,692.45 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago #6193

500 N. Michigan Avenue

**Suite 1950** 

Chicago, IL 60611

Advantage Austria at the Austrian Federal Economic Chamber (WKO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant worked to establish and foster business and investment relations between Austria and the United States.

\$392,630.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **AZERBAIJAN**

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #6184 (T)

700 12th Street, NW

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Assembly of the Friends of Azerbaijan (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided media relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$46,375.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Delahunt Group, LLC #6215

1147 Hancock Street

Suite 212

Quincy, MA 02169

Representatives in Azerbaijan (through West Coast Connections Inc.) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed consulting services to promote bilateral relations between the United States and the Republic of Azerbaijan.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### JWI, LLC #4990

1401 K Street, N.W.

Suite 400, 4th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

International Bank of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss legislation and issues relating to the security and trade interests of the foreign principal. The registrant also reported verbally and/or in writing on all U.S. Government actions of interest to the foreign principal as deemed appropriate.

\$337,168.24 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### Mair Strategies, LLC #6257

1401 N. Oak Street, G-4

Arlington, VA 22209

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic counsel and public relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### **AZERBAIJAN**

Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the executive branch, and developments on the U.S. political scene generally, and maintained contact, as necessary, with members of Congress and their staffs, executive branch officials, members of the press, and non-governmental organizations.

\$366,404.32 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Potomac Square Group #6096

660 Pennsylvania Ave., SE

Suite 303

Washington, DC 20003

Azerbaijan Consul General, Western US (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Roberti + White, LLC #6065

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20004

SOCAR USA, subsidiary of State Oil Company of Azerbaijan Republic (SOCAR)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal and provided counsel on U.S. policies, activities in Congress and the Executive branch, and developments on the U.S. political scene in general.

\$154,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **AZERBAIJAN**

## Tool Shed Group, LLC #5916

19528 Ventura Boulevard - #495 Tarzana, CA 91356

Consulate General of the Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided consulting services related to strategic communications and relationship building on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$30,200.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**BAHAMAS** 

**Bahamas Tourist Office** #2310

Ministry of Tourism Post Office Box N-3701 Nassau, BAHAMAS

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office) #6223

601 Brickell Key Drive Suite 900 Miami, FL 33131

Bahamas Chamber of Commerce and Employers' Confederation (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services to the foreign principal in the promotion of tourism of the Bahamas.

\$20,352.26 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of the Commonwealth of The Bahamas

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice and representation to the foreign principal on general diplomatic representation and foreign policy matters, US laws, regulations, policies and actions by US Congress, executive branch and US Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal. These included but are not limited to surveillance and privacy matters; bilateral aviation safety matters; the bilateral US-Bahamas relationship; and communications with the US Government or media relating to legislative, public policy or public affairs matters.\r\n

\$1,058,854.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**BAHRAIN** 

## DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assistance in connection with obtaining support for anti-terrorism efforts on behalf

of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Kingdom of Bahrain, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on issues related to the filing and review of a submission under the labor chapter of the U.S.-Bahrain Free Trade Agreement. The registrant also provided assistance in the scheduling of meetings with congressional and Administration officials.

\$62,108.51 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### BANGLADESH

#### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Government of the People's Republic of Bangladesh, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relation services on behalf of the foreign principal to academics, news outlets, and other individuals in the United States.

\$152,528.29 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #6214 (T)

733 10th Street, NW Suite 400 Washington, DC 20001

Organization for Peace and Justice, Inc. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed government relations and direct advocacy services involving contacts with the U.S. legislative and executive branches designed to increase awareness of human rights issues under the current Bangladesh government and to gain support for human rights reform.

\$50,102.62 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Cloakroom Advisors, LLC #6218 (T)

100 M Street, SE

5th Floor

Washington, DC 20003

Organization for Peace and Justice (through Cassidy & Associates) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant engaged members of Congress to support a congressional resolution condemning the actions of the ICT and to use best efforts to include anti-ICT legislative language in the House/Senate versions of the Department of State Operations and related agencies bills.

\$240,329.03 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### BANGLADESH

**KGlobal** #6219 (T)

1919 M Street, NW Suite 610 Washington, DC 20036

Organization for Peace and Justice (through Cassidy & Associates) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performs public relations and strategic communications activities on behalf of the foreign principal. These activities are performed to increase awareness of human rights issues under the current Bangladesh government and to gain support for human rights reforms.

Finances: None Reported

**BARBADOS** 

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

820 Second Avenue

5th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Industrial Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

820 Second Avenue

5th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

1101 17th Street, NW Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20036

Invest Barbados

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored proposed US legislation targeting tax havens such as S. 681 (the Stop Tax Haven Abuse Act), S. 1483 and H.R. 6098 (the Incorporation Transparency and Law Enforcement Assistance Act), S. 2075 (the Cut Unjustified Tax (Cut) Loopholes), and the Levin/Conrad/Whitehead anti-tax haven amendments to the highway bill (S. 1813).

\$2,106.04 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**BELGIUM** 

#### **Belgian National Tourist Office** #529

300 East 42nd Street 14th Floor New York, NY 10017

Belgian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Belgium for individual travelers, press representatives, and travel agents. The registrant also distributed informational materials to promote Belgium as a tourist destination.

\$232,485.79 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of Belgium (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted media relations and consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal during the month of May 2011, registering and reporting such disclosure during this reporting period.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending July 19, 2014

## Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office #5840

New York Times Building 620 Eighth Avenue, 44th Floor New York, NY 10018

Flanders Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Flanders and Brussels, Belgium. The registrant also talked with trade representatives and distributed promotional brochures to individuals and travel agencies.

\$547,538.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **BERMUDA**

## Bermuda Tourism Authority #430

675 Third Avenue 20th Floor New York, NY 10017

Bermuda Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed informational materials to travel agents on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in various workshops, seminars, and travel/trade shows.

\$6,541,870.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Levine & Company #3971

7100 Millwood Road Bethesda, MD 20817

Government of Bermuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional and executive branch activity in the area of investments and tax policy.

\$129,306.96 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Marston Webb & Associates #5929

270 Madison Avenue Suite 1203

New York, NY 10010

Bermuda Ministry of Finance

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA**

## Foley Federal & International Affairs #6239

P.O. Box 61303 Potomac, MD 20859

HDZ1990

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The activities will include the development of understanding for the foreign principal's political positions in Washington for this Bosnian political party. The methods to be utilized will be the normal briefings and related public affairs/communications methods inherent in a traditional supportive program before the U.S. Congress and the US executive branch agencies and departments.

Finances: None Reported

#### Myrmidon Group, LLC #6057

53 Saint Mark's Place

#1

New York, NY 10003

Government of Republika Srpska (including Zeljka Cvijanovic and Milorad Dodik)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP #5939

1750 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of Republika Srpska

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on matters related to international law. This work included the provision of written and oral advice to members of the foreign principal as requested. The registrant also provides information related to members of the U.S. Administration and/or Congress.

\$672,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA**

## RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment #6181

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 201

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Republika Srpska

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant engaged in initiatives to promote trade and investment in the Republic of Srpska and to facilitate good relations between citizens and organizations and the U.S.

\$239,387.84 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Sanitas International, LLC #5963

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

6th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Party of Justice and Trust

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

**BRAZIL** 

#### CDN International, Inc. #5992

1717 K Street Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Social Comunication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services to the foreign principal which included coordinating monthly teleconferences, visits by U.S. journalists to Brazil and interviews by U.S. journalists. The registrant also coordinated the participation of Brazilian officials at events and conferences.

\$150,062.59 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

200 North Broadway St. Louis, MO 63102

Social Communication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives, analysts, and others to organize media events and public relations outreach concerning numerous strategic campaigns while disseminating informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$314,885.90 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

## **British Virgin Islands Tourist Board** #3354

1 West 34th Street

Suite 302

New York, NY 10001-3011

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided services for the dissemination of tourist information through trade and tourist shows, seminars, and advertisements.

\$346,416.32 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, LLP #6221

200 Liberty Street

New York, NY 10281

Government of the British Virgin Islands

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant engaged in meetings with U.S. government officials, including officials of the State Department Bureau of International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs regarding the 2014 International Narcotics Control Strategy Report and related matters.

\$11,539.36 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60601

100 Lives Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted on behalf of the foreign principal public relations and stakeholder engagement activities in the United States to promote, position, launch and manage the 100 LIVES Project.

Finances: None Reported

## Hyman, Lester S. #5166

3826 Van Ness Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20016

British Virgin Islands Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **BURKINA FASO**

## CD Global Strategies Group, LLC #6262

1423 S Street, NW #1 Washington, DC 20009

Government of Burkina Faso

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant organized meetings and events with U.S. Congressional offices, think tanks, NGOs, and media to promote the economic development in Burkina Faso and the West Africa region.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## **CAMEROON**

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the Republic of Cameroon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers to discuss United States-Cameroon bilateral relations. The registrant also monitored and advised the foreign principal on various U.S. policy developments including the Millennium Challenge Account and African Growth and Opportunity Act.

\$174,065.20 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**CANADA** 

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Government of British Columbia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant conducted legal services regarding lumber arbitration.

\$519,216.39 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900 Chicago, IL 60601

Bombardier Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public relations services to increase awareness and understanding of the foreign principal among institutional investors. It helped to redefine the foreign principal's story reflecting its strengths in the aerospace and transportation industries, while demonstrating the leading role it plays in the technology of transport.

\$319,839.95 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 10th Floor New York, NY 10003

Tourism Toronto (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided a public relations program covering trade and media. The public relations program included the dissemination of informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$45,305.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Feverpress, LLC #6240 (T)

50 Murray Street

#602

New York, NY 10007

Province of Alberta (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. government officials as well as U.S. journalists on behalf of the foreign principal and arranged interviews for Alberta Premier Alison Redford's visit to Washington, DC on April 8, 2013.

\$53,725.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Finkelstein Thompson, LLP #5213

1077 30th Street, N.W.

Suite 150

Washington, DC 20007

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Via Rail Canada, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, ongoing media relations including press trips, as well as prepared and distributed press information. The press trips involved verbal and written invitations to travel writers and editors and personal escort of the journalists to the principality.

\$56,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Canada, Embassy

Seattle, W11 90101 2939

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Province of Manitoba, Canada

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided representation on U.S. federal energy policy and legislation that could impact the Province's hydropower exports to the U.S.

\$38,115.75 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Province of Ontario, Canada

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored judicial proceedings related to National Ambient Air Quality Standards.

Finances: None Reported

## **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Ontario, Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry, and Ministry of Citizenship,

Immigration and International Trade

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice on U.S. and international laws, regulations, and policies concerning Canada-U.S. trade issues. The registrant represented the interests of the foreign principal in the softwood lumber from Canada dispute.

\$79,670.07 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Government of Yukon

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal before elected U.S. officials at the federal level. Involvement with these officials and other government personnel were related to policies that impact the Yukon and the Yukon's relationship with the U.S.

\$75,698.36 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Province of Saskatchewan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal before elected officials and government personnel regarding policies that impact Canada, the Province of Saskatchewan, and these governments' relationships with the U.S.

\$457,500.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC #5971

201 C Street, SE

Washington, DC 20003

Canadian Commercial Corporation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored the U.S. defense related budget, programs, policies and related congressional hearings, legislation, and press reports to provide analysis, forecasts, and guidance on the future direction of interests to the foreign principal.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### **Quebec Government Office** #1787

One Rockefeller Plaza Suite 2600 New York, NY 10020-2102

Quebec Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gave speeches and maintained contacts with business, educational, governmental and media representatives in the United States concerning Quebec affairs. The registrant also sponsored cultural events and educational programs, participated in trade shows and activities, arranged U.S. visits for Quebec officials, and promoted tourism by disseminating informational materials.

\$4,214,838.13 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Rude, Marianne Haslund #5767

6107 Tracey's Overlook Road Tracys Landing, MD 20779

Manitoba Intergovernmental Affairs and Trade

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

## **CAPE VERDE**

# Jackson, Beau A. #6208 (T)

Adduci, Mastriani & Schaumberg, LLP 1133 Connecticut Avenue, NW 12th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Cabo Verde (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel on international trade and investment matters.

\$17,425.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### **CAYMAN ISLANDS**

## Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

350 5th Avenue Suite 1801 New York, NY 10118-1801

110W 101K, 111 10110 1001

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures to travel agents and participated in travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also provided promotional activities including marketing, public relations, and advertising.

\$5,715,941.05 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Missy Farren & Associates, Ltd. d/b/a MFA #5949

206 Bon Air Avenue New Rochelle, NY 10804

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also drafted and disseminated informational materials and facilitated the publication of travel-related articles which were designed to promote tourism to the Cayman Islands.

\$225,593.55 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W. 8th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided legal advice on U.S. laws and regulations and contacted U.S. government officials to be designated by the President as a beneficiary country under the Caribbean Basin Economic Recovery Act.

\$383,301.92 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**CHILE** 

## **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 10th Floor New York, NY 10003

Turismo Chile

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant handled public relations and marketing initiatives throughout North America with an integrated travel trade and media relations campaign to drive tourism growth and raise Chile's profile as a leading travel destination in South America.

\$127,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #5872

20 W 22nd Street Suite 906 New York, NY 10010 Turismo Chile (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted Chile as a tourism destination in North America on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant prepared press releases, press trips, co-brandings, trade campaigns, and workshops.

**CHINA** 

## BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

250 West 57th Street Suite 1311 New York, NY 10107

China-United States Exchange Foundation

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant promoted interests and activities in the United States including expanding third-party supporters, generating media placements, and arranging visits for delegations to China. The registrant also supported the foreign principal in its efforts in sourcing content and general promotional activities on its website.

\$393,019.21 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

1500 Broadway Suite 2800 New York, NY 10036

China Daily of Beijing, China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant printed and distributed the China Daily newspaper after receiving photograph negatives of the newspaper which are prepared by the publisher in Beijing. The registrant also solicited paid advertisements for inclusion in the newspaper.

\$5,584,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### China National Tourist Office #3318

370 Lexington Avenue Suite 912

New York, NY 10017

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to China by disseminating informational materials, and by participating in travel shows, expositions, and conventions.

\$515,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**CHINA** 

DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc. #5968

437 Madison Avenue

New York, NY 10022

Ministry of Commerce of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

136-40 39th Avenue

Suite 508

Flushing, NY 11354

People's Daily Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant carried out the printing and distribution of the overseas edition of the People's Daily newspaper in the United States.

\$656,180.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT)

2001 Jefferson Davis Highway

Suite 608

Arlington, VA 22202

China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided liaison services between U.S. and Chinese organizations for the purpose of the promotion of trade.

\$323,414.89 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

**CHINA** 

### Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #5872

20 W 22nd Street Suite 906

New York, NY 10010

China National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant performed marketing consultant services to the foreign principal whose goal is to attract tourism to China. In this capacity, the registrant delivered media buying, public relations and miscellaneous marketing services.

\$58,503.25 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Bo Zhang (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided counsel to the foreign principal on U.S. congressional matters such as the House and Senate National Defence Authorizations Act for Fiscal Year 2015 and amendments including U.S. relations with Taiwan and arms sales to Taiwan. The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss the United States-China bilateral relationship.

\$392,014.17 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### COLOMBIA

### Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

140 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant promotes the use of high quality Colombian coffee by monitoring the proper use of the trademark registered in the United States, in particular 100% Colombian Coffee and "Juan Valdez", and performing testing services with coffee roasting companies to make sure the coffee is packed under these trademarks.

\$1,316,380.48 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Covington & Burling, LLP #5852

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20004

Corporacion Colombia Internacional CCI

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will review the obligations of the foreign principal and the Colombian Ministry of Agriculture under the US-Colombia Free Trade Agreement.

Finances: None Reported

## Fratelli Group #5867

1300 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 950 Washington, DC 20036

Government of Colombia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives to schedule meetings with Colombian Government officials and to discuss the U.S.-Colombia Trade Promotion Agreement and other matters of interest to the Colombian Government. The registrant also wrote and disseminated informational materials and provided advice and counsel on media strategy, including news monitoring and coordinating a communications strategy with the U.S. business community.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**COLOMBIA** 

Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20006

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$1,592.50 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide #5807

1111 19th Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Procolombia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel and services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$295,725.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# **CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)**

Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc. #6222

70 Franklin Street 3rd Floor Boston, MA 02110

Honorable Minister Andre Okombi Salissa - Republic of Congo (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

\$4,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# **CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)**

# Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Mining Company of Katanga

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant conducted lobbying and legal services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$446,254.55 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

## JWI, LLC #4990

1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress to discuss legislation and related issues concerning the foreign principal. The registrant also provided advice and counsel regarding various issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$303,127.11 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## LTL Strategies #6082

4545 42nd Street, NW Suite 306 Washington, DC 20016

Government of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**CROATIA** 

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Republic of Croatia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**CYPRUS** 

#### Herrick, Feinstein LLP #6185

2 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10016

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus ("T.R.N.C.")

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies, activities in Congress and the executive branch with developments on the U.S. political scene generally. The registrant maintained contact as necessary with members of Congress, their staffs, executive branch officials, members of the press, and non–governmental organizations.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Jacobs, Barry #5900

Chartwell Consultancy, LLC 1206 Old Stable Road McLean, VA 22102

Mehmet Ali Talat

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

708 Third Avenue Suite 1710 New York, NY 10017

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus, H.E. Mustafa Akinci

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with various members and advisers of the United Nations, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss and exchange information relating to Cyprus including interests and latest political developments.

\$936,065.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

**CYPRUS** 

Roberti + White, LLC #6065

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20004

Republic of Cyprus through Podesta Group (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Southfive Strategies, LLC #6186

2100 M Street, NW Suite 170-295 Washington, DC 20037

Foreign Ministry of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and government relations counsel to the foreign principal regarding communications and media strategy directed toward the general public.

\$40,002.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **CZECH REPUBLIC**

## Czech Center, New York #5115

321 E 73rd Street New York, NY 10021

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Culture/Tourism

The registrant promoted the foreign principal (Czech Republic) in the U.S. in the areas of culture, tourism, and business.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **DENMARK**

#### VisitDenmark #634

655 Third Avenue 18th Floor, Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

VisitDenmark

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Denmark by participating in workshops, travel shows, and conferences. The registrant also provided informational materials to prospective tourists, tour operators, and travel agencies. In addition, the registrant distributed the Denmark Travel Guide to prospective visitors to Denmark.

\$800,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **DOMINICA**

## Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

32 Washington Street Fairhaven, MA 02719

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also registered and inspected vessels, as well as provided mariner certification and assessments on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$384,483.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive

Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60601

Grupo Vicini (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted strategic management counsel and public relations activities for the foreign principal.

\$78,331.79 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Harbour Group, LLC #5478

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW

Suite 850

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Dominican Republic (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in communications with U.S. government policymakers, media, business leaders, and academics. Also, the registrant developed and disseminated informational materials and press releases via email, pamphlets, letters, websites, and meetings on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$89,465.47 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Johnson II, Robert Winthrop #4460

401 9th Street, NW

Suite 6401

Washington, DC 20004

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Steptoe & Johnson, LLP #6203

1330 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20036

Dominican Republic (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials, international organizations, and private companies on immigration matters and economic development.

**ECUADOR** 

### BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

250 West 57th Street

Suite 1311

New York, NY 10107

Republic of Ecuador

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided support to the foreign principal's embassy in Washington, DC including public relations services, strategic advice, and research and analysis.

\$195,800.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Delahunt Group, LLC #6215

1147 Hancock Street

Suite 212

Quincy, MA 02169

Embassy of Ecuador in the United States

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. government officials and assisted with media efforts to enhance U.S./Ecuadorian relations.

\$21,500.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Felipe Carlos Benitez Rojas #6258

2101 16th Street, NW

Apt. 807

Washington, DC 20009

Attorney General of the Republic of Ecuador (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide public relations and media relations services to support the launch of a book in the United States authored by Dr. Diego Garcia Carrion, Ecuador's Attorney General.

**ECUADOR** 

Fenton Communications #5945

1000 Vermont Avenue, NW

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Ecuador

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Fenton Communications #5945

1000 Vermont Avenue, NW

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Ecuador, Ministry for the Coordination of Production, Employment and

Competitiveness

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Ministry of Tourism of Ecuador through EKOS Corp. (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to promote tourism to Ecuador.

Finances: None Reported

## Glover, Michael Patrick #6234

26818 Aristata Drive Katy, TX 77494

Alvaro Noboa

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide consulting and lobbying service to develop the foreign principal's relationship with the executive branch, members of Congress and their staffs, think tanks, non-government organizations and the media.

**ECUADOR** 

## **International Remediation Services, LLC** #6048 (T)

P.O. Box 727

Bozeman, MT 59771

Republic of Ecuador (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10019

Republic of Ecuador, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided media relations counsel, outreach, and monitoring with the goal of promoting economic development, trade, and tourism.

\$215,132.11 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**EGYPT** 

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

1025 F Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20004

Government of the Arab Republic of Egypt

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel and government relations services to the foreign principal. The registrant provided assistance with the implementation of its Road Map to build institutions of an inclusive democratic state through parliamentary and presidential elections.

\$2,250,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## **EL SALVADOR**

Valladares, Fernando #6167

490 Travirst Drive Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Nationalist Republican Alliance (ARENA)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# **EQUATORIAL GUINEA**

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Equatorial Guinea

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**ESTONIA** 

## Enterprise Estonia in San Jose #5833

440 North Wolfe Road Sunnyvale, CA 94085

Government of Estonia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant engaged in promoting investments, trade, research, and product development contacts between Estonia and the United States.

\$57,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

**ETHIOPIA** 

## Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party #4789

Post Office Box 73337 Washington, DC 20056-3337

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant participated in meetings of the Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party concerning the objectives of the party, as well as the political situation and the activities of the party.

\$33,746.77 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Oromo Liberation Front - USA #5888

4111 Central Avenue, NE Suite 200C Columbia Heights, MN 55421

Oromo Liberation Front

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant held meetings to raise the awareness of the Oromo diaspora on the concept of democracy, human rights, the rule of law, and development. The registrant also organized conferences to update the Oromo diaspora on the situation in Ethiopia in general, and Oromia in particular, with emphasis on the humanitarian challenges facing Oromo refugees in the Horn of Africa.

\$2,940.58 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Oromo Liberation Front Foreign Relations Office in North America (OLF-FRONA) #5895

P.O. Box 21762

Washington, DC 20009

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**ETHIOPIA** 

### Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office #4610

806 Kennedy Street, NW Washington, DC 20011

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF)

Nature of Services: Political Activities

The registrant organized and educated Oromos who are presently living in the United States and arranged meetings on behalf of the foreign principal with various groups to discuss human rights violations, and the political situation in Ethiopia.

\$41,088.25 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Sidama National Democratic Movement (SNDM) #6246

806B Kennedy St., NW Washington, DC 20011

Sidama National Democratic Movement

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will solicit political, material, and financial support to raise awareness of the Sidama community by contacting the United States government, the Congress, aid organizations, and NGOs.

FIJI

# Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide #5807

1111 19th Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Tourism Fiji

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted public relations and marketing services to promote tourism to Fiji.

\$79,892.16 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## **FINLAND**

Roth, Susan #6154

10401 Grosvenor Place

#1126

Rockville, MD 20852

Embassy of Finland

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide consulting on cultural events that the embassy is organizing so they are newsworthy and

appeal to DC-based US media.

**FRANCE** 

# American Business Development Group #5810

301 Maple Avenue West Suite 500 Vienna, VA 22180

**DCNS** 

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**GABON** 

#### Pearson & Associates #6129

900 19th Street, NW 8th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Gabonese Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel and assistance to raise the profile and promote investment on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the Gabonese Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant counseled the foreign principal on trade matters and its relations with the United States government and advised the foreign principal regarding a potential United States-Gabon bilateral investment treaty.

\$561,431.60 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**GEORGIA** 

## Fianna Strategies, LLC #6132

1716 A Street, SE Washington, DC 20003

United National Movement of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assistance regarding the foreign principal's objectices and programs to U.S. audiences, including members of Congress, officials of the executive branch, think tanks, and U.S. media.

\$42,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Harbour Group, LLC #5478

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Suite 850 Washington, DC 20036

Government of Georgia (through Patton Boggs LLP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in communications with U.S. government policymakers and opinion leaders, as well as outreach to media, think tanks, business leaders, experts, and academics. The registrant developed informational materials, press releases, letters, lectures, and websites.

\$127,124.19 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Maniatis, Gregory A. #5906

139 West 82nd Street

Apt. 7F

New York, NY 10024

Administration of the President of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**GEORGIA** 

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on its bilateral relationship with the U.S. Government and pressed toward NATO accession, accompanied the foreign principal to congressional and agency meetings, and monitored and informed the foreign principal of congressional hearings, State Department reports, and other developments regarding matters of interest to the foreign principal.

\$825,279.32 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**GERMANY** 

## Bavarian U.S. Offices for Economic Development, LLC #6015

80 Pine Street

24th Floor

New York, NY 10005

Bavarian Ministry of Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and business on behalf of the foreign principal, and furthered relations between entities in the United States and Germany by acting as a liaison office.

\$627,043.54 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

One Rockefeller Plaza

16th Floor

New York, NY 10020

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Promotion of Trade

The registrant participated in trade shows and attended investor conferences with U.S. Government officials and members of Congress.

\$5,726,342.29 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss issues related to the U.S. military facilities in Germany and visits by Rheinland-Pfalz officials. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$181,741.02 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**GERMANY** 

### **German National Tourist Office** #616

122 East 42nd Street

**Suite 2000** 

New York, NY 10168

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel/trade shows, seminars, and press luncheons to promote tourism in Germany.

\$486,250.87 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1776 I Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und

Handelstag)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss trade policy matters, as well as energy and environmental issues. The registrant also disseminated informational materials to business associations and trade groups on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$669,914.04 for the six month period ending July 30, 2014

#### Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1776 I Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant met with U.S. governmental officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss trade policy matters, as well as energy and environmental issues. The registrant also disseminated informational materials to business associations and trade groups on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$669,914.04 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## **GERMANY**

# White & Case, LLP #2759 (T)

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Deutsche Bahn AG (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

## **GHANA**

## JWI, LLC #4990

1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Government of Ghana

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed strategic counsel and public relations services to assist the foreign principal in maximizing the benefits received from its many accomplishments and in improving its relationship with the Government of the United States.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## **GIBRALTAR**

# Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Gibraltar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and their staffs to seek support for Gibraltar's self-determination and improve United States - Gibraltar relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### **GREAT BRITAIN**

Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$45,110.45 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### Lloyd's of London Market Representatives #4883

One Lime Street

London, ENGLAND EC3M 7HA

Lloyd's of London

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted and met with congressional staffers and other U.S. Government officials to discuss federal action to remove state-based barriers to cross-border trade in reinsurance services.

Finances: None Reported

## Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company #5246

8000 Maryland Avenue Suite 1320

St. Louis, MO 63105

City of Sunderland, England

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant developed marketing materials, initiation of controls regarding establishment of business activity in Sunderland, England, and responded to requests for information.

\$48,930.98 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### **GREAT BRITAIN**

Urenco, Inc. #5137

1560 Wilson Boulevard Suite 300 Arlington, VA 22209-2463

Urenco, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Lobbying

The registrant studied the demand of the uranium enrichment market in the United States including compiling data on both current requirements and future demands. The registrant also prepared proposals for bidding on uncommitted enrichment requirements and negotiated terms for new contracts and support services.

\$490,524.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### VisitBritain #579

845 3rd Avenue 10th Floor New York, NY 10022

**British Tourist Authority** 

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's offices in New York, Chicago, and Los Angeles disseminated tourist information to individuals, the U.S. media, and the U.S. travel industry. The registrant also took part in tourism promotion events, business conventions, training workshops and seminars.

\$1,304,089.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### **GUATEMALA**

## Otto Reich Associates, LLC #6235

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW11th FloorWashington, DC 20004

Embassy of the Republic of Guatemala

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant has been retained to assist the foreign principal with its strategic relationships with U.S. executive banch, Congress, and U.S. foreign policy and opinion leaders to promote development assistance and security cooperation.

Finances: None Reported

## Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc. #6172

1300 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Republic of Guatemala

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted in strategic relationships with the administration, Congress, and U.S. foreign policy and opinion leader to promote development assistance and security cooperation.

\$246,659.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**GUERNSEY** 

Miller & Chevalier Chartered #6209

655 Fifteenth Street, NW

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Guernsey

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

## **GUINEA**

## JWI, LLC #4990

1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Union des Forces Democratique de Guinee (UFDG)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advisory and advocacy services designed to build support for a free, fair and transparent presidential election in Guinea in 2015. The registrant also raised awareness about the UFDG's presidential candidate and his electoral platform.

\$77,320.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2015

**HAITI** 

Corley, Walter #6106

7 Cumberlane Court Dearborn, MI 48126

Government of the Republic of Haiti

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Ministry of Economy and Finance of the Republic of Haiti

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted internal meetings with the foreign principal regarding trade issues and held meetings with private sector individuals and companies in Haiti regarding trade issues.

Finances: None Reported

### **HONDURAS**

## Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office) #6223

601 Brickell Key Drive Suite 900 Miami, FL 33131

Comision para la Promocion de la Alianza

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant developed research and diagnostics for the creation of the national image and country brand for the Republic of Honduras. Programs included communication audit tool; study of perception on international agencies and the image they have of Honduras; a qualitative study; a quantitative study; and the study of digital insights.

Finances: None Reported

#### HONG KONG

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services for the foreign principal to include outreach to U.S. government officials regarding the foreign principal's economic and trade interests.

\$214,488.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Coyne Public Relations, LLC #6177

5 Wood Hollow Road Parsippany, NJ 07054

Hong Kong Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC #6217

325 7th Street, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted government relations, lobbying, and consulting services regarding economic and trade interests on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant represented the foreign principal interests in trade relations, consumer product safety requirements, trade enforcement, cap-and-trade, intellectual property protection, export controls, anti-dumping matters, and labor and human rights.

\$202,500.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### HONG KONG

### Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

5670 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 1230 Los Angeles, CA 90036

Government of Hong Kong

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

To promote tourism on behalf of its foreign principal, the registrant distributed promotional materials and provided information to all segments of the travel industry and traveling public. The registrant also participated in trade shows, promotions, and travel seminars with other tourist offices. The registrant's offices are located in Los Angeles and New York.

\$1,494,626.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

219 East 46th Street New York, NY 10017

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted Hong Kong trade with the United States, provided information to the foreign principal regarding market situations in America, assisted in promotional programs, established a databank of contacts for matching business inquiries, and served as consultant to Hong Kong business leaders.

\$3,349,875.39 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials regarding U.S.

- Hong Kong relations.

\$149,778.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### HONG KONG

Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade matters.

\$175,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Venable, LLP #5931

575 7th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20004-1601

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided research and consultancy services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also contacted congressional staffers to schedule meetings with members of Congress to discuss general topics related to the United States and Hong Kong business relationship.

\$128,838.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### HUNGARY

## Liberty International Group, LLC #6241

15081 Tamarind Cay Court Apt. 1005 Fort Myers, FL 33908

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will work with leaders in the United States government to inform them of events and policies related to Hungary, support the diplomatic efforts of the Prime Minister, organize meetings, and seek to foster a better understanding in the United States of the foreign and domestic policy positions of the foreign principal. This may also include drafting fact papers, opinion pieces, and other communications to foster better relations between the two nations.

Finances: None Reported

## SLI Group, LLC #6259

1900 M Street, NW Suite 400 Washington, DC 20036

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide strategic consulting, communications, and public relations assistance and networking activities on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

**ICELAND** 

## Iceland Tourist Board #2863

655 Third Avenue Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017 Iceland Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

**INDIA** 

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Republic of India, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on the U.S. policymaking processes, monitored legislation and executive actions, and arranged meetings between the foreign principal and U.S. officials. The registrant participated in meetings and briefings with U.S. Government officials and members of the U.S. media, and distribution of informational materials.

\$349,998.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Council of Khalistan #5597

730 24th Street, N.W. Suite 310 Washington, DC 20037

Council of Khalistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant wrote letters to international leaders and other officials regarding human rights violations of Sikhs and other minorities in India. The registrant also assisted in securing the preservation of the natural resources of Punjab and the promotion of fair prices for farm products. In addition, the registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## India Tourism, Los Angeles #5873

3550 Wilshire Boulevard Suite No. 204 Los Angeles, CA 90010-2485

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel/trade shows, seminars, and road shows, as well as disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$270,192.56 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

**INDIA** 

## India Tourism, New York #2329

1270 Avenue of the Americas Suite 303 New York, NY 10020-1700

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to India through advertisements, brochures, expositions, travel shows, conferences, and conventions. The registrant also disseminated press releases and articles through print and electronic media to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,070,066.74 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Republic of India, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted U.S. business leaders, media representatives, members of Congress, and congressional staffers to discuss trade and U.S.-India relations.

\$291,665.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## **INDONESIA**

## Sanitas International, LLC #5963

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 6th Floor Washington, DC 20004

Subianto, Prabowo

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to U.S. and international media outlets for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### **INTERNATIONAL**

## Africa - African Travel Association, Inc. (Africa Travel Association) #5967

152 Madison Avenue

**Suite 1702** 

New York, NY 10016

Africa Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel, tourism, and transport to and within Africa, and strengthened intra-Africa

partnerships.

\$103,714.96 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## **Alpine Tourist Office** #2052

C/O Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. 608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020

Alpine Tourist Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures and press releases and placed advertisements promoting travel to the Alpine region. The registrant also participated in travel workshops and familiarization press trips on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## **Arab Information Center** #876

League of Arab States 1100 - 17th Street, N.W., Suite 602 Washington, DC 20036

League of Arab States

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

#### **INTERNATIONAL**

Caribbean Tourism Development Company #5910

80 Broad Street 32nd Floor

New York, NY 10004

Caribbean Tourism Development Company

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc. #991

80 Broad Street

32nd Floor

New York, NY 10004

Caribbean Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourist travel to the Caribbean region by means of public releases, distribution of tourist folders, and public relations.

\$766,622.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC #6211

300 Independence Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

LNG Allies, Inc. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided coalition management and advocacy services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$113,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **Davenport McKesson Corporation** #6199

P.O. Box 51927

Boston, MA 02205

Organization of Petroleum Exporting Countries

Nature of Services: Lobbying

# INTERNATIONAL

Franklin-Hamilton, Inc. #6268

2711 Centerville Road Suite 400 Wilmington, DE 19808

LNG Allies, Inc.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide organization management, data collection, advocacy, communication services on behalf of the foreign principal for free, fair, and expedited trade of natural gas and other energy resources between the United States and its global allies.

Finances: None Reported

**IRAN** 

## National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) #6171

1747 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 1125

Washington, DC 20006

National Council of Resistance of Iran (NCRI) also known as National Council of Resistance

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant disseminated information about the political-economic situation in Iran and in the Middle East, conducted conferences and meetings, engaged in media activities in the United States, and responded to inquiries from the U.S. Government, Congress, and the general public.

\$76,258.95 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### Rosemont Associates, LLC #6161

P.O. Box 216

Rosemont, NJ 08556-0216

National Council of Resistance of Iran

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal. Activities included meeting supporters of the Iranian resistance in the U.S., meeting with U.S. Government and Congressional officials and advising on general strategy.

\$175,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

6624 Bermuda Dunes Drive

Plano, TX 75093

Common Council of Iraqi and Arabic Tribes

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant works with all branches of the U.S. government, think tanks, human rights groups, the media, diplomats and the United Nations through meetings, correspondence, public relations firms, U.S. corporations and others on behalf of the foreign principal to develop and promote security and equal rights for all Iraqi citizens.

Finances: None Reported

## Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

6624 Bermuda Dunes Drive

Plano, TX 75093

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will meet and correspond with various members of Congress and other U.S. officials on issues relating

to peace and stability in Iraq.

Finances: None Reported

## American Business Development Group #5810

301 Maple Avenue West

Suite 500

Vienna, VA 22180

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Media Relations

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Kurdish Regional Government (formerly known as Kurdish Democratic Party)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials concerning trade and U.S.-Kurdish relations. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$377,746.71 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### Calex Partners, LLC #6249 (T)

1201 N. Fillmore Street

Apt.1102

Arlington, VA 22201

Ali Hatem al-Suleiman (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will actively seek Congressional support for the formation of a semi-autonomous region for Sunni tribes in Iraq. The registrant's representatives will hold personal meetings with members of Congress, their staffs, organizations, corporations and individuals.

Finances: None Reported

### Chartwell Consultancy, LLC #6255

1206 Old Stable Road McLean, VA 22102

Atheel al-Nujaifi

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will meet U.S. Government officials in the executive and legislative branches regarding the protection of the territory and people of the Republic of Iraq's Nineveh Governorate. The registrant will also arrange public events and media interviews on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant counseled the foreign principal regarding legal issues with respect to doing business with the United

States.

\$168,695.57 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014 (\$96,364.00 for FARA services/\$75,331.57 for legal

services)

IFCG, Inc #6267

13799 Saxon Lake Drive S.

Jacksonville, FL 32225

Iraqi National Intelligence Service (INIS)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to perform lobbying activities on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

**Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA** #5783

1532 16th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036-1402

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

### Patten, William Samuel, Jr. #6207 (T)

1225 Constitution Avenue, NE Washington, DC 20002

Al Arabiya Bloc and its chairman Saleh Mutlaq (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant performed campaign advisory services for Saleh Mutlaq and the Al Arabiya Coalition focused primarily on Iraq. The registrant helped facilitate communication between the foreign principal and some U.S. government officials and members of the U.S. media. Advocacy during this period included assisting the foreign principal in drafting and placing op-eds in The Wall Street Journal and Foreign Policy magazine.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Republic of Iraq

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues for the foreign principal; counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the executive branch and developments on the U.S. political scene generally; and maintained contact, as necessary, with members of Congress and their staffs, executive branch officials, members of the press, and non-governmental organizations.

\$405,827.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Slocum & Boddie, PC #5765

5400 Shanee Rd.

Suite 300

Alexandria, VA 22312

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal and contacted members of Congress regarding the Immigration and Nationality Act, 8 U.S.C 1182, section 212(a)(3)(B)(vi)(III).

\$384,676.27 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **IRELAND**

## Enterprise Ireland #2518

Ireland House

345 Park Avenue, 17th Floor New York, NY 10154-0037

An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

420 Lexington Avenue Suite 300 New York, NY 10170

Sinn Fein

Nature of Services: Fundraising/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, U.S. Government officials, U.S. organizations, media representatives, and other groups to provide information encouraging economic development and peaceful conditions in Ireland. The registrant arranged lecture tours, media presentations, and fundraising events to solicit contributions in support of the activities of the foreign principal in Ireland.

\$6,971.48 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### IDA Ireland #1770

345 Park Avenue 17th Floor New York, NY 10154

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

**IRELAND** 

### **Tourism Ireland Limited** #5594

345 Park Avenue New York, NY 10154

Tourism Ireland Limited

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Ireland by arranging familiarization trips for travel agents and writers, distributing travel brochures, placing advertisements in newspapers and magazines, contacting travel agents and editors, and participating in travel/trade shows in various U.S. cities.

\$7,944,414.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**ISRAEL** 

### Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

555 - 12th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20004-1206

State of Israel, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice to the foreign principal with respect to various financing vehicles and mechanisms, international issues, and U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to taxation, international trade, customs, economic and financial matters. The registrant also provided advice and assistance on the registration of debt securities with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission and on the implementation through USAID of the loan guarantee program established pursuant to the Supplemental Appropriations Act, and on immigration matters. In addition, the registrant represented the foreign principal in various litigations.

\$1,227,339.88 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Ceisler Media & Issue Advocacy, LLC #6266

1525 Locust Street, 6th Floor Philadelphia, PA 19102

Consulate General of Israel to the Mid-Atlantic Region

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will develop a proactive strategy that enables the Israeli Consulate to define itself via the media and before the general public.

Finances: None Reported

#### Geoffrey Weill Associates #5773

27 West 24th Street

Suite 305

New York, NY 10010

Israel Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

**ISRAEL** 

## **Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc.** #6191

633 Third Avenue

21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Jewish Agency for Israel

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant receives requests from the foreign principal to initiate certain educational, cultural and other activities in the U.S., either directly or to provide funding or other support to local U.S. organizations for these activities.

\$6,180,972.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Israel

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice on negotiating the terms of real estate leases and various employment agreements for use in the United States.

\$128,923.70 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

633 Third Avenue

21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant participated in workshops, seminars, and conferences and distributed materials to increase support for the foreign principal's educational, cultural, and religious goals.

\$3,369,361.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**ITALY** 

Berardi, Amato Libero #5853

191 Presidential Blvd.

Suite 118

Bala Cynwyd, PA 19004

Popola Della Liberta Italian Government and Parliament

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South

10th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Economic Promotion Agency of Tuscany

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant will provide investment generation services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant will contact businesses and investors regarding opportunities in Tuscany.

\$23,223.35 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles #1884

10850 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 575

Los Angeles, CA 90024

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

630 Fifth Avenue

**Suite 1565** 

New York, NY 10111

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

**ITALY** 

# Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago #1892

500 North Michigan Avenue Suite 506 Chicago, IL 60611

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

**JAMAICA** 

#### FCB Garfinkel #2415

100 West 33rd Street New York, NY 10001

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant provided general marketing communications and advertising services to the foreign principal in order to promote tourism to Jamaica.

\$2,348,393.45 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022 Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant engaged in media relations and special events on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also provided general counsel and crisis communications services.

\$666,390.90 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

5201 Blue Lagoon Drive Suite 670 Miami, FL 33126

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant visited travel agencies, group planners, and airline representatives to encourage travel to Jamaica. The registrant also participated in travel, trade, and consumer shows, hosted seminars, organized familiarization tours, and disseminated travel brochures, posters, and videos on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$920,142.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and outreach for the foreign prinicpal with regard to international trade issues.

\$388,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014 (including Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Embassy)

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted outreach on behalf of the foreign principal to U.S. governmental officials regarding funding for and advancement of a magnetic levitation train from Washington, DC to Baltimore, MD.

\$388,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014 (including Embassy of Japan)

#### **Butterfield Carter and Associates** #5398

P.O. Box 76600

Washington, DC 20013

Institute of Cetacean Research

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assistance regarding communications with U.S. executive and legislative branches of government regarding whaling policy.

\$18,350.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Faegre Baker Daniels, LLP #6269

1050 K Street, NW

Washington, DC 20001

Japan Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will research, report, and advise on international trade developments in the United States and regularly report back to its foreign principal client.

Finances: None Reported

## Friedlander Group #6097

1227 44th Street Brooklyn, NY 11219

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted scheduling services and provided strategic advice regarding a proposed high speed rail on the U.S. northeast corridor for the foreign principal.

\$5,600.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America #5591

440 N. Wolfe Rd. Sunnyvale, CA 94085

Fukuoka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. business professionals and others to introduce projects in support of industry in Fukuoka and to invite them to establish their businesses there.

\$100,950.78 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Global Guardian Trust

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional and administrative action with respect to high seas fisheries issues, including ratification and implementing legislation for the Port State Agreement, and lawsuits against Sea Shepherd Conservation Society.

\$18,976.50 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Global Communicators, LLC #6243

1875 I Street. NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan (MOFA) through Kreab Gavin Anderson K.K.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will contact journalists to visit Japan and will discuss Japanese government policies, culture, business, and technology.

Finances: None Reported

Global Policy Group, Inc. #5290

1101 16th Street, N.W. Suite 310 Washington, DC 20036-4803

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant prepared research reports and memoranda on the Outlook for Pension Issues in the 114th Congress, environmental, social, and governance concerns, socially responsible investing, and Washington political updates.

\$20,025.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Hastings, Jay Donald #2867

1676 Parkview Drive N.E. Bainbridge Island, WA 98110-2349

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant monitored U.S. Government and industry activities on fisheries management and trade policy as these U.S. activities relate to Japanese fisheries and trade interests. The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal and its members on these policy issues.

\$18,916.69 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

499 South Capitol Street, S.W. Suite 507 Washington, DC 20003 Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered government relations and political consulting services to the foreign principal in connection with U.S. Government positions, actions and legislation regarding Japan, the bilateral U.S. - Japan relationship, the San Francisco Peace Treaty with Japan of 1951, and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations. Services by the registrant were coordinated on behalf of the foreign principal by Hogan Lovells US LLP (FARA Registrant #2244), a law firm representing the Government of Japan. Activities included communications with members of Congress and their staffs.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Tokyo Electric Power Company (TEPCO)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided media monitoring and reports for the foreign principal as well as strategic advice and counsel on communications, including media response.

\$22,570.43 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised and represented the foreign principal on general diplomatic representation, U.S. laws, regulations, policies, proposed congressional measures and actions by the U.S. Congress, executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the interests of the foreign principal, the bilateral U.S. -Japan/Japan-U.S. relationship, and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations, or policy regarding the United Nations. In some instances, these services included representation in international trade-related matters and litigation. In addition, the registrant also advised the foreign principal on legal and regulatory matters relating to the foreign principal and/or its diplomats.

\$341,801.21 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2350

Little Tokyo Plaza 340 East 2nd Street, Suite 302 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated news releases, participated in travel/trade shows and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote travel to Japan.

\$268,987.51 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Japan National Tourism Organization #769

One Grand Central Place 60th East 42nd Street, Suite 448 New York, NY 10165

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed travel pamphlets, participated in travel fairs and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote tourism to Japan.

\$737,368.72 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## JETRO, Atlanta #4069

1050 Crown Pointe Parkway Suite 1450 Atlanta, GA 30338

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided public officials, associations, individuals, and interested parties with information and materials related to various aspects of the Japanese economy and business, as well as U.S.-Japan economic and trade relations. The registrant also monitored the development of U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

\$159,138.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### JETRO, Chicago #1850

1 East Wacker Drive Suite 3350 Chicago, IL 60601

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on foreign trade in the United States, disseminated information on trade, and sponsored and participated in seminars to promote trade between Japan and the United States.

\$1,295,200.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## JETRO, Houston #2277

1221 McKinney Street Suite 4141 Houston, TX 77010

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted market research on trade matters between the United States and Japan, organized trade exhibitions, conferences, and related events, disseminating informational materials about Japanese industries, merchandise, and business practices designed to promote U.S.-Japan trade.

\$273,247.77 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

777 South Figueroa Street Suite 2650 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States. The registrant disseminated information on the Japanese economy, business, and U.S.-Japan trade relations to American business leaders and public officials, newspapers, libraries, educational institutions, and other interested groups, in the form of films, seminars, speaking engagements, participation in conferences, and audio-visual presentations.

\$899,400.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### JETRO, New York #1643

1221 Avenue of the Americas

42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Ishikawa Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided information and materials relating to the Ishikawa Prefectural Government. The registrant also monitored U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## JETRO, New York #1643

1221 Avenue of the Americas

42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and organized trade exhibitions, displays, shows, fairs, and similar events. The registrant disseminated information to strengthen U.S.-Japan economic relations, and distributed publications on foreign trade.

\$5,598,018.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### JETRO, New York #1643

1221 Avenue of the Americas

42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Kanagawa Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted mutually beneficial economic and business relations between the United States and the foreign principal. The registrant also monitored U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## JETRO, San Francisco #1813

201 Third Street Suite 1010

San Francisco, CA 94103

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted business, trade, and investment relationships between Japan and the United States. The registrant also engaged in research and analysis of U.S.-Japan economic, trade, investment, and business matters.

\$1,403,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **Kobe Trade Information Office** #2438

1001 Fourth Avenue Suite 2328 Seattle, WA 98154

Kobe Municipal Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Japanese officials on visits to the United States. The registrant also distributed informational brochures and represented the foreign principal at meetings and product shows.

\$50,088.24 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## KP Public Affairs, LLC #6248

1201 K Street

Suite 800

Sacramento, CA 95814

Embassy of Japan through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services related to foreign trade with Japan and will research proposed international trade agreements.

Finances: None Reported

## Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

1225 19th Street, NW Suite 310

Washington, DC 20036

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant submits information regarding office operations to the head office in Tokyo, Japan. MIPRO's Washington office gathers information regarding exports and prospective exports as well as investment for the Tokyo office which is subsequently used to stimulate and facilitate export trade to Japan and investment there.

\$232,205.30 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### Maseng Communications #4660

11309 Baroque Road Silver Spring, MD 20901

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel for the foreign principal.

\$29,939.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #6204 (T)

One James Center 901 East Cary Street Richmond, VA 23219

Republic of Japan, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant planned and carried out a government relations strategy on behalf of the foreign principal which included scheduling and attending meetings to provide educational and outreach material to officials of the legislative and executive branches of government of the Commonwealth of Virginia. Such meetings were designed to educate those state officials on the historical use of the designation "Sea of Japan" and to oppose an effort to require Virginia textbooks to refer to the same body of water as "the East Sea". Activities also included monitoring and testifying before state committee meetings (House Health Welfare and Institutions and Senate Education and Health). Additionally, registrant met with officials in the Virginia Department of Education and the Governor's office concerning the issue. All activities related to interactions with state officials ended as of April 1, 2014.

\$77,014.61 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## MITA Group, Inc. #5741

300 New Jersey Avenue, NW

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20001

Government of Japan/Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted research and prepared documents and reports regarding U.S. policy developments and analysis, focusing on trade and security, with respect to other countries in the Pacific region.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc. #4490

100 Broadway 15th Floor

New York, NY 10005-1983

JNG Shareholders Group

Nature of Services: Rebroadcast Japan Radio and TV Programs

The registrant engaged in the rebroadcast of Japanese television programs. The registrant also sold Japanese language programming via Echostar, a major DBS provider. In addition, the registrant purchases programming from Japanese and U.S. television networks at commercial rates. This programming includes news, entertainment, documentaries, and sports.

\$1,398,480.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Orion Strategies LLC #5437

611 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE

#437

Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided guidance and support to the foreign principal on public affairs outreach to the Administration and Congress to strengthen bilateral ties.

\$29,032.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Osaka University, San Francisco Office #5631

44 Montgomery Street Suite 3580 San Francisco, CA 94104

Osaka University

Nature of Services: Information Service

The registrant organizes and maintains a network for alumni of Osaka University in North America, organizes foreign exchange programs for students of Osaka University in the United States and U.S. students at Osaka University, supports researchers of Osaka University who are in the United States, and coordinates training of Osaka University staff in the United States.

\$112,769.89 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Park Strategies, LLC #6232 (T)

101 Park Avenue Suite 2506 New York, NY 10178

National Strategic Special Zone Division (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant presented the closing address at the Invest Tokyo Seminar in New York and answered questions from the media.

Finances: None Reported

### Parvin, C. Landon #6194

P.O. Box 269

Earlysville, VA 22936

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Editor

The registrant provided speechwriting, editing, and public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic analysis on issues of concern to the foreign principal; counsel the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the Executive branch, and developments on the U.S. political scene generally.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Policy Agency, LLC #6213

45 Strawberry Hill Road Bedford, NH 03110

Consulate General of Japan in Boston

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The Registrant will write reports for the foreign principal on political developments in New Hampshire. Registrant may also consult with officials of the US government at the federal and state level including State Representatives and Senators, campaign officials and public opinion leaders on issues and political developments in NH.

\$5,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

# Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc. #6222

70 Franklin Street 3rd Floor Boston, MA 02110 Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and media relations and outreach on the United States - Japan relationship, economic and trade issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

Reed, T. Dean #5044

37277 Branchriver Road Purcellville, VA 20132-1922

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, public relations services including digital and social media communications assistance, and conducted opinion surveys and interviews regarding United States-Japan relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$188,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide ad hoc policy research and advice in response to specific questions that may be posed by the foreign principal focused on the United States and international trade policy.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Washington Research & Analysis, LLC #6013

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, NW Suite 715 Washington, DC 20036

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: Editor

The registrant provided the foreign principal research reports on topics such as U.S. policy, trade, businesses, and congressional affairs.

\$22,500.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**JORDAN** 

Ravdin, Vivien #5630

5301 Westbard Cir

# 326

Bethesda, MD 20816

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided communications and editorial consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$10,675.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

# White & Case, LLP #2759 (T)

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **KAZAKHSTAN**

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

1025 F Street, NW

9th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Kazakhstan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide consulting services to the foreign principal regarding legal issues and in relation to dispute

resolution proceedings and hearings.

Finances: None Reported

## Portland PR Inc. #6064

437 Madison Avenue

4th Floor

New York, NY 10022

Republic of Kazakhstan through Windrush Ventures No. 3 LP through Windrush Ventures Limited

through Portland PR Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials on issues impacting U.S.-Korea trade policies.

\$223,709.67 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Chadwick, Kirsten A./Fierce, Isakowitz, & Blalock #5950

1155 F Street, NW

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20004

Republic of Korea, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advocated before members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials for the passage of the Free Trade Agreement between the United States and the Republic of Korea. The registrant also advocated for President Lee to speak to a joint session of Congress during his state visit.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC #6211

300 Independence Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staffs to create a unique E-4 professional visa category for Korean nationals to work in the United States.

\$205,357.14 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided business, grassroots, and business outreach services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$96,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Kasowitz, Benson, Torres and Friedman, LLP #6197

1633 Broadway Avenue 22nd Floor New York, NY 10019

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to seek support for the enactment of Senate Bill 2663, "Partner with Korea Act" as a free-standing bill or as an amendment to other legislation. Also, U.S. government officials were contacted to set up potential meetings with the Ambassador of the Republic of Korea to the United States.

\$52,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## KBS America, Inc. #5684

625 South Kingsley Drive 4th Floor Los Angeles, CA 90005

Korean Broadcasting System through e-KBS Co., Ltd.

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant broadcasted the television news programming of the Korean Broadcasting System (KBS) in the United States via satellite. The registrant also licensed other Korean broadcasting companies in the United States to broadcast KBS television news programming in their areas.

\$6,626,199.29 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### **Korea Business Center** #1619

460 Park Avenue 14th Floor New York, NY 10022

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's offices in Chicago, Dallas, Detroit, Los Angeles, New York, New Jersey, Torrance, Des Plaines, Virginia, Silicon Valley, Miami, and Washington D.C. promoted two-way trade between the United States and Korea by conducting market research, assisting American companies with appropriate business contacts in the Republic of Korea, and distributing various publications on the Korean market, economy, and trade.

\$15,098,611.42 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Korea Economic Institute #3327

1800 K Street, NW Suite 1010 Washington, DC 20006

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade and Investment

The registrant engaged in information activities to promote friendly economic relations between Korea and the United States, and to expand bilateral trade and investment. Activities involved contacts with U.S. government officials and representatives of private industry.

\$1,470,988.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### **Korea International Trade Association, Inc.** #2686

460 Park Avenue Suite 400 New York, NY 10022

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and commerce between the United States and Korea by providing information regarding the import and export of goods, assisting officials and business leaders of both countries, disseminating informational materials, and participating in seminars and conferences.

\$306,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## **Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles** #2544

5509 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 201 Los Angeles, CA 90036

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea through participating in travel/trade shows, placing tourism advertising materials on television, newspapers, and magazines, provided support to travel agents in developing tour products, and conducted research regarding consumer market trends in the United States.

\$660,293.62 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Two Executive Drive Suite 750 Fort Lee, NJ 07024

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by mailing and distributing brochures to travel trade representatives and the general public. The registrant also participated in meetings of international tourism organizations, and in travel trade shows, meetings/conferences and presentations.

\$927,169.39 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Lowe-Lee, Florence #6067

1001 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 435 Washington, DC 20036

Korea Atomic Energy Research Institute

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant published and disseminated materials about the Republic of Korea's nuclear technology development, advancement, safeness, and nuclear nonproliferation commitment to the U.S. general public, academics, business communities, and policy experts. The registrant delivered progress reports to the foreign principal.

\$94,818.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Nickles Group, LLC #6089

601 13th Street, NW Suite 250N Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relations and consulting services and contacted members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal regarding the renegotiation and extension of the US-Korea Nuclear Cooperation Agreement, a proposal to allow more visas for highly skilled Koreans to work in the US, and the Korea/Japan comfort women dispute.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center

22nd Floor

San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Government of the Republic of Korea, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided legal services in conjuncion with the negotiation of a new agreement for cooperation with the United States concerning peaceful uses of nuclear energy.

\$370,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West

Washington, DC 20001

Republic of Korea Embassy (through Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant counseled the foreign principal on United States policy and engaged with congressional officials regarding immigration matters.

\$21,200.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Republic of Korea, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policy and informed congressional and executive branch officials and staff on developments in Korea and bilateral relations between the U.S. and Korea. The registrant also provided public relations support to the foreign principal.

\$221,980.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC #6251 (T)

3960 Howard Hughes Parkway, 9th Floor

Las Vegas, NV 89169

Republic of Korea, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide government relations and consulting services to develop, coordinate and implement legislative outreach services with respect to promoting a professional visa initiative. Also, the registrant will contact members of Congress regarding the visa initiative on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Singer Bonjean Strategies #6216 (T)

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided professional public relations and consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$175,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### **Small Business Corporation USA Office** #6195

105 Challenger Road

4th Floor

Ridgefield Park, NJ 07660

Small & Medium Business Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant conducted business consulting seminars, social events, and gatherings that help young business people and small and medium sized corporations better understand the United States market.

\$812,559.47 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

1275 K Street, NW

Suite 725

Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic consultation and public relations advisory and lobbying services related to the U.S. -Korea General Bilateral Alliance and the Korea-U.S. Free Trade Agreement.

\$253,200.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

1275 K Street, NW

Suite 725

Washington, DC 20005

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic consultation and public relations advisory services related to the U.S.-Korea Free Trade Agreement and other trade and economic issues.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# West Wing Writers, LLC #6107

1150 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 505

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**KOSOVA** 

# Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of Kosova

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers regarding U.S.-Kosova bilateral relations, advised the foreign principal on ways to promote U.S. investment in Kosovo, and monitored U.S. policy developments and its impact on the bilaterlateral relationship.

\$101,882.95 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**KUWAIT** 

## Courtney, Garrison K. #6114

5115 O'Neill Lane

Alexandria, VA 22304

International Counsel Bureau

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Lewis Baach, PLLC #6183

1899 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20006

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the Families of Kuwaiti Citizens

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant served as counsel for the families of Kuwaiti citizens detained in U.S. custody at Guantanamo Bay.

\$350,982.50 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Newinco, Inc. #6104

1901 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 902

Washington, DC 20006

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided program management of communications consultants on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also made contacts with executive branch officials and government regulators relating to topics of interest to the foreign principal.

\$60,305.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**KUWAIT** 

## Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor

San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the Families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo Bay

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services to the foreign principal in conjunction with legal proceedings and related matters concerning Kuwaiti detainees in U.S. custody at Guantanamo Bay.

\$135,131.47 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Potomac Square Group #6096

660 Pennsylvania Ave., SE Suite 303 Washington, DC 20003

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwait

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel and services associated with the foreign principal.

\$152,085.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## **KYRGYZSTAN**

# Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

General Prosecutor Office of the Kyrgyz Republic (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**LAOS** 

# United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #6130

P.O. Box 232738

Sacramento, CA 95823

Khamkeo Sanasery

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied on behalf of the people of Laos to advocate for a democratic society governed by the rule of law with Laos.

\$7,366.52 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**LEBANON** 

## **Bridges International Group** #6074

2500 Virginia Ave, NW, # 1110 S Washington, DC 20037

Saad Hariri through Millennium Group Services

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on U.S. policies of interest; maintained contact with U.S. officials, members of Congress and staff, think tanks, and the media; attended public events to enhance the cause of Lebanon and to raise the profile of the foreign principal in the U.S.

\$101,760.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Grieco, Jeffrey #6260

9910 Hessick Court Great Falls, VA 22066

Younes, Nizar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic communications, government relations and public policy counsel to the foreign principal regarding U.S.-Lebanon relations and the impact of the current Middle East crisis on Lebanon and Lebanon-U.S. relations.

Finances: None Reported

**LIBERIA** 

## KRL International, LLC #5788

1701 K Street, NW Suite 550 Washington, DC 20006

Edward McClain Minister of State for Presidential Affairs Office of the President of Liberia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. government officials, media representatives, congressional staffers, members of Congress, and others to discuss the state of bilateral relations between the United States and Liberia. The registrant also contacted U.S. government officials to ensure the foreign principal remained eligible for bilateral programs.

\$55,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## LISCR, LLC #5490

8619 Westwood Center Drive Suite 300 Vienna, VA 22182

Government of the Republic of Liberia

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant collected taxes and fees with respect to the maritime and corporate programs of the foreign principal and disbursed those receipts either to the foreign principal or for the purpose provided under the legislation.

\$38,638,348.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

1635 N. Waterfront Parkway

Wichita, KS 67206

Anyurt-Libya Co. thru Dickens & Madson Canada in Support of Unified Libya Movement

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied the executive and legislative branches of the government of the United States with respect to the purposes, capacities and activities of the Unified Libya Movement (ULM) to secure the support of the United States for the goals of the ULM. Additionally, the registrant provided media and public relations services regarding the ULM's goals and activities as set forth in ULM's charter. The registrant also provided lobbying services to the ULM in other countries.

\$1,817,195.40 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

1635 N. Waterfront Parkway

Wichita, KS 67206

Government of Cyrenaica Ibrihim Said al-Jathran Usama Buera (t

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **AUX Initiatives, LLC** #6238

6298 Seven Oaks Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70806

Dr. Bashir Musa

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided political consulting services to the foreign principal including candidate representation and campaign management.

\$349,945.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Ben Barnes Group #6264

1003 Rio Grande Austin, TX 78701

National Board for Following-Up and Recovering of the Libyan Looted and Disguised Funds

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services to the foreign principal, which is assisting the National Board for the Following-Up and Recovering of the Libyan Looted and Disguised Funds in identifying and recovering Libyan assets in the U.S. and abroad, but not in Libya.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900 Chicago, IL 60601

Libyan Investment Authority thru Enyo Law LLP

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted strategic communication services on behalf of the foreign principal including the review of media coverage and identifying potential engagement opportunities.

Finances: None Reported

## Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics

740 Notre Dame Ouest

Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Anayurt Libya Co.in Support of Unified Libya Movement

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied the executive and legislative branches of the government of the United States with respect to the purposes, capacities and activities of the Unified Libya Movement (ULM) to secure the support of the United States for the goals of the ULM. Additionally, the registrant provided media and public relations services regarding the ULM's goals and activities as set forth in ULM's charter. The registrant also provided lobbying services to the ULM in other countries.

\$3,536,800.80 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics

740 Notre Dame Ouest

Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Cyrenaica Transitional Council Ibrihim Said al-Jathran Political Bureau of Cyrenaica Usama Buera

(t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Franklin Partnership #6075

444 N Capitol Street, NW

Suite 605

Washington, DC 20001

Libya Al Hurra Foundation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of Libya

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss various bilateral issues. The registrant also provided the foreign principal with advice concerning U.S. policy developments and their potential impact on the bilateral relations with the new Government of Libya. In addition, the registrant provided advice in a number of areas including the immigration status of diplomats, and on issues related to the assets of the Libyan people that had been frozen by the U.S. Treasury Department.

\$10,029.84 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Washington African Consulting Group, Inc. #6261

8954 Texas Trail Poetry, TX 75160

National Board for the Following-Up and Recovering of the Libyan Looted and Disguised Funds

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in identifying and recovering Libyan assets in the U.S. and abroad.

Finances: None Reported

## **LUXEMBOURG**

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

255 Drake Avenue

No. 7

New Rochelle, NY 10805

Luxembourg Trade and Investment Office

Nature of Services: Media Relations/Advertising/Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided counseling, prepared and disseminated background information for magazines, supported meetings and other gatherings, contacted U.S. business organizations, and created and placed advertisements for the foreign principal.

\$32,130.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**MALAYSIA** 

#### American Palm Oil Council #4575

1010 Wisconsin Avenue, NW Suite 307 Washington, DC 20007

Malaysian Palm Oil Council

Nature of Services: Promote Palm Oil Sales

Activities: None Reported

\$15,984.68 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Dickstein Shapiro, LLP #3028

1825 Eye Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20006-5403 American Palm Oil Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice in connection with potential state and federal food labeling and advertising requirements, and monitored developments in related proceedings of the Food and Drug Administration and other agencies. The registrant also advised the foreign principal on potential state and federal requirements and developments with respect to the use of palm oil in the production of biofuels.

\$21,058.19 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## **DuSable Capital Management, LLC** #6190 (T)

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Government of Malaysia (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant is an investment adviser for a joint project between a private equity fund and the Government of Malaysia's development fund to invest in a solar energy project in Malaysia. The registrant contacted government officials to encourage non-financial support for the project.

\$900.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**MALAYSIA** 

### Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

818 West Seventh Street

Suite 970

Los Angeles, CA 90017-3432

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Malaysia by advertising, distributing brochures and pamphlets, and participating in expositions and media interviews.

\$588,816.68 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

875 North Michigan Avenue

**Suite 1515** 

Chicago, IL 60611

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant communicated with U.S. corporations and individuals who were interested in exploring and establishing business relations with Malaysia.

\$1,176,028.32 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Malaysian Investment Development Authority #5350

226 Airport Parkway

Suite 480

San Jose, CA 95110

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# MALAYSIA

### Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

3516 International Court, N.W.

Washington, DC 20008

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant distributed information about Malaysian natural rubber, as well as provided technical and general information to relevant industry and consumers. The registrant also participated in conventions/exhibitions, conferences, and meetings for the trade and scientific community.

\$220,201.46 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

**MALI** 

# **Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP** #6169 (T)

605 Third Avenue

34th Floor

New York, NY 10158

Embassy of the Republic of Mali to the United States (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

#### MARSHALL ISLANDS

### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represents the foreign principal before Congress in an effort to obtain compensation for the taking of property and related damages arising from above-ground nuclear testing on the Bikini Atoll. There were no reportable activities during this supplemental reporting period.

Finances: None Reported

#### Blank Rome Government Relations, LLC #6025 (T)

Watergate Office Building 600 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20037

Trust Company of the Marshall Islands, Inc. (TCMI) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reviewed pending Iran sanctions to determine its potential effect on international vessel registries and contacted members of Congress regarding its effect and suggested changes to pending sanctions legislation.

\$1,650.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street 6th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Mission of the Republic of the Marshall Islands to the United Nations

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, assistance, and analysis on diplomatic communications on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### MARSHALL ISLANDS

### International Registries, Inc. #4533

11495 Commerce Park Drive Reston, VA 20191-1506

Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant attended conferences on behalf of the foreign principal and administered maritime and offshore corporate programs of the foreign principal by providing general management services, preparing certificates of registry, accepting applications for vessel registration and documents, and receiving and forwarding applications for the formation of non-resident corporations under the Associations Law of the Marshall Islands. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$6,560,091.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 West Washington, DC 20001

Rongelap Atoll Local Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant served in a liaison capacity representing the foreign principal. Activities included organizing meetings and briefings of Congress (members and staff) and Agency officials about the Rongelap Atoll Local Government and the governments issues.

\$5,646.88 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **MAURITIUS**

#### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock #6170

701 8th Street, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20001

Government of Mauritius (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in the United States and the United Kingdom with issues relating to recognition of Mauritian sovereignty and promoted investments in Mauritius.

\$90,307.53 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### Ryberg and Smith, LLC #5570

401 9th Street, N.W.

Suite 640

Washington, DC 20004

Mauritius Ministry of Industry and International Trade

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided legal advice to the foreign principal in connection with the African Growth and Opportunity Act and other proposals for expanding trade between Mauritius and the United States.

Finances: None Reported

**MEXICO** 

#### Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

410 Seventeenth Street Suite 2200

Denver, CO 80802-4432

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant through Kuykendall & Associates communicated with members of Congress, congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, attorneys, and media representatives regarding the implementation and enforcement of the International Court of Justice's decision in a case concerning Mexican nationals, potential amendment in the Foreign Operations Appropriations bill, as well as other issues. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$26,352.78 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### CLS Strategies #5774

1850 M Street, NW Suite 900 Washington, DC 20036

Consejo de Promocion Turistico de Mexico

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided media relations services through outreach to media outlets to make Mexico an attractive destination. The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Officina De Visitantes Y Convenciones de la Riviera Nayarit

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services, ongoing media relations including press trips, as well as preparation and distribution of press information. The press trips involved verbal and written invitations to travel writers and editors and personal escort of the journalists to the principality.

\$42,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**MEXICO** 

#### Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, N.W. Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Secretaria de Agricultura Ganaderia, Desarollo Rural, Pesca y Alimentacion (SAGARPA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant monitored all developments in the United States which could possibly affect the US-Mexico agricultural trade industry, and assisted in efforts to open the U.S. market to Mexican agricultural products. The registrant also monitored developments globally and the activities of multinational organizations such as the World Trade Organization, whose policies could affect Mexico's agricultural trade. In addition, the registrant provided counsel with respect to problems that may arise in the US-Mexico trade relationships between NAFTA partners. Finally, the registrant contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials concerning trade policy and other issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$717,174.11 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014 (\$1,200.00 for FARA services/\$715,974.11 for legal services)

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Pemex-Exploracion Y Produccion

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal in its litigation before the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of New York, Document Number 10-CV-00206, Corporacion Mexicana De Mantenimiento Integral, S. De R.L. De C.V. v. Pemex Exploracion Y Producion, including advice on related questions of strategy. In addition, the registrant provides other litigation and corporate legal services to the foreign principal.

\$1,550,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### Kuykendall, Gregory J., PC #5917

531 South Convent Avenue Tucson, AZ 85701

Government of United Mexican States

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted two lobbying groups, the Raben Group, and Brownstein, Hyatt, Farber and Schreck, LLP, who communicated with members of Congress, members of the executive branch and other public officials regarding the implementation and enforcement of the International Court of Justice's decision in the case concerning Avena and other Mexican nationals.

Finances: None Reported

**MEXICO** 

### Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Secretaria de Economia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and non-legal services to the foreign principal in conjunction with international dispute settlement cases and Mexico's international trade policies.

\$475,264.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486

633 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

4th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Mexico

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant gathered and analyzed information regarding U.S. trade policy. In addition, the registrant contacted members of Congress and their staffs.

\$135,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Raben Group, LLC #5932

1640 Rhode Island Avenue, NW

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **MOLDOVA**

## Fianna Strategies, LLC #6132

1716 A Street, SE Washington, DC 20003

Liberal Democratic Party of Moldova

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal, assisted the foreign principal in building with relationships with U.S. audiences and communicated the positions and policies of the foreign principal with regard to parliamentary elections to U.S. audiences including Congress, the Administration, and the media.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**MONACO** 

#### Monaco Government Tourist Office #2327

565 Fifth Avenue 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres

Nature of Services: Public Relations

In order to promote tourism to Monaco, the registrant participated in several travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also distributed travel literature promoting tourism and contacted media representatives for advertising purposes.

\$1,035,332.60 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### **MONGOLIA**

Dilenschneider Group, Inc. #6148

MetLife Building 200 Park Avenue New York, NY 10166

Government of Mongolia, Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Orion Strategies LLC #5437

611 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE

#437

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of Mongolia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided assistance on outreach to Congress on security, trade, and bilateral cooperation issues.

\$14,305.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### MONTENEGRO

### Orion Strategies LLC #5437

611 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE

#437

Washington, DC 20003

Republic of Montenegro through Paige Reffe

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, congressional staffers, and media representatives regarding the foreign principal's European Union candidacy and relations with the United States.

\$63,750.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### Reffe, Paige #5902 (T)

3300 Lowell Street, NW Washington, DC 20008

Government of Montenegro Ministry of Foreign Affairs (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided guidance and advice on Montenegro's aspirations to join the North Atlantic Treaty Organization and the European Union and on their bilateral relationship with the United States. They also met with U.S. officials and members of Congress regarding topics of interest to the foreign principal.

\$227,218.40 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

Beckerman #5877

One University Plaza Suite 507 Hackensack, NJ 07601

Moroccan American Center for Policy, Inc.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted media relations and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$210,378.09 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

#### Gabriel Company, LLC #5523

1220 L Street, NW Suite 411 Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Consultant

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on U.S.-Morocco relations, including regional North Africa security issues and the creation and administration of advocacy institutions to promote Morocco's interests in the United States. The registrant also contacted a member of Congress and U.S. government officials regarding the U.S. Morocco bilateral relationship. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$333,228.34 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Gray Global Advisors, LLC #5806

300 New Jersey Avenue, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20001

Moroccan American Center for Policy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$125,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**Just Consulting LLC** #6137

950 N. Washington St Alexandria, VA 22314 Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation #5901

Riverfront Plaza, East Tower 951 East Byrd Street Richmond, VA 23219 Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress regarding relations with Morocco, the status of the Western Sahara territory and the Moroccan autonomy plan, results of Moroccan elections and the appointment of the new Prime Minister, and a possible visit of Governor McDonnell to Morocco, among other issues.

\$6,231.07 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Mayer Brown, LLP #6236

1996 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The Moffett Group, LLC (registration number 5802)representation of the foreign principal has been transferred to the registrant. The registrant will research and analyze issues of concern to the foreign principal and will contact members of Congress and their staffs, executive agencies, think tanks and non-governmental offices on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

**Moroccan National Tourist Office** #1793

104 West 40th Street Suite 1820 New York, NY 10018

110W 101K, 111 10010

Moroccan National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc. #5648

1220 L Street, N.W. Suite 411 Washington, DC 20005

Government of Morocco

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal on their bilateral relations with the United States. The registrant also briefed U.S. journalists and members of Congress and their staffs on issues related to U.S. -Morocco relations, political reform, human rights developments, the Moroccan role in the Middle East peace process, and other Moroccan concerns. In addition, the registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,444,978.22 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Nurnberger & Associates, Inc. #5809

4870 F Old Dominion Drive

Arlington, VA 22207

Moroccan American Center for Policy through the Amani Group, LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting and lobbying services for the foreign principal on issues relating to bilateral relations.

\$49,999.98 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### Vision Americas, LLC #5907

1150 K Street, NW Suite 1411 Washington, DC 20005

Moroccan American Center for Policy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant communicated with members of Congress and congressional staffers on issues related to U.S. -Morocco relations including human rights developments in the region, Morocco's role in the Middle East peace process, and the Western Sahara issue. The registrant also provided and continues to provide strategic advice on the aforementioned topics for the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC #6086

501 Brickell Key Drive Suite 602 Miami, FL 33131

Moroccan American Center for Policy (MACP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and contacted members of Congress and their staffs to strengthen US-Moroccan relations.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### NAGORNO KARABAKH

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

1334 G Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives, members of Congress, Administration officials, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss the Nagorno Karabakh Republic peace process, human rights issues, and to assist the foreign principal in arranging meetings and planning itineraries for visiting officials. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$81,150.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **NETHERLANDS**

AB&C Philadelphia, LLC #6043 (T)

125 South 9th Street

Suite 801

Philadelphia, PA 19107

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant conducted promotion of investment services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$43,920.62 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

215 Park Avenue South

**Suite 2005** 

New York, NY 10003

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **NEW ZEALAND**

#### Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd. #2526

6841 Elm Street #7401 McLean, VA 22106

New Zealand Meat Producers Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant served the foreign principal as liaison and relationship management with U.S. livestock producer groups. The registrant collected U.S. market intelligence; performed joint activity with New Zealand exporting companies to promote New Zealand meat and wool products in the United States. Additionally, the registrant engaged with lobbyists and regulators on issues of significance to New Zealand farmers, including Mandatory Country of Origin Labeling (MCOOL), Farm Bill, and Natural product labeling standards.

\$308,500.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Covington & Burling, LLP #5852

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of New Zealand

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported
Finances: None Reported

#### Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc. #6172

1300 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of New Zealand

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government affairs and lobbying services to assist in the passing of the Trans-Pacific Partnership on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$75,129.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### **NICARAGUA**

### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Consulate General of Nicaragua

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with members of Congress and their staffs, relevant executive branch officials, and private sector entities on behalf of the foreign principal regarding its apparel and textile trade.

Finances: None Reported

### Barnes & Thornburg, LLP #6247

1717 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Nicaragua Corporacion de Zonas Francas

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant will represent the foreign principal in order to preserve Nicaragua's current benefits under the U.S. -Central America Free Trade Agreement. Representation will also involve outreach to relevant U.S. government entities and relevant private sector stakeholders.

Finances: None Reported

#### Samuels International Associates, Inc. #4848

1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20036

Consulate General of Nicaragua

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials regarding U.S. -Nicaragua bilateral relations. The registrant also provided advice, expertise, and counsel to the foreign principal concerning issues related to the implementation of the DR-CAFTA and to the evolving issues in U.S.-Nicaragua relations.

\$153,862.50 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

### **NICARAGUA**

Squire Sanders Public Advocacy, LLC #6063 (T)

1200 19th Street, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Nicaragua Corporacion de Zonas Francas (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**NIGERIA** 

**CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Federal Ministry of Agriculture and Rural Development, Federal Republic of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc. #6205

200 Friberg Parkway

#4006

Westborough, MA 01581

American University of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant sent out news releases and emails to the media about American University of Nigeria (AUN) and its programs; setting up interviews with the media for the president of AUN, writing op-ed pieces forthe president of AUN; setting up meetings for AUN's president to explain what AUN is and does to those interested in African, Nigerian, development, and education issues.

\$59,979.44 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### Levick Strategic Communications, LLC #6228

1900 M Street, NW 4th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Nan Bizcom, Ltd

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant assisted in a range of government affairs and public relations matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,641,384.65 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**NIGERIA** 

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock #6170

701 8th Street, NW

Suite 650

Washington, DC 20001

Government of Nigeria, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided bilateral diplomatic, economic and security relations between the US and Nigeria. If needed Mercury will assist with media strategy and communications.

\$575,165.42 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### Potomac Square Group #6096

660 Pennsylvania Ave., SE

Suite 303

Washington, DC 20003

Standing Together for Unity and Development (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public affairs consulting and contacted the media and U.S. government officials on behalf of the foreign principal in order to educate the U.S. on Nigeria.

\$49,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Office of the National Security Advisor

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on security and defense issues.

\$696,667.27 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### NORTHERN IRELAND

#### **Invest Northern Ireland** #4364

2201 Waukegan Road Suite 150 South Bannockburn, IL 60015

Invest Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant promoted commercial and industrial development in Northern Ireland by conducting seminars, arranging exhibitions, placing advertisements in U.S. publications, and contacting U.S. business organizations.

\$1,974,850.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### **NORWAY**

### Innovation Norway #526

655 Third Avenue, 18th Floor Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

Innovation Norway (aka Innovasjon Norge)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel information and services, as well as promotional work on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also answered written, telephone, and e-mail requests from the travel trade and consumers.

\$538,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Roth, Susan #6154

10401 Grosvenor Place #1126 Rockville, MD 20852

Royal Norwegian Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant communicated with the media via telephone and email correspondence to provide information about embassy-related events with the goal of securing media coverage of these events.

\$3,750.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**PAKISTAN** 

All Pakistan Muslim League, LLC #6019

1800 Byberry Road

Suite 1100

Huntingdon Valley, PA 19009

All Pakistan Muslim League

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Bokhari, Raza #6018

1717 Arch Street

**Suite 3820** 

Philadelphia, PA 19103

President Pervez Musharraf

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant is regularly contacted by print and media outlets requesting interviews with President Musharraf or to speak on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### Muttahida Quami Movement USA #6005

15316 Comus Ct.

Woodbridge, VA 22193

Muttahida Quami Movement

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant propagated against extremism and terrorism and in support of enlightenment and education in Pakistan and abroad.

Finances: None Reported

#### **PTI USA, LLC** #6160

16599 Vellano Club Drive

Chino Hills, CA 91709

Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant promoted the Pakistan Tehreek-e-Insaf political party through electronic and print media, encouraged Pakistanis in the United States to become members and raise funds for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

**PALAU** 

# Bryan Cave, LLP #6163

1155 F Street, NW 7th Floor Washington, DC 20004

Republic of Palau

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reviewed the Compact of Free Association and represented the foreign principal in meetings with executive branch officials in support of passage of S. 1268.

Finances: None Reported

**PALESTINE** 

### General Delegation of the PLO to the US #5244

1732 Wisconsin Avenue Washington, DC 20007

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Permanent Observer Mission of the State of Palestine to United Nations

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided diplomatic communications services for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Palestinian Authority

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in assessing the U.S. funding promises and helped to ensure U.S. commitments of financial assistance are fulfilled. Also, the registrant helped the foreign principal manage its bilateral relationship with the U.S. Government and reviewed the Paris Protocol.

\$55,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**PERU** 

### **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 10th Floor New York, NY 10003

PromPeru

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations and travel marketing services to position Peru as a leading travel destination in Latin America on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$87,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

### Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide #5807

1111 19th Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Government of Peru

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will conduct public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal for a media campaign emphasizing tourism, travel, and investment.

Finances: None Reported

### Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies) #5641

300 New Jersey Ave., NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20001

Institute for Liberty and Democracy

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### **PHILIPPINES**

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Confederation of Garment Exporters of the Phillipines (CONGEP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted with the development and drafting of legislation for a Reconstruction Assistance Program for Typhoon Yolanda on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$45,680.11 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**POLAND** 

## Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

5 Marine View Plaza Suite 208 Hoboken, NJ 07030

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted and advertised Poland as a tourist destination for the U.S. market. In this capacity, the registrant participated in travel trade shows, seminars, conventions, and conferences.

\$297,388.17 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**QATAR** 

#### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

State of Qatar, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Friedlander Group #6097

1227 44th Street Brooklyn, NY 11219

Hassan Ali Bin Ali (HABA)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will plan and schedule relevant meetings with members of the U.S. Senate and House and other U.S. government organizations, Jewish communal leaders and officials, heads of think tanks, lobbyists, prominent political figures from the State of Israel.

Finances: None Reported

#### Portland PR Inc. #6064

437 Madison Avenue

4th Floor

New York, NY 10022

Government of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide media outreach, event management, media monitoring, and counsel on behalf of the

foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal in regard to its bilateral relationship with the United States, trade and commerce activities, and legal matters involving the Embassy of the State of Qatar.

\$180,351.70 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

#### KRL International, LLC #5788

1701 K Street, NW Suite 550 Washington, DC 20006

Minister in the Office of the President Republic of South Sudan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant developed a communications and advocacy program to support the efforts to consolidate peace, reconciliation, and the development of priorities of the foreign principal with the U.S. Government, donor community, media institutions, and non-government organizations.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001 Republic of South Sudan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of regarding the United States' policy toward South Sudan and South Sudanese policy toward the international community, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies, and contacted members of Congress and their staff, executive branch officials, members of the press, and non-governmental organizations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$119,915.33 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**ROMANIA** 

#### Lubanovici, Mircea #5999

7715 S.E. Powell Boulevard Portland, OR 97206-2348

Parliament of Romania

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant agreed to assist in developing business and tourism relations between Romania and the United States.

\$11,591.52 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Federal Media Partner (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications advice and services regarding the elections in Romania on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$199,896.40 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Romanian Tourist Office #2093

355 Lexington Avenue 8th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant disseminated informational materials, gave advice and provided public relations services, as well as participated in travel events/shows on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$52,260.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. #5976

12505 Park Potomac Avenue

Sixth Floor

Potomac, MD 20854-6803

Grigoruta, Roxana

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant performed legal services for the foreign principal regarding the conduct of employees of the United States Embassy to Romania.

\$19,234.48 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

RUSSIA

#### Alston & Bird, LLP #5549

950 F Street, NW The Atlantic Building Washington, DC 20004-1404

Russian Federation (through Ketchum, Inc.) (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided analysis of U.S. foreign policy developments regarding the U.S. - Russia bilateral relationship covering economic, trade policy, arms control, energy, climate change, and general U.S. policy issues toward Russia.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

### Capitol Counsel, LLC #6253 (T)

700 13th Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20005

Russian Direct Investment Fund (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will meet with US officials at the U.S. Department of Treasury and other U.S. policy makers on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Endeavor Law Firm, PC #5934

1775 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20006

Deripaska, Oleg

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided general legal advice regarding legislative, trade, foreign policy, investment, security, and investigated joint business opportunities in the energy industry in the United States including biofuels and natural gas.

\$311,190.07 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

### Endeavor Law Firm, PC #5934

1775 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20006

Foreign Minister Sergey Lavrov Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel on political and legal matters, including issues related to diplomatic matters.

Finances: None Reported

RUSSIA

#### Goldin Solutions Inc. #6256

928 Broadway Suite 900 New York, NY 10010

RDIF Management Company LLC (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide communications/public relations services to United States media outlets on behalf the

Russian Direct Investment Fund.

Finances: None Reported

## Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10019

Gazprom Export

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant arranged interviews between representatives of Gazprom and members of the media, monitored media coverage, developed message points for interviews, and prepared press releases, and fact sheets on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10019

Russian Federation

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant arranged interviews and podcasts between media representatives on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$773,670.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**RWANDA** 

# Winning Strategies Washington #6242

409 7th Street, NW Suite 450 Washington, DC 20004

Rwanda Development Board

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide government affairs services to the foreign principal, including representing the foreign principal's interest to U.S. government officials and the bilateral relationship between Rwanda and the U.S.

# SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street 6th Floor New York, NY 10003

Government of the Sahrawi Arab Democratic Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with officials at the State Department and United Nations regarding diplomacy issues on behalf of

the foreign principal.

**CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

SABIC Petrochemicals B.V. (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and marketing services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$618,663.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900 Chicago, IL 60601

Emaar, The Economic City (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant supported the foreign principal to increase awareness of KAEC (King Abdullah Economic City) with prominent business decisionmakers.

\$3,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counsel for the foreign principal concerning foreign policy and related matters. The registrant also rendered advice on legislative, regulatory, and public policy activities of interest. In addition, the registrant advised the foreign principal on media reports and public affairs activities and specific advocacy assignments with regard to litigation, legislative, regulatory, public policy or public affairs matters, and other activities.

\$805,783.69 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

# **International Merchandising Corporation** #6032

1360 East 9th Street

Suite 100

Cleveland, OH 44114

Kingdom 5-KR-215, Ltd. ("KR-215")

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant facilitated in the dialogue of the foreign principal on global issue advocacy campaigns with potential digital media partners, and with business, academic, and media figures in the United States.

\$825,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## **Just Consulting LLC** #6137

950 N. Washington St Alexandria, VA 22314

Organization of Islamic Cooperation

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center

22nd Floor

San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

King Abdullah City for Atomic and Renewable Energy (KACARE)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided legal advice and assistance regarding the development of a peaceful commercial nuclear energy program within the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.

\$401,118.69 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

52 Madison Avenue

New York, NY 10022

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

52 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Saudi Arabian Oil Company

Nature of Services: Marketing

Activities: None Reported

# Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant counseled the foreign principal on United States legislative and executive branch developments affecting the bilateral relations of the U.S. and Saudi Arabia, as well as multi-lateral issues in the Middle East and Gulf regions.

\$105,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Saudi Food and Drug Authority, Kingdom of Southern Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted the U.S. Food and Drug Administration in connection with the Agency's consideration of a recommendation to defer blood donations from individuals who resided in Saudi Arabia from 1980 to 1996.

\$206,400.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# **SCOTLAND**

Scottish Enterprise #3013

One Boston Place Suite 3875 Boston, MA 02108

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant publicized Scotland as a region for U.S. commercial and industrial investments and development, seeking potential U.S. investors, and developing links between Scotlish Enterprise and such investors.

\$2,511,382.15 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

#### **SINGAPORE**

**CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Temasek Holdings (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted media services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$236,954.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60601

Singapore Economic Development Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant developed for the foreign principal a message, materials, and branding campaign.

\$194,025.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

200 North Broadway St. Louis, MO 63102

Embassy of Singapore

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and communications services on behalf of the foreign principal. The services included message development, media monitoring and analysis, counsel regarding media outreach opportunities and social media channels.

\$87,500.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### Miller & Chevalier Chartered #6209

655 Fifteenth Street, NW

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Singapore, Ministry of Finance

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant responded to three inquiries from Singapore's MOF concerning federal and state corporate tax expenditures in the U.S. and foreign tax reporting rules.

#### **SINGAPORE**

# Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

55 East 59th Street Suite 21 B, 21st Floor New York, NY 10022

Singapore Economic Development Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted direct industrial investment and marketing opportunities in Singapore, the dissemination of information relating to the economic and business conditions in Singapore, and general assistance to U.S. companies establishing business operations (i.e. manufacturing facilities, joint venture operations at subcontracting and/or licensing agreements with Singapore companies, regional sales/marketing offices) in Singapore.

\$1,140,769.22 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

# Singapore Tourism Board #2414

1156 Avenue of the Americas Suite 702 New York, NY 10036 Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's offices located in New York and Los Angeles promoted and publicized the tourist attractions of Singapore by distributing informational literature, offering guidance, and responding to inquiries.

\$1,139,438.57 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

#### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350 Temasek Holdings Limited

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal regarding the impact of the Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP) Agreement on its business. The registrant also contacted congressional staff to provide background, and introductory information on the structure and nature of Temasek's operations.

\$132,055.72 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Government of the Republic of Somaliland

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, assistance, and analysis of diplomatic communications on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### Kobre & Kim LLP #6250

800 Third Avenue, Floor 6 New York, NY 10022

Federal Government of the Republic of Somalia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide legal services on behalf of the foreign principal to review a letter of engagement between the Governor of the Central Bank of Somalia and the law firm of Shulman Rogers and related correspondence.

Finances: None Reported

# Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Federal Republic of Somalia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. #5976

12505 Park Potomac Avenue

Sixth Floor

Potomac, MD 20854-6803

Federal Republic of Somalia (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the Federal Republic of Somalia in conjunction with the Federal Republic of Somalia's retention of the Podesta Group to coordinate public relations outreach.

# SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Steven M. Schneebaum, P.C. #6265

2131 S Street, NW Washington, DC 20008

Habargidir Clan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied the United States government for compensation relating to the deaths, injuries, and other damage resulting from "Operation Michigan" in 1993.

\$20,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# **SOUTH AFRICA**

**Build South Africa** #6182

P.O. Box 22082 Brooklyn, NY 11202 Agang South Africa

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Coyne Public Relations, LLC #6177

5 Wood Hollow Road Parsippany, NJ 07054 South African Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## South African Tourism #603

500 Fifth Avenue Suite 2040 New York, NY 10110-0002

South African Tourist Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

**SPAIN** 

Covington & Burling, LLP #5852

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Spain, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America #6220

360 Lexington Avenue

**Suite 1801** 

New York, NY 10017

Government of Catalonia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. officials regarding the current political situation in Catalonia.

\$328,334.83 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10003

Delegation of Catalonia to United States of America

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and support to the delegation of Catalonia to the United States.

\$46,800.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

**SPAIN** 

#### Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10019

Extenda

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted "Spanish Olives" and "Olives from Spain" in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$535,678.82 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

1285 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10019

ICEX Spain Trade and Investment

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided communications counsel and services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$95,250.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**Beltway Government Strategies Inc.** #6225

3655 Torrance Blvd.

Suite 300

Torrance, CA 90503

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed government relations and managed subcontractors on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$850,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC) #6227

1110 Vermont Avenue, NW

**Suite 1200** 

Washington, DC 20005

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. (for the Office of the Monitoring MP for the Ministry of

External Affairs of Sri Lanka)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant launched an education and communications program to improve confidence in Sri Lanka and promoted Sri Lanka as a business and travel destination.

\$227,987.55 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Levick Strategic Communications, LLC #6228

1900 M Street, NW

4th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Central Bank of Sri Lanka thru Liberty International Group, LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reached out to U.S. media, opinion leaders and U.S. officials concerning issues of importance to the foreign principal.

\$190,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# Liberty International Group, LLC #6241

15081 Tamarind Cay Court Apt. 1005 Fort Myers, FL 33908

Central Bank of Sri Lanka

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will establish relations between the foreign principal and the United States. The registrant will do this by developing materials and convening meetings between representatives of the foreign principal and US based opinion leaders, academics, commercial interests and government officials. Additional work may include authoring informational material and arranging private and public advocacy papers.

\$16,952.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

# Madison Group, LLC #6226

1030 15th Street, NW Suite 1080 West Tower Washington, DC 20005

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with creating situational awareness of current affairs in Sri Lanka in dialogue with policymakers.

\$55,360.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Majority Group, LLC #6087

19 D Street, SE Washington, DC 20003 Embassy of Sri Lanka

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel and advice to the foreign principal.

\$354,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

# Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Ministry of External Affairs of Sri Lanka

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reached out to members of Congress and State Department officials with the purpose of raising situational awareness of Sri Lanka and its strategic importance to the United States.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

#### R&R Partners, Inc. #6229

900 South Pavilion Center Drive Las Vegas, NV 89144

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka through Beltway Government Solutions

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional representatives to introduce Sri Lankan officials for purposes of discussing and promoting the country's strategic importance to the U.S. and engaged in the discussion of various political, social, and economic issues.

\$105,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# **Thompson Advisory Group, LLC** #6159 (T)

20 F Street, NW Suite 700 Washington, DC 20001

Central Bank of Sri Lanka (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant educated U.S. investors about investment and trade opportunities in Sri Lanka and educated members of Congress and the executive branch and opinion leaders at think tanks, media outlets, and in academia.

\$134,257.86 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Vigilant Worldwide Communications, LLC #6237 (T)

85-14 66 Road

Rego Park, NY 11374

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. (Republic of Sri Lanka) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will develop a strategic communications plan and conduct outreach to members of Congress and other U.S. government officials with the purpose of raising awareness of Sri Lanka's strategic importance to the U.S.

ST. LUCIA

# St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

800 Second Avenue 9th Floor, Suite 910 New York, NY 10017-4504

St. Lucia Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## ST. VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #5872

20 W 22nd Street Suite 906 New York, NY 10010

Ministry of Tourism St. Vincent & The Grenadines

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant conducted advertising and public relations activities on behalf of the foreign principal. These activities included media planning and buying, advertising creation and production, press releases, press trips, and identifying broadcast opportunities.

\$167,090.78 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**SUDAN** 

#### Law Office of Bart S. Fisher #6076

700 12th Street, NW Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of the Sudan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and assistance to the foreign principal in their efforts to remove Sudan from the list of State Sponsors of Terror by the U.S. Department of State and reduce or eliminate the sanctions imposed on the Sudan.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Sprague, Esther Marie #6091

123 Hanover Street San Francisco, CA 94112

Sudan People's Liberation Movement - North

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant distributed emails, attended conference calls and public events on behalf of the foreign principal.

**SWEDEN** 

VisitSweden #4885

655 Third Avenue 18th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **SWITZERLAND**

Rancourt, Karolyn T. #5559

1648 South Orkney Street Philadelphia, PA 19148

Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303 Swiss Federal Railroads

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips, and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$389,369.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303 Swiss National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips, and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,515,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**SYRIA** 

# **Independent Diplomat, Inc.** #5860

45 East 20th Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10003

US Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and support to the foreign principal on its diplomatic strategy. The advice included analysis of the current diplomatic situation at regional and international organizations, including the UN Security Council, European Union, and the United States.

\$247,551.85 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## National Change Party #6092

3541 Investment Boulevard

Suite #2

Hayward, CA 94545

People of Syria

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## U.S. Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces #6164

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 6620

Washington, DC 20036

National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

### Alston & Bird, LLP #5549

950 F Street, NW The Atlantic Building Washington, DC 20004-1404

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided policy advice to government entities regarding U.S.-Taiwan relations. The registrant also contacted members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal asking them to meet with a delegation from Taiwan.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

## Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1275** 

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Board of Foreign Trade, ROC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services on general bilateral trade matters, including the negotiation of a free trade agreement between Taiwan and the United States.

\$225,959.44 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

## Far East Trade Services, Inc. #2985

5201 Great America Parkway Suite 306

Santa Clara, CA 95054-1122

Taiwan External Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant assisted U.S. firms wanting to do business in Taiwan and Taiwanese firms wanting to establish American business contacts. The registrant also participated in and assisted with business conferences, trade shows, and distributed trade publications.

\$221,840.38 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC #5874

1101 K Street, N.W.

Suite 310

Washington, DC 20005

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice, lobbying, and government relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

1025 F Street, NW

9th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relations counsel to the foreign principal regarding communications strategy in the United States and assisted in building relationships with U.S. leaders and policymakers.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## **Heather Podesta + Partners, LLC** #6103

901 7th Street, NW

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20001

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffs, executive branch officials, and other members of the public sector to strengthen its ties to the United States government on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$125,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

2111 Jefferson Davis Highway Suite 505 North Arlington, VA 22202

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant consulted with the foreign principal regarding trade and economic matters, political developments in the United States, and international developments and their impact on the United States. The registrant also monitored Senate and House committee hearings and interpreted floor debates in Congress.

\$42,500.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Nickles Group, LLC #6089

601 13th Street, NW Suite 250N Washington, DC 20005

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the US (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided professional and consulting services in legislative and government affairs through meetings, calls, and letters to members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal regarding trade flows between the US and Taiwan, request for Korea to participate in the Trans-Pacific Partnership, and provided information about the treatment of Taiwanese fishermen by the Philippine Coast Guard.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S. #6187

888 16th Street, NW #800

Washington, DC 20006

Democratic Progressive Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with Administration officials, think tanks, and Congressional members and their staffs regarding United States - Taiwan relations. Also, the registrant attended and participated in conferences on U.S.-Taiwan issues and produced information materials for electronic distribution.

\$147,303.51 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

One Penn Plaza Suite 2025 New York, NY 10119

Taiwan External Trade Development Council (TAITRA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted U.S. and Taiwanese manufacturers with trade inquiries, researched potential American markets for Taiwanese goods, and distributed trade promotional literature.

\$785,717.98 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

# Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC #6086

501 Brickell Key Drive Suite 602 Miami, FL 33131

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staffs for them to visit Taiwan, provided monthly activity reports on current developments in the U.S. Congress, and offered advice on how to improve relations between Taiwan and the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$72,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

#### **THAILAND**

# BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Thaksin Shinawatra

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress regarding United States-Thailand relations on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W.

**Suite 1100** 

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Commerce, Kingdom of Thailand

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal and met with government officials regarding human trafficking issues.

\$155,025.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Sandler Trade, LLC #6180

1050 17th Street, NW

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20036

Royal Thai Embassy, Office of Commerical Affairs

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the Office of Commercial Affairs of the Royal Thai Embassy regarding issues relating to the Generalized System of Preferences (GSP) program. The registrant provided informational materials to Senator Tom Coburn and sent a letter to all members of Congress to advovate for the GSP renewal.

\$18,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

**THAILAND** 

# Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

611 North Larchmont Boulevard

1st Floor

Los Angeles, CA 90004

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

61 Broadway Suite 2810 New York, NY 10006

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry. The registrant also participated in conferences, travel shows, and familiarization trips.

\$1,700,820.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

**TIBET** 

Office of Tibet #1699

1228 17th Street, NW Washington, DC 20036

Dalai Lama

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted meetings and discussions with groups and individuals to develop an understanding of the problems of Tibet and sought assistance. The registrant also contacted organizations and individuals to seek support for Tibetan refugees in India, Nepal, and elsewhere. In addition, the registrant published "News Tibet" in the Spanish language and disseminated other general information. Finally, the registrant coordinated support for refugees and other associations in North America and managed the Dalai Lama's visit to the Americas.

\$380,038.14 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**TOGO** 

# CD Global Strategies Group, LLC #6262

1423 S Street, NW #1 Washington, DC 20009

Republic of Togo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant organized meetings and events with U.S. Congressional offices, think tanks, NGOs, and media to promote the political and economic development in the Republic of Togo.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**TUNISIA** 

# Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC) #6227

1110 Vermont Avenue, NW Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20005

Ennahdha

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal support on media and stakeholder outreach in advance of upcoming elections.

\$110,761.16 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

TURKEY

## Alpaytac, Inc. #6224

888 16th Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted media monitoring and highlighted articles of interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also researched, reviewed, reported, and discussed calendar opportunities, pitching activities and news generation about Turkey.

\$1,400,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Alpaytac, Inc. #6224

888 16th Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006 Genc Siviller Associaton (

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant placed newspaper advertisements for the World Bigger than Five Campaign, focused on UN participation.

Finances: None Reported

# CHP Representation to the United States, LLC #6168

5112 Mac Arthur Boulevard Apt. #211 Washington, DC 29916

Republican People's Party of Turkey (CHP)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant organized grassroots activities among Turkish citizens living in the United States to contribute to the improvement of their standing in society and promoted efforts to enhance the bonds between the two countries.

\$85,104.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

TURKEY

## Dickstein Shapiro, LLP #3028

1825 Eye Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-5403

Republic of Turkey (through the Gephardt Group)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel for the foreign principal in connection with the extension and strengthening of the Turkish-American relationship and educating U.S. Government officials on issues of importance to the foreign principal.

\$132,873.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

#### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Turkish Culture and Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services, ongoing media relations including press trips, as well as preparation and distribution of press information. The press trips involved verbal and written invitations to travel writers and editors with personal escorts of the journalists to the principality.

\$112,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

## Forni, Brian #6085

1600 South Joyce Street Apt. 1216 Arlington, VA 22202

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy through Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided counsel in connection with strengthening the Turkish-American relationship and educating government officials on issues of importance to the foreign principal.

\$19,425.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

**TURKEY** 

# Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC #5874

1101 K Street, N.W.

Suite 310

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant attended strategy meetings with the foreign principal approximately once a month. The registrant also pursued and proposed passage of legislation and other U.S. Government action that promotes the interest and provides a positive image of the foreign principal and its relationship with the United States.

\$700,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037

Republic of Turkey through Gephardt Group

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant through the Gephardt Group Government Affairs provided lobbying and government relations services to the foreign principal.

\$52,388.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

# LB International Solutions, LLC #6210

1325 13th Street, NW

#24

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the executive branch, and developments on the U.S. political scene in general.

\$135,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**TURKEY** 

Onal, Sinan #6119

2237 Duke Street Apt. C33

Alexandria, VA 22314

Peace and Democracy Party (BDP) in Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Ozbek, Ferah #6145

241 18th Street

Suite 505

Arlington, VA 22202

Undersecretariat for Defense Industry (SSM) Turkish Ministry of National Defense)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted businesses to create and nurture relationships between the United States government and the foreign principal.

\$48,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### Roberti + White, LLC #6065

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20004

Borusan Mannesmann (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal on strengthening the principal's ties to the United States government and institutions. Also, the registrant assisted in communicating priority issues to relevant U.S. audiences, including the U.S. Congress, the Administration, and the media.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Syrian Future Movement #6143

320 West Palmetto Park Rd 310C

Boca Raton, FL 33432

Mouhammad Zaher Badaraany

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

# **TURKEY**

Yuksel, Mehmet #6136

331 F. Street, NE Washington, DC 20002

B.D.P (Peace Democracy Party) in Turkey

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant participated in conferences, interviews, symposia, forums, meetings, and distributed articles and editorials among civil society organizations, the general public, and representatives of the U.S Government to promote issues concerning democracy, human rights and the history and culture of the many peoples of Turkey and Kurdistan.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**UGANDA** 

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock #6170

701 8th Street, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20001 Government of Uganda

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting and communications services to promote trade and investment opportunities including the development of the "Uganda Enterprise Empowerment Initiative" for the foreign principal.

\$149,965.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

**UKRAINE** 

Franklin, Stephen (Shai) #6201

7 Blackthorn Lane

White Plains, NY 10606

Ukrainian Jewish Committee

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

# Lanny J. Davis & Associates, LLC #6230

1900 M Street, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20036

**Dmitry Firtash** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$412,486.61 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

Schoen, Doug #6071

1111 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10128

Victor Pinchuk

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

# Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Ivaniuschenko, Yuriy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

#### **UKRAINE**

# Wiley Rein, LLP #6108

1776 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Oleksandr Tymoshenko (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and government officials regarding Ukraine.

Finances: None Reported

# Wiley Rein, LLP #6108

1776 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

**Trident Foundation** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legislative, regulatory, and legal representation to the foreign principal in its mission to support free, independent and democratic Ukraine. Also, the registrant contacted members of Congress to seek financial assistance to Ukraine.

\$99,967.29 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority - New York Branch #6134

725 Fifth Avenue, 22nd Floor New York, NY 10022

Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant worked towards raising awareness of Abu Dhabi as a travel destination, increase the number of stays of visitors from the U.S. to Abu Dhabi, and generate leads for business events with the potential for promoting tourism to Abu Dhabi on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

# Adam Friedman Associates, LLC #6189 (T)

28 West 44th Street

Suite 1111

New York, NY 10017

Emirates Center for Strategic Studies and Research (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant established partnerships with U.S. universities and distributed informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$389,426.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant conducted on behalf of the foreign principal communications with U.S. government officials related to a broad range of issues impacting US-UAE relations.

\$600,897.17 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

## Brunswick Group, LLC #5947

One Market Street 35th Floor San Francisco, CA 94105

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with selected business journalists related to financial matters relevant to the foreign principal.

\$210,332.45 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

## Camstoll Group, LLC #6144

1112 Montana Avenue #904

Santa Monica, CA 90403

Outlook Energy Investments, LLC (wholly owned by the Emirate of Abu Dhabi)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided consultant services to the foreign principal regarding issues pertaining to illicit financial activities and developed and implemented various strategies to combat illegal financial activities.

\$3,051,272.75 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

### DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. government officials to discuss meeting requests, the US-United Arab Emirates bilateral relationship, and other matters of interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also provided government affairs counsel and representation before the United States Congress and the Executive Branch on a broad range of legislative, regulatory, and government relations matters. In addition, the registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$111,250.00 for the six month period ending August 31, 2014

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

1025 F Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20004

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and provided insight and counsel to the foreign principal on U.S. policy issues of relevance to its business. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in building relationships with Washington policymakers and thought leaders.

\$214,276.62 for the six month period ending July 31, 2014

### Harbour Group, LLC #5478

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Suite 850 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted daily monitoring of United States media outlets for news related to the United Arab Emirates, met with U.S. government officials, members of Congress and their staffs, and media representatives. The registrant also provided public affairs and communications counsel to create a public diplomacy program to improve bilateral, diplomatic, security, and commercial relationships on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,902,822.80 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

# Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Princess Haya Bint AI Hussein

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic counsel and assistance with media relations to support the foreign principal's international humanitarian, philanthropic, and volunteer work.

\$165,628.38 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Karv Communications, Inc. #6162

590 Madison Avenue, 35th Floor New York, NY 10022

Emirate of Ras Al Khaimah

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public affairs and communications advice for the foreign principal, Europe and elsewhere; monitored and advised on issues related to the Emirates, and the UAE and how they are perceived by others, and recommended conferences and speaking venues that may be of interest.

\$250,705.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

# Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC #6252

280 Fore Street Suite 301 Portland, ME 04101

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, through the Harbour Group

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will provide strategic thinking, design a brand film, create print and digital creative media, design and develop a website, and plan and buy media on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

# UNITED KINGDOM

# **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 10th Floor New York, NY 10003

Scottish Development International

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant worked with the foreign principal on proactive media relations with the overall objective of increasing positive perceptions about Scotland as a location for foreign direct investment.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2014

**VANUATU** 

# Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

39 Broadway Suite 2020 New York, NY 10006

Republic of Vanuatu

Nature of Services: Registration of Vessels

The registrant promoted the registration of vessels on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant contacted individuals in the shipping industry to inform them of the Vanuatu ship registry and prepared official documents on behalf of the foreign principal for shipowners and financial institutions.

\$390,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31, 2014

# **VENEZUELA**

**Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will conduct legal analysis and policy advocacy on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## **VIETNAM**

Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

1001 G Street, NW Suite 1000 West Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, monitored activities in Congress and the executive branch, and contacted members of Congress and their staffs, executive branch officials, members of the press, and nongovernmental organizations.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2014

# Prime Policy Group #6263

1110 Vermont Avenue, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20005

K.T. Bui

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted economic development to western stakeholders on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30, 2014

# Appendix A Registrant Index

ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL REGISTRANTS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THE FOREIGN PRINCIPAL(S) THEY REPRESENT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

#### AB&C Philadelphia, LLC #6043 (T)

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency, NETHERLANDS (t)

#### Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority - New York Branch #6134

Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority , UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

#### Adam Friedman Associates, LLC #6189 (T)

Emirates Center for Strategic Studies and Research, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES (t)

#### Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

Anyurt-Libya Co. thru Dickens & Madson Canada in Support of Unified Libya Movement , LIBYA Government of Cyrenaica Ibrihim Said al-Jathran Usama Buera , LIBYA (t)

#### Africa - African Travel Association, Inc. (Africa Travel Association) #5967

Africa Travel Association, INTERNATIONAL

#### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

Consulate General of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

General Prosecutor Office of the Kyrgyz Republic, KYRGYZSTAN (t)

Government of British Columbia, CANADA

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council, MARSHALL ISLANDS (t)

Mining Company of Katanga, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Embassy, JAPAN

### All Pakistan Muslim League, LLC #6019

All Pakistan Muslim League, PAKISTAN

#### Alpaytac, Inc. #6224

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Genc Siviller Associaton, TURKEY (t)

#### Alpine Tourist Office #2052

Alpine Tourist Commission, INTERNATIONAL

Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

Common Council of Iraqi and Arabic Tribes, IRAQ

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP), IRAQ

Alston & Bird, LLP #5549

Russian Federation (through Ketchum, Inc.), RUSSIA (t)

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States, TAIWAN

American Business Development Group #5810

DCNS, FRANCE

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

American Palm Oil Council #4575

Malaysian Palm Oil Council, MALAYSIA

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #6184 (T)

Assembly of the Friends of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN (t)

**Arab Information Center** #876

League of Arab States, INTERNATIONAL

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

State of Israel, Embassy, ISRAEL

Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

Austrian National Tourist Office, AUSTRIA

Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

 $Federal\ Economic\ Chamber\ of\ Austria\ (Wirtschftskammer\ Oesterreichs)\ ,\ AUSTRIA$ 

Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago #6193

Advantage Austria at the Austrian Federal Economic Chamber (WKO), AUSTRIA

AUX Initiatives, LLC #6238

Dr. Bashir Musa, LIBYA

Bahamas Tourist Office #2310

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism, BAHAMAS

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

Barbados Industrial Development Corporation , BARBADOS

Barbados Tourist Board, BARBADOS

Barnes & Thornburg, LLP #6247

Government of Nicaragua Corporacion de Zonas Francas, NICARAGUA

Bavarian U.S. Offices for Economic Development, LLC #6015

Bavarian Ministry of Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology, GERMANY

Beckerman #5877

Moroccan American Center for Policy, Inc., MOROCCO

Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd. #2526

New Zealand Meat Producers Board, NEW ZEALAND

Belgian National Tourist Office #529

Belgian National Tourist Office, BELGIUM

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. #6225

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA (t

Ben Barnes Group #6264

National Board for Following-Up and Recovering of the Libyan Looted and Disguised Funds, LIBYA

Berardi, Amato Libero #5853

Popola Della Liberta Italian Government and Parliament, ITALY

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

Invest Barbados, BARBADOS

Bermuda Tourism Authority #430

Bermuda Tourism Authority, BERMUDA

BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

Government of the People's Republic of Bangladesh, Embassy, BANGLADESH

Kurdish Regional Government (formerly known as Kurdish Democratic Party) , IRAQ

Republic of India, Embassy, INDIA

State of Qatar, Embassy, QATAR

Thaksin Shinawatra, THAILAND

Blank Rome Government Relations, LLC #6025 (T)

Trust Company of the Marshall Islands, Inc. (TCMI), MARSHALL ISLANDS (t)

BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

China-United States Exchange Foundation, CHINA

Republic of Ecuador, ECUADOR

Bokhari, Raza #6018

President Pervez Musharraf, PAKISTAN

Bridges International Group #6074

Saad Hariri through Millennium Group Services , LEBANON

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board #3354

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates, MEXICO

Brunswick Group, LLC #5947

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Bryan Cave, LLP #6163

Republic of Palau , PALAU

Build South Africa #6182

Agang South Africa, SOUTH AFRICA

Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office) #6223

Bahamas Chamber of Commerce and Employers' Confederation, BAHAMAS (t)

Comision para la Promocion de la Alianza, HONDURAS

Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC) #6227

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. (for the Office of the Monitoring MP for the Ministry of External Affairs of Sri

Lanka) , SRI LANKA Ennahdha , TUNISIA

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

Institute of Cetacean Research, JAPAN

Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, LLP #6221

Government of the British Virgin Islands , BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Camstoll Group, LLC #6144

Outlook Energy Investments, LLC (wholly owned by the Emirate of Abu Dhabi), UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Capitol Counsel, LLC #6253 (T)

Russian Direct Investment Fund, RUSSIA (t)

Caribbean Tourism Development Company #5910

Caribbean Tourism Development Company, INTERNATIONAL

Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc. #991

Caribbean Tourism Organization, INTERNATIONAL

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #6214 (T)

Organization for Peace and Justice, Inc. , BANGLADESH (t)

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

Government of the Cayman Islands , CAYMAN ISLANDS

CD Global Strategies Group, LLC #6262

Government of Burkina Faso, BURKINA FASO

Republic of Togo, TOGO

CDN International, Inc. #5992

Social Comunication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil, BRAZIL

Ceisler Media & Issue Advocacy, LLC #6266

Consulate General of Israel to the Mid-Atlantic Region, ISRAEL

Chadwick, Kirsten A./Fierce, Isakowitz, & Blalock #5950

Republic of Korea, Embassy, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

Chartwell Consultancy, LLC #6255

Atheel al-Nujaifi, IRAQ

China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

China Daily of Beijing, China, CHINA

China National Tourist Office #3318

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service), CHINA

CHP Representation to the United States, LLC #6168

Republican People's Party of Turkey (CHP), TURKEY

Cloakroom Advisors, LLC #6218 (T)

Organization for Peace and Justice (through Cassidy & Associates), BANGLADESH (t)

CLS Strategies #5774

Consejo de Promocion Turistico de Mexico, MEXICO

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

CMGRP, Inc. #3911

Embassy of Belgium , BELGIUM (t)

Federal Ministry of Agriculture and Rural Development, Federal Republic of Nigeria, NIGERIA

SABIC Petrochemicals B.V., SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Temasek Holdings, SINGAPORE (t)

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia, COLOMBIA

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade, DOMINICA

Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc. #6205

American University of Nigeria, NIGERIA

Corley, Walter #6106

Government of the Republic of Haiti, HAITI

Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC #6211

Embassy of the Republic of Korea , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF  $\,$  (t)

LNG Allies, Inc. , INTERNATIONAL (t)

#### Council of Khalistan #5597

Council of Khalistan, INDIA

#### Courtney, Garrison K. #6114

International Counsel Bureau, KUWAIT

### Covington & Burling, LLP #5852

Corporacion Colombia Internacional CCI, COLOMBIA

Embassy of New Zealand, NEW ZEALAND

Government of Spain, Embassy, SPAIN

#### Coyne Public Relations, LLC #6177

Hong Kong Tourism Board, HONG KONG

South African Tourism, SOUTH AFRICA

### Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

Board of Foreign Trade, ROC, TAIWAN

#### Czech Center, New York #5115

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs, CZECH REPUBLIC

#### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

Bombardier Inc., CANADA

Emaar, The Economic City, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Grupo Vicini, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC (t)

Libyan Investment Authority thru Enyo Law LLP , LIBYA

Singapore Economic Development Board , SINGAPORE

## **Davenport McKesson Corporation** #6199

Organization of Petroleum Exporting Countries, INTERNATIONAL

### Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP #6169 (T)

Embassy of the Republic of Mali to the United States, MALI (t)

## DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc. #5968

Ministry of Commerce of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

# Delahunt Group, LLC #6215

Embassy of Ecuador in the United States, ECUADOR

Representatives in Azerbaijan (through West Coast Connections Inc.), AZERBAIJAN (t

### Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America #6220

Government of Catalonia, SPAIN

#### **Destination New South Wales** #4450

 $New\ South\ Wales\ Tourism\ Commission\ (Government\ of\ New\ South\ Wales)\ ,\ AUSTRALIA$ 

#### Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom), GERMANY

#### **Development Counsellors International** #4777

Economic Promotion Agency of Tuscany, ITALY

PromPeru, PERU

Scottish Development International, UNITED KINGDOM

Tourism Tasmania, AUSTRALIA

Tourism Toronto, CANADA (t)

Turismo Chile, CHILE

#### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

Anayurt Libya Co.in Support of Unified Libya Movement, LIBYA

Cyrenaica Transitional Council Ibrihim Said al-Jathran Political Bureau of Cyrenaica Usama Buera, LIBYA (t)

#### Dickstein Shapiro, LLP #3028

American Palm Oil Council, MALAYSIA

Republic of Turkey (through the Gephardt Group), TURKEY

#### Dilenschneider Group, Inc. #6148

Government of Mongolia, Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade, MONGOLIA

#### DLA Piper US LLP #3712

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz, GERMANY

Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

### DuSable Capital Management, LLC #6190 (T)

Government of Malaysia , MALAYSIA (t)

#### Endeavor Law Firm, PC #5934

Deripaska, Oleg, RUSSIA

Foreign Minister Sergey Lavrov Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation, RUSSIA

### Enterprise Estonia in San Jose #5833

Government of Estonia, ESTONIA

#### Enterprise Ireland #2518

An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board), IRELAND

# Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party #4789

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party, ETHIOPIA

# Faegre Baker Daniels, LLP #6269

Japan Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry , JAPAN

#### Far East Trade Services, Inc. #2985

Taiwan External Trade Development Council, TAIWAN

### FCB Garfinkel #2415

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Fenton Communications #5945

Embassy of the Republic of Ecuador, ECUADOR

Government of Ecuador, Ministry for the Coordination of Production, Employment and Competitiveness, ECUADOR

Transformation and Continuity, Ajmal Ghani, AFGHANISTAN

Fenton Communications #6245 (T)

Transformation and Continuity, Ajmal Ghani, AFGHANISTAN (t)

Fianna Strategies, LLC #6132

Liberal Democratic Party of Moldova, MOLDOVA

United National Movement of Georgia, GEORGIA

Finkelstein Thompson, LLP #5213

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation, CANADA

Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Ministry of Tourism of Ecuador through EKOS Corp., ECUADOR (t)

Officina De Visitantes Y Convenciones de la Riviera Nayarit, MEXICO

Turkish Culture and Tourist Office, TURKEY

Via Rail Canada, Inc., CANADA

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

Embassy of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Social Communication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil, BRAZIL

Fletcher Rowley, Inc. #6173

Defence SA/Government of South Australia, AUSTRALIA

Foley Federal & International Affairs #6239

HDZ1990, BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

Government of the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, Embassy, ALGERIA

Forni, Brian #6085

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy through Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC, TURKEY

Franklin Partnership #6075

Libya Al Hurra Foundation, LIBYA

Franklin, Stephen (Shai) #6201

Ukrainian Jewish Committee, UKRAINE

Franklin-Hamilton, Inc. #6268

LNG Allies, Inc., INTERNATIONAL

Fratelli Group #5867

Government of Colombia, Embassy, COLOMBIA

Friedlander Group #6097

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Hassan Ali Bin Ali (HABA), QATAR

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

Sinn Fein, IRELAND

FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC #6217

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America #5591

Fukuoka Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Gabriel Company, LLC #5523

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

Global Guardian Trust, JAPAN

Government of Canada, Embassy, CANADA

Province of Manitoba, Canada, CANADA

Province of Ontario, Canada, CANADA

General Delegation of the PLO to the US #5244

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office , PALESTINE

Geoffrey Weill Associates #5773

Israel Ministry of Tourism, ISRAEL

Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC #5874

Republic of Turkey, Embassy , TURKEY

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States, TAIWAN

German National Tourist Office #616

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board), GERMANY

Global Communicators, LLC #6243

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan (MOFA) through Kreab Gavin Anderson K.K., JAPAN

Global Policy Group, Inc. #5290

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Government of the Arab Republic of Egypt, EGYPT

Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Kazakhstan, KAZAKHSTAN

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

Glover, Michael Patrick #6234

Alvaro Noboa , ECUADOR

Goldin Solutions Inc. #6256

RDIF Management Company LLC, RUSSIA (t)

Gray Global Advisors, LLC #5806

Moroccan American Center for Policy, MOROCCO

Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Republic of Turkey through Gephardt Group, TURKEY

Secretaria de Agricultura Ganaderia, Desarollo Rural, Pesca y Alimentacion (SAGARPA), MEXICO

Grieco, Jeffrey #6260

Younes, Nizar, LEBANON

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

People's Daily Overseas Edition, CHINA

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Government of Georgia (through Patton Boggs LLP), GEORGIA

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC (t)

Hastings, Jay Donald #2867

Japan Fisheries Association , JAPAN

Heather Podesta + Partners, LLC #6103

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. , TAIWAN (t)

Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

Government of Japan, JAPAN

Herrick, Feinstein LLP #6185

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus ("T.R.N.C."), CYPRUS

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

Princess Haya Bint AI Hussein, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Tokyo Electric Power Company (TEPCO), JAPAN

Hills Stern & Morley, LLP #5965

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

#### Hogan Lovells US LLP #2244

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA

Government of Antigua and Barbuda, ANTIGUA & BARBUDA

Government of Japan, JAPAN

Government of Ontario, Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry, and Ministry of Citizenship, Immigration and International Trade, CANADA

Government of the Commonwealth of The Bahamas, BAHAMAS

Pemex-Exploracion Y Produccion, MEXICO

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

# Holland & Knight #3718

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA), COLOMBIA

Government of Gibraltar, GIBRALTAR

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy, GREAT BRITAIN

Ministry of Commerce, Kingdom of Thailand, THAILAND

#### Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

Government of Hong Kong, HONG KONG

#### Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

#### Hyman, Lester S. #5166

British Virgin Islands Government, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

#### Iceland Tourist Board #2863

Iceland Tourist Board, ICELAND

#### IDA Ireland #1770

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body, IRELAND

# IFCG, Inc #6267

Iraqi National Intelligence Service (INIS), IRAQ

# Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

Delegation of Catalonia to United States of America, SPAIN

Government of the Republic of Somaliland, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Government of the Sahrawi Arab Democratic Republic, SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Mission of the Republic of the Marshall Islands to the United Nations, MARSHALL ISLANDS

 $Permanent\ Observer\ Mission\ of\ the\ State\ of\ Palestine\ to\ United\ Nations\ ,\ PALESTINE$ 

US Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces, SYRIA

## India Tourism, Los Angeles #5873

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism, INDIA

### India Tourism, New York #2329

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism, INDIA

Innovation Norway #526

Innovation Norway (aka Innovasjon Norge), NORWAY

**International Merchandising Corporation** #6032

Kingdom 5-KR-215, Ltd. ("KR-215"), SAUDI ARABIA

International Registries, Inc. #4533

Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS

International Remediation Services, LLC #6048 (T)

Republic of Ecuador, ECUADOR (t)

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S., TAIWAN

**Invest Northern Ireland** #4364

Invest Northern Ireland, NORTHERN IRELAND

Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles #1884

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo, ITALY

Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago #1892

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY

Jackson, Beau A. #6208 (T)

Government of the Republic of Cabo Verde, CAPE VERDE (t)

Jacobs, Barry #5900

Mehmet Ali Talat, CYPRUS

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Japan National Tourism Organization #769

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2350

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

JETRO, Atlanta #4069

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Chicago #1850

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Houston #2277

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO) , JAPAN

#### JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### JETRO, New York #1643

Ishikawa Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Kanagawa Prefectural Government, JAPAN

#### JETRO, San Francisco #1813

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

#### Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc. #6191

Jewish Agency for Israel, ISRAEL

#### Johnson II, Robert Winthrop #4460

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

## Just Consulting LLC #6137

Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Organization of Islamic Cooperation, SAUDI ARABIA

#### JWI, LLC #4990

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Government of Ghana, GHANA

International Bank of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Union des Forces Democratique de Guinee (UFDG), GUINEA

#### Kary Communications, Inc. #6162

Emirate of Ras Al Khaimah, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### Kasowitz, Benson, Torres and Friedman, LLP #6197

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

# KBS America, Inc. #5684

Korean Broadcasting System through e-KBS Co., Ltd., KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

# Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC #6252

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, through the Harbour Group, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

## Ketchum Inc. NY #5758

Extenda, SPAIN

Gazprom Export , RUSSIA

ICEX Spain Trade and Investment , SPAIN

Republic of Ecuador, Embassy , ECUADOR

Russian Federation, RUSSIA

Tourism Australia, AUSTRALIA

# KGlobal #6219 (T)

Organization for Peace and Justice (through Cassidy & Associates), BANGLADESH (t)

Kobe Trade Information Office #2438

Kobe Municipal Government, JAPAN

Kobre & Kim LLP #6250

Federal Government of the Republic of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Korea Business Center #1619

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea Economic Institute #3327

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea International Trade Association, Inc. #2686

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2544

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

KP Public Affairs, LLC #6248

Embassy of Japan through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP, JAPAN

KRL International, LLC #5788

Edward McClain Minister of State for Presidential Affairs Office of the President of Liberia , LIBERIA Minister in the Office of the President Republic of South Sudan , REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA #5783

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Kuykendall, Gregory J., PC #5917

Government of United Mexican States, MEXICO

Lanny J. Davis & Associates, LLC #6230

Dmitry Firtash, UKRAINE

Law Office of Bart S. Fisher #6076

Embassy of the Republic of the Sudan, SUDAN

LB International Solutions, LLC #6210

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation #5901

Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Levick Strategic Communications, LLC #6228

Central Bank of Sri Lanka thru Liberty International Group, LLC, SRI LANKA

Nan Bizcom, Ltd , NIGERIA

Levine & Company #3971

Government of Bermuda, BERMUDA

Lewis Baach, PLLC #6183

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the Families of Kuwaiti Citizens, KUWAIT

Liberty International Group, LLC #6241

Central Bank of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office, HUNGARY

LISCR, LLC #5490

Government of the Republic of Liberia, LIBERIA

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives #4883

Lloyd's of London, GREAT BRITAIN

Lowe-Lee, Florence #6067

Korea Atomic Energy Research Institute, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

LTL Strategies #6082

Government of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Lubanovici, Mircea #5999

Parliament of Romania, ROMANIA

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

Luxembourg Trade and Investment Office , LUXEMBOURG

Madison Group, LLC #6226

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA

Mair Strategies, LLC #6257

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Majority Group, LLC #6087

Embassy of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Investment Development Authority #5350

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council , MALAYSIA

Maniatis, Gregory A. #5906

Administration of the President of Georgia, GEORGIA

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO), JAPAN

Marston Webb & Associates #5929

Bermuda Ministry of Finance, BERMUDA

Maseng Communications #4660

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc., JAPAN

Mayer Brown, LLP #6236

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy, MOROCCO

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #6204 (T)

Republic of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN (t)

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock #6170

Government of Mauritius, MAURITIUS (t)

Government of Nigeria, Embassy, NIGERIA

Government of Uganda, UGANDA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Government of Somaliland, SOMALILAND (t)

Miller & Chevalier Chartered #6209

Government of Guernsey, GUERNSEY

Government of Singapore, Ministry of Finance, SINGAPORE

Missy Farren & Associates, Ltd. d/b/a MFA #5949

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism, CAYMAN ISLANDS

MITA Group, Inc. #5741

Government of Japan/Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

**Monaco Government Tourist Office** #2327

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres, MONACO

Moroccan National Tourist Office #1793

Moroccan National Tourist Office, MOROCCO

Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc. #5648

Government of Morocco, MOROCCO

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. #5483

Embassy of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

Kingdom of Bahrain, Embassy, BAHRAIN

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Republic of Equatorial Guinea, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Muttahida Quami Movement USA #6005

Muttahida Quami Movement, PAKISTAN

Myrmidon Group, LLC #6057

Government of Republika Srpska (including Zeljka Cvijanovic and Milorad Dodik), BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA

National Change Party #6092

People of Syria, SYRIA

National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) #6171

National Council of Resistance of Iran (NCRI) also known as National Council of Resistance, IRAN

Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

Government of Yukon, CANADA

Ministry of External Affairs of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA

Province of Saskatchewan, CANADA

Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland, NETHERLANDS

Newinco, Inc. #6104

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel, KUWAIT

NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc. #4490

JNG Shareholders Group, JAPAN

Nickles Group, LLC #6089

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the US (TECRO), TAIWAN

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc. #5809

 $Moroccan\ American\ Center\ for\ Policy\ through\ the\ Amani\ Group, LLC\ ,\ MOROCCO$ 

O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC #5971

Canadian Commercial Corporation, CANADA

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

Republic of Vanuatu, VANUATU

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic , NAGORNO KARABAKH

Office of Tibet #1699

Dalai Lama, TIBET

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide #5807

Government of Peru, PERU

Procolombia, COLOMBIA

Tourism Fiji, FIJI

Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company #5246

City of Sunderland, England, GREAT BRITAIN

Onal, Sinan #6119

Peace and Democracy Party (BDP) in Turkey, TURKEY

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

Embassy of Mongolia, MONGOLIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN

Republic of Montenegro through Paige Reffe, MONTENEGRO

Oromo Liberation Front - USA #5888

Oromo Liberation Front, ETHIOPIA

Oromo Liberation Front Foreign Relations Office in North America (OLF-FRONA) #5895

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF), ETHIOPIA

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office #4610

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF), ETHIOPIA

Osaka University, San Francisco Office #5631

Osaka University, JAPAN

Otto Reich Associates, LLC #6235

Embassy of the Republic of Guatemala, GUATEMALA

Ozbek, Ferah #6145

Undersecretariat for Defense Industry (SSM) Turkish Ministry of National Defense), TURKEY

Paramount Strategies #6174

 $Defence \ SA/Government \ of \ South \ Australia \ thru \ Fletcher \ Rowley \ , \ AUSTRALIA$ 

Parvin, C. Landon #6194

Embassy of Japan , JAPAN

Patten, William Samuel, Jr. #6207 (T)

Al Arabiya Bloc and its chairman Saleh Mutlaq, IRAQ (t)

Pearson & Associates #6129

Gabonese Republic, GABON

Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc. #6172

Embassy of New Zealand, NEW ZEALAND

Embassy of the Republic of Guatemala, GUATEMALA

Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP #5939

Government of Republika Srpska, BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA

#### Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Government of the Republic of Korea, Embassy, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the Families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo Bay, KUWAIT

King Abdullah City for Atomic and Renewable Energy (KACARE), SAUDI ARABIA

Secretaria de Economia, MEXICO

#### Podesta Group, Inc. #5926

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Embassy of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam, VIETNAM

Federal Media Partner, ROMANIA (t)

Federal Republic of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC (t)

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Republic of India, Embassy, INDIA

Republic of Iraq, IRAQ

Republic of Korea Embassy (through Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

Republic of Korea, Embassy, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Republic of South Sudan, REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

Transformation and Continuity (through Roberti White, LLC), AFGHANISTAN (t)

#### Policy Agency, LLC #6213

Consulate General of Japan in Boston, JAPAN

#### Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland, POLAND

## Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC #6251 (T)

Republic of Korea, Embassy , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

# Portland PR Inc. #6064

Government of Qatar, QATAR

Republic of Kazakhstan through Windrush Ventures No. 3 LP through Windrush Ventures Limited through Portland PR Limited , KAZAKHSTAN

# Potomac Square Group #6096

Azerbaijan Consul General, Western US, AZERBAIJAN (t)

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwait, KUWAIT

Standing Together for Unity and Development, NIGERIA (t)

### Prime Policy Group #6263

K.T. Bui, VIETNAM

## PTI USA, LLC #6160

Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf, PAKISTAN

# Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486

Government of Mexico, MEXICO

Quebec Government Office #1787

Quebec Government, CANADA

R&R Partners, Inc. #6229

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka through Beltway Government Solutions, SRI LANKA

Raben Group, LLC #5932

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates, MEXICO

Rancourt, Karolyn T. #5559

Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc. #6222

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Honorable Minister Andre Okombi Salissa - Republic of Congo, CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE) (t)

Ravdin, Vivien #5630

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan, JORDAN

Reed, T. Dean #5044

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Reffe, Paige #5902 (T)

Government of Montenegro Ministry of Foreign Affairs, MONTENEGRO (t)

Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag), GERMANY

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie), GERMANY

Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus, H.E. Mustafa Akinci , CYPRUS

Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT) #6113

China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT), CHINA

Roberti + White, LLC #6065

Borusan Mannesmann, TURKEY (t)

Republic of Cyprus through Podesta Group, CYPRUS (t)

SOCAR USA, subsidiary of State Oil Company of Azerbaijan Republic (SOCAR), AZERBAIJAN

Transformation and Continuity, AFGHANISTAN

Romanian Tourist Office #2093

Ministry of Tourism, ROMANIA

Rosemont Associates, LLC #6161

National Council of Resistance of Iran, IRAN

Roth, Susan #6154

Embassy of Finland, FINLAND

Royal Norwegian Embassy, NORWAY

RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment #6181

Government of Republika Srpska, BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA

Rude, Marianne Haslund #5767

Manitoba Intergovernmental Affairs and Trade, CANADA

Ryberg and Smith, LLC #5570

Mauritius Ministry of Industry and International Trade, MAURITIUS

Samuels International Associates, Inc. #4848

Consulate General of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA

Sandler Trade, LLC #6180

Royal Thai Embassy, Office of Commerical Affairs, THAILAND

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #6244

Australian Wool Innovation Limited, AUSTRALIA

Sanitas International, LLC #5963

Abdullah Abdullah Presidential Campaign , AFGHANISTAN

Ghani, Ashraf, AFGHANISTAN

Party of Justice and Trust, BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA

Subianto, Prabowo, INDONESIA

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco), SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company, SAUDI ARABIA

Schoen, Doug #6071

Victor Pinchuk, UKRAINE

Scottish Enterprise #3013

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency), SCOTLAND

Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. #5976

Federal Republic of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC (t)

Grigoruta, Roxana, ROMANIA

Sidama National Democratic Movement (SNDM) #6246

Sidama National Democratic Movement, ETHIOPIA

Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

Government of Israel, ISRAEL

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Ivaniuschenko, Yuriy, UKRAINE (t)

Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

Singapore Economic Development Board, SINGAPORE

Singapore Tourism Board #2414

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Singer Bonjean Strategies #6216 (T)

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

SLI Group, LLC #6259

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office, HUNGARY

Slocum & Boddie, PC #5765

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Small Business Corporation USA Office #6195

Small & Medium Business Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

Confederation of Garment Exporters of the Phillipines (CONGEP), PHILIPPINES

Embassy of Japan , JAPAN

Ministry of Economy and Finance of the Republic of Haiti, HAITI

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

South African Tourism #603

South African Tourist Corporation , SOUTH AFRICA

Southfive Strategies, LLC #6186

Foreign Ministry of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus, CYPRUS

Sprague, Esther Marie #6091

Sudan People's Liberation Movement - North, SUDAN

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #5872

China National Tourist Office, CHINA

Ministry of Tourism St. Vincent & The Grenadines , ST. VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES

### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

Bo Zhang, CHINA (t)

Embassy of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

Government of Georgia, GEORGIA

Government of Kosova, KOSOVA

Government of Libya, LIBYA

Government of the Gabonese Republic, GABON

Government of the Republic of Cameroon, CAMEROON

Government of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Office of the National Security Advisor, NIGERIA

Palestinian Authority, PALESTINE

Republic of Croatia, CROATIA

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Food and Drug Authority, Kingdom of Southern Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Temasek Holdings Limited, SINGAPORE

#### Squire Sanders Public Advocacy, LLC #6063 (T)

Government of Nicaragua Corporacion de Zonas Francas, NICARAGUA (t)

#### St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

St. Lucia Tourist Board, ST. LUCIA

## Steptoe & Johnson, LLP #6203

Dominican Republic , DOMINICAN REPUBLIC (t)

### Steven M. Schneebaum, P.C. #6265

Habargidir Clan, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

## Switzerland Tourism #55

Swiss Federal Railroads, SWITZERLAND

Swiss National Tourist Office, SWITZERLAND

# Syrian Future Movement #6143

Mouhammad Zaher Badaraany, TURKEY

# Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S. #6187

Democratic Progressive Party, TAIWAN

#### Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

Taiwan External Trade Development Council (TAITRA), TAIWAN

#### Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea International Trade Association , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

#### Thompson Advisory Group, LLC #6159 (T)

Central Bank of Sri Lanka, SRI LANKA (t)

Tool Shed Group, LLC #5916

Consulate General of the Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Tourism Australia #1032

Australian National Travel Association, AUSTRALIA

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Ireland Limited #5594

Tourism Ireland Limited, IRELAND

Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office #5840

Flanders Tourism Board, BELGIUM

U.S. Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces #6164

National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces, SYRIA

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #6130

Khamkeo Sanasery, LAOS

Urenco, Inc. #5137

Urenco, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Valladares, Fernando #6167

Nationalist Republican Alliance (ARENA), EL SALVADOR

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

Rongelap Atoll Local Government, MARSHALL ISLANDS

Venable, LLP #5931

Hong Kong Trade Development Council , HONG KONG

Vigilant Worldwide Communications, LLC #6237 (T)

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. (Republic of Sri Lanka), SRI LANKA (t)

Vision Americas, LLC #5907

Moroccan American Center for Policy, MOROCCO

VisitBritain #579

British Tourist Authority, GREAT BRITAIN

VisitDenmark #634

VisitDenmark, DENMARK

VisitSweden #4885

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B., SWEDEN

# Washington African Consulting Group, Inc. #6261

National Board for the Following-Up and Recovering of the Libyan Looted and Disguised Funds, LIBYA

# Washington Research & Analysis, LLC #6013

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

## Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies) #5641

Institute for Liberty and Democracy, PERU

# West Wing Writers, LLC #6107

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

## Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC #6086

Moroccan American Center for Policy (MACP), MOROCCO

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

# Wiley Rein, LLP #6108

 $Oleks and r\ Tymoshenko\ ,\ UKRAINE \quad \ (t)$ 

Trident Foundation, UKRAINE

# Winning Strategies Washington #6242

Rwanda Development Board, RWANDA

# World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem , ISRAEL

### Yuksel, Mehmet #6136

B.D.P ( Peace Democracy Party) in Turkey, TURKEY

# Appendix B Short Form Index

# ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL SHORT FORMS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THEIR REGISTRANT

(t) Indicates short form terminated during the six month reporting period.

Short Form Name	Registrant Name
Aabram, Michael P. (t)	Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Abaye, Abrahim	Oromo Liberation Front Foreign Relations Office in North America (OLF-FRONA)
Abensour, Michael	Quebec Government Office
Aberaouz, Hamid	Moroccan National Tourist Office
Aboye, Tegegne M.	Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party
Adams, Danielle Jenee' (t)	Ketchum Inc. NY

Adams, Danielle Jenee' (t)

Adams, David

Adderley, Andrew

Addison, Daniel R.

Afshar, Reza

Agusti, Filiberto

Ketchum Inc. NY

Retchum Inc. NY

Podesta Group, Inc.

Bahamas Tourist Office

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Independent Diplomat, Inc.

Steptoe & Johnson, LLP

Ahn, Hyo Won Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Ahn, Joongik
Ahn, Young Ju
Ahn, Young Ju
Ahn, Frank
Ahrens, Frank
BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Akashi, Noriko
Akimi, Okuda
Japan National Tourism Organization
Japan National Tourism Organization

Akiyama, Shiro JETRO, New York
Alagno, Caryn McLeod (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Alam, Ishrat India Tourism, New York
Alb, Simion S. Romanian Tourist Office

Alexandrov, Alexey
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Ali, Ahmed Mohamed
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Ali, Begum Sultana Fatima Ketchum Inc. NY

Ali, Waleed Yehia Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Allan, David A.R. (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

AlMukhaild, Abdulmoshen A Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

Alnaji, K.S. Saudi Refining, Inc.
Alsalih, Mark K. Alsalih, Mark K.
Altschuler, Irwin Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Alvarez, Marcos Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office)

Amettikkara, Devadas Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Aminian, Shiva Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Amorosi, Alexandra Scott (t)

Amsler, Andrew

Andersen, Christina

Anderson, David

Ketchum Inc. NY

Podesta Group, Inc.

VisitDenmark

Scottish Enterprise

Anderson, David E. LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation

Anderson, Frank R. MITA Group, Inc.

Anderson, John Podesta Group, Inc.

Anderson Jr, Edwin W. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Andrilollo, Gabriel Leonardo Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office)
Ang, Chin-Tah Singapore Economic Development Board

Antelo, Cristina

Apelian, Vahe

Apelian, Vine

Applebury, Timothy A

Arbuckle, Gordon J.

Archibald, Jeanne S. (t)

Podesta Group, Inc.

Quebec Government Office

JETRO, New York

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Hogan Lovells US LLP

Areikat, Maen Rashid General Delegation of the PLO to the US

Arlook, Ira Fenton Communications

Armentrout, Alison Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Armeld Kenneth P. Reed T. Dean

Arnold, Kenneth P. Reed, T. Dean
Asghar, Kaiser Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Auchman, CarenFleishman-Hillard, Inc.Aukatsang, KelsangOffice of TibetAulakh, Gurmit SinghCouncil of KhalistanAustin, AvelynKetchum Inc. NYAustria, Kristine PartolanKetchum Inc. NY

Avergun, Jodi L. Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, LLP

Avetisyan, Robert Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA

Avgerinos, Katherine Pembrook Ketchum Inc. NY Ayan, Hande Alpaytac, Inc.

Aytug, Ali Selcuk Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Azarioza, Armando CMGRP, Inc.

Aziz, A. Fadzli (t)

American Palm Oil Council

Badger, Stephanie Dawn

Nickles Group, LLC

Baek, Manseong (t) Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles
Bagga, Karan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bagley, Steven (t) KGlobal

Baierlein, Daniele (t)
Podesta Group, Inc.
Bailey, Harold G.
Garvey, Schubert & Barer
Bailey, Nathan
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Bakaly, Charles G.
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Balderston, Kris
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Ballentine, Jennifer Loven
Glover Park Group, LLC
Ballestero, Marcos Ignacio
Ketchum Inc. NY

Baloul, Gassan Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Banas, Melissa J. (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Bandler, Donald K. Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A.

Banovetz, Jennifer Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Bansal, Manish Kumar Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Barboni, EvaPotomac Square GroupBarger, Casey LeaKetchum Inc. NYBarish, Andrea LynnKetchum Inc. NYBarnes, Ben F.Ben Barnes Group

Barnes, Karyl Development Counsellors International

Barnes, Tara

Barnese, Hege Vibeke

Innovation Norway

Barnette, Justin

Barnhart, Caleb

Barnhart, Jo Anne

Barresi, Joseph Francis

Barron, Edward

Singapore Tourism Board

Innovation Norway

South African Tourism

BLJ Worldwide LTD

SLI Group, LLC

Camstoll Group, LLC

Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Barton, Joseph (t) Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Baskerville, Jennifer Arlene MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Basnayake, Vinoda Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP
Bassett, Bethany Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.

Bayh Jr., Birch E. Venable, LLP

Beatty, Christopher KRL International, LLC
Beaulieu, Isabelle Quebec Government Office

Beck, Emma Shoshanna Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Beck, Nancy (t) FCB Garfinkel

Becker, Stephan E. Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Bedard, Marc-Antoine Quebec Government Office

Bedholm, Bruno VisitDenmark

Beebe, Christianna (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Beilock, Alexandra Ola Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide
Belfer, Ross Geoffrey Weill Associates
Bell, Nathaniel DLA Piper US LLP

Bellette, Fassika Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Bellinger, Jonathan Martin Ketchum Inc. NY

Ben-Menashe, Ari Dickens & Madson Canada Inc.

Bench, Patrick Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.

Benick, Eugene Joseph III Finkelstein Thompson, LLP

Benn, Lesley A. Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A.

Berger, Paul S. Arnold & Porter, LLP

Bergman, Edward Africa - African Travel Association, Inc. (Africa Travel Association)

Bergner, Douglas J.Global Policy Group, Inc.Beringer, BrittanyMSLGROUP Americas, Inc.Berman, HowardCovington & Burling, LLPBernstein, MatthewDLA Piper US LLP

Bhattacharyya, Parimal Kanti Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bialek, Dean Independent Diplomat, Inc.
Billings, Erin Podesta Group, Inc.

Biradar, Suresh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Birkenthal, Sara Michele Levick Strategic Communications, LLC
Birnbaum, Jeffrey BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Bjorkner, Arthur C. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Black, William (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Blickstein, Adam Glover Park Group, LLC

Bloch, Sam World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Blum, DanielMair Strategies, LLCBoddie, Richard F.Slocum & Boddie, PCBoggs, Thomas Hale , Jr. (t)Squire Patton Boggs, LLPBohlen, WillPodesta Group, Inc.Boisclair, AndreQuebec Government Office

Bojic, Dragan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bokhari, Raza Bokhari, Raza

Bolanos, Jose Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bolduc, Frederic Quebec Government Office
Bolger, Jill Pike Glover Park Group, LLC

Bolz, Jennifer Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Bom, Cees W.D. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bombardier, Emilie Portland PR Inc.

Bonjean, Ron (t)

Bonnard, Marianne

Borden, Meghan

Borland, Lydia

Singer Bonjean Strategies

Quebec Government Office

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

LB International Solutions, LLC

Bormel, Allison CMGRP, Inc.

Borzdijs, Aleksandrs Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Bosfield, Bradley Lincoln

Bosquez Foti, Rafael

Boswell, Joshua

Boswell & Moring International, Ltd.

Bowen, Bradford S. (t) Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Boyer, Joane Quebec Government Office
Bradley, Alison BLJ Worldwide LTD
Bradlow, Lucinda Portland PR Inc.
Brady, Lauren (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Bramble, Sylma Brown Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc.

Brand, Joseph L. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Brathwaite, Paul Podesta Group, Inc.
Breard, Annie Quebec Government Office
Breaux, John B. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Brennan, Janis Foley Hoag, LLP

Brenner, Arin Melissa Steven M. Schneebaum, P.C.
Briceno, Erika Isabel (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Brickman, Kara (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Brolly, Aine Invest Northern Ireland

Brophy, Susan Glover Park Group, LLC
Brown, Peter BLJ Worldwide LTD
Brown, Valery Bahamas Tourist Office

Brownstein, Henry (t) Kasowitz, Benson, Torres and Friedman, LLP

Bruce, Eric B. Kobre & Kim LLP
Bryant, Anna Marie Ketchum Inc. NY
Bubar, RaqueI Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Bucaciuc, Alexandra Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Buckley, Mary IDA Ireland

Bucknor, Glenton A. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Buddhani, AchirayaTourism Authority of Thailand, New YorkBudzillo, ElzbietaPolish National Tourist Office, New YorkBulo, Fekadu W.Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Buraker, Kenneth Matthew (t)

Burns, Michael

Ketchum Inc. NY

KP Public Affairs, LLC

Burns, Molly

FCB Garfinkel

Burton, William Arthur Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Butcher (Kim), Linda H. Korea Economic Institute
Butler, Jim Ketchum Inc. NY

Butterfield, R. Ian
Butterfield, R. Ian
Butterfield Carter and Associates
Byrne, Joseph
Tourism Ireland Limited
Cabeza, Romulo
Caccavale, Anthony Michael
Cademenos, Lea
CMGRP, Inc.

Cady, Lydia Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.
Calamaro, Raymond S. Hogan Lovells US LLP
Calascione, Joseph Salvatore Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

Caldwell, Charles CD Global Strategies Group, LLC

Camilleri, Miriam Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Campbell, Stuart Invest Northern Ireland

Cantor, Andrew Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.

Canzano, Peter L. Sidley Austin, LLP

Capacchione, Agatha Missy Farren & Associates, Ltd. d/b/a MFA

Caparso, Anne Smith Policy Agency, LLC
Caperton, Kent Ben Barnes Group
Carcione, Santina Antonette Ketchum Inc. NY
Cardenas, Jose R. Vision Americas, LLC
Cardona, Carlos Enrique Valladares, Fernando
Carella, D.J. (t) CLS Strategies

Carella, Pat DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

Carey, Raquel D.

Carlisle, Linda E.

Carmona, Ali Daniel Vazquez

Carneal, George U.

Carney, Jerome

Carrier, Jennifer

Bahamas Tourist Office

Miller & Chevalier Chartered

BLJ Worldwide LTD

Hogan Lovells US LLP

Quebec Government Office

Dickstein Shapiro, LLP

Carrillo, Marcelo Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Carroll, Philip Thomas Ketchum Inc. NY
Carseni, Joseph M. Holland & Knight

Carter, Gavin J. Butterfield Carter and Associates
Carter, Wibke (t) German National Tourist Office
Cartwright, Angelika P. Bahamas Tourist Office
Cassella, Kelly (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Cassidy, Robert H. Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

Castle, MichaelDLA Piper US LLPCastro, Mary RosettaBermuda Tourism AuthorityCave, JenniferVan Scoyoc Associates, Inc.Cawley, JustinPicard Kentz & Rowe, LLP

Ceisler, Lawrence A. Ceisler Media & Issue Advocacy, LLC

Cenzuales, Giovanni Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Cha, Sungwook Korea Business Center

Chadwick, Kirsten A. (t) Chadwick, Kirsten A./Fierce, Isakowitz, & Blalock

Chambers, Marie Moe (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Chan, Donny Eka Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Chan, Jasmine Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Chandra, Tara P. Harbour Group, LLC
Chanin, Michael H. Bryan Cave, LLP
Channon, Alison Fenton Communications
Chapdelaine, Kristin Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Charles-St. Jules, Anthea Lorine St. Lucia Tourist Board

Chatrungnopakun, Paworn (t) Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Chauvin, Ashley T. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Chen, Bin Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Chen, Hai Tao Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Chen, Janice I-Jier Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S.

Chen, Ming StephanieSingapore Economic Development BoardChen, Xiaoying SherylSingapore Economic Development Board

Cheng, Gang Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Cheon, Hyun JunSmall Business Corporation USA OfficeCheong, NigelSingapore Economic Development BoardCheung, WinchellHong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Chidlow, Carl D. Winning Strategies Washington

Chin, Chee Weng Damian Singapore Economic Development Board

KRL International, LLC Chinje, Eric Singapore Tourism Board Chio, Wen Jie Korea Business Center Cho, Youngsoo Korea Business Center Choi, Byunghun Korea Business Center Choi, Inyoung Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Choi, Michelle (t) Korea Business Center Choi, Myunglae KBS America, Inc. Choi, Sung Won

Chomsin, Tassanee Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles
Choo, Xing Jie (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Chorba, Timothy A. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Choudhry, Jeff Nickles Group, LLC

Chow, Shui Sang Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Choynacki, Annette Belgian National Tourist Office Christie, Katherine Global Communicators, LLC

Chryssoulis, Konstantinos (t) Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Chu, Ellen Wei-Hsin CMGRP, Inc.
Chu, Youn Jung Korea Business Center

Chua, Jia-Ying Singapore Economic Development Board

Chun, Byoungje Korea Business Center

Chun, Byungwoo Small Business Corporation USA Office

Church, Andrew Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Ciardiello, Juiie Schumacher Ketchum Inc. NY
Clarkson, Karen VisitBritain

Clack, Mark (t) Cassidy & Associates, Inc.

Clark, Emily CMGRP, Inc.
Clark, Katherine Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Clarke, Britton Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Clarkson, Karen VisitBritain

Claunch, Michael (t) Vigilant Worldwide Communications, LLC

Clayton, Lisa K. MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Cochran, Robert Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC

Coghlan, Matthew Gowan Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Cohen, Paul Douglas (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
Cohen, Yoram Menchem LISCR, LLC

Colangelo, Lisa Prime Policy Group

Colangelo, Lisa Cotter Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

Cole, Edward (t)

Cole, Edward Lawrimore (t)

Coleman Jr, Norman B.

Glover Park Group, LLC

Ketchum Inc. NY

Hogan Lovells US LLP

Collinson, J. Nicole Bivens

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Colon, Carol Lyn

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Colpitts, Jennifer O'Dell (t)

Colson, Rachel

Condon, William

Conlin, Andrew Raymond

Conlon, Michael

Ketchum Inc. NY

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Tourism Ireland Limited

Holland & Knight

Invest Northern Ireland

Conover, Heather Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc.

Conrad, Robert Keenan (t)

Cook, Kevin

Cooper, Christopher

Ketchum Inc. NY

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Potomac Square Group

Cooper, Doral S. Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Cortinas, Juan (t)

Cosar, Yagmur

Costello, Megan

Cox, Christine M.

Coyle, Melissa D.

Coyne, Tom

CLS Strategies

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Coyne, Tom

Coyne Public Relations, LLC

Cpin, John Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Crain, William Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Cramer, Bud FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC
Crawford, Mary (t) Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

Crawford, Robin Finn Partners, Inc.

Crawford, Tom FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC

Creaghan, James P. AUX Initiatives, LLC

Cresci, Frank W. Monaco Government Tourist Office

Crimmins, John Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A.

Crimmins, Julie Sarah Ketchum Inc. NY
Crocker, Thomas E. Alston & Bird, LLP

Crowe, Robert B. Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP
Crumbliss, John Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Culin, Abigail JaneKetchum Inc. NYCullen, James P.Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.Cummings, JenniferFratelli GroupCusack, TomEnterprise Ireland

Cushing, Christopher T. Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Cutin, Dario O. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Cutts, Matthew D. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Cynamon, David J. Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

D'Agostino, Alfred Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
D'Amico, Kathleen Cavanaugh (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
D'Orazio, Elissa Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Dallaire, Paul Quebec Government Office

Dana, Mehmet Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus
Danisman, Janet Bavarian U.S. Offices for Economic Development, LLC

Dark, CalvinCD Global Strategies Group, LLCDarrell, Karin AngelynBermuda Tourism Authority

Dastoor, Rustom

DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

Daviron, Juliette

Missy Farren & Associates, Ltd. d/b/a MFA

Davis, Andrew Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America

Davis, Benjamin Camstoll Group, LLC

Davis, Lanny J.

Davis & Associates, LLC

Davis, Lanny Jesse

Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Davis, Lincoln (t) Paramount Strategies

Davis Smith W Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Davis III, James Oscar Holland & Knight

Dawicki, Angela M. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Dawicki, Eric R. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Dawson, Donald W. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Daya, Christine (t)

DLA Piper US LLP

De Moraes Rego, Alexandre Pinheiro

CDN International, Inc.

De Vadder, Emma VisitBritain
Deak, Robert H. Urenco, Inc.

Dean, Natalie (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

DeCleene, Randy (t) KGlobal

Dedefo, Nuro Bedhaso (t) Oromo Liberation Front - USA

Dehn, Torstein Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Delafield, Christy

U.S. Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces

Delahunt, William D Delahunt Group, LLC
Delaney, William Michael (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

DeLeonardis, JohnCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Delpan, Lee A.Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

DeMetri, Olga Ranaweera
Levick Strategic Communications, LLC
Demetriades Jr., George
American Business Development Group
Demetrious, Susanne
German National Tourist Office
Dempsey, Amanda Jane
Bermuda Tourism Authority

Dershowitz, Toby Ketchum Inc. NY
Deschauer, John J., Jr. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Desira, Elio Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Diaz, Alice CMGRP, Inc.

Diaz-Balart, Lincoln Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC

DiGregorio, David South African Tourism
Dijkhoff, Brigit Aruba Tourism Authority
Dilenschneider, Robert L. Dilenschneider Group, Inc.
Dill, Jr., Earlston T. Bermuda Tourism Authority
Dilley, Dean M. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

DiNino. Paul Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

 Dion, Elaine
 Ketchum Inc. NY

 Dion, Jean Pierre
 Quebec Government Office

 Dionisio, Virginia M.
 South African Tourism

Dionne, Marc Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Dippolito, Marlee Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Dippolito, Marlee Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide
Dialeta, Tefera Oromo Liberation Front Foreign Relations Office in North America (OLF-FRONA)

Dobson, Christopher George Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Dolan Jr., Charles Halliday Ketchum Inc. NY
Dolan, Charles (t) KGlobal

Dole, Robert J.

Domingo, Roquena R. (t)

Donhauser, Thomas Oliver

Donnelly, James Joseph (t)

Donovan, Sarah

Doran, Seagren

Alston & Bird, LLP

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Ketchum Inc. NY

DLA Piper US LLP

CMGRP, Inc.

Douglas, Donna Willa-Mae Bermuda Tourism Authority

Dovgal, Dmitriy

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Drascek, Andraz

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Drechsler, Marc (t)

Ketchum Inc. NY

Dreyer, Kate (t)

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Drucker, Cynthia R.

CMGRP, Inc.

Druzhkin, Serhiy Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Duboff, Scott Garvey, Schubert & Barer
Duffy, Conor Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.
Duffy, Mark Joseph MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.
Dufresne, Bethany Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

 Duguay, Philip
 Quebec Government Office

 Dulle, Oliver A.
 Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company

 Dumke, David T.
 Glover Park Group, LLC

 Duncan, Stephen
 Development Counsellors International

 Dunich, Chelsea
 DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

 Durant, Andrew
 Samuels International Associates, Inc.

 Dutta, Shomik (t)
 DuSable Capital Management, LLC

Dye, Trevin G.JETRO, AtlantaDyer, JamesPodesta Group, Inc.Early, Alexis J.Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Early, Katrina VisitBritain

Ebba, Fido T. Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office
Ebsary, Alexander Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Edelson, Samuel Blodgett Glover Park Group, LLC

Edmonds, Valerie CMGRP, Inc.
Edwards, James R. (t) MITA Group, Inc.

Eichenauer, Steven Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

El-Haj, Amara Harbour Group, LLC

Elamer, Basem Mohamed Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Eler, Ecio Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Ellner, Brian V. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Ellsworth III, Robert E. (t) Majority Group, LLC

Elwood, Philip (t) Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Emanuel, Chris George Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America

Emery, Rodney
Madison Group, LLC
Emrich, Mitzi (t)
Engel, Robert B.
English, Amanda
Camstoll Group, LLC
Eno, Koichiro
Epperly, Matthew T.
Madison Group, LLC
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Hills Stern & Morley, LLP
Camstoll Group, LLC
Harbour Group, LLC
Harbour Group, LLC

Epstein, Anita K. Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Epstein, Jonathan M. Holland & Knight
Epstein, Matthew Camstoll Group, LLC

Erdengiz, Ahmet Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus
Ereli, Adam Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock
Ertrem, Cern Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Esah, Sieh Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Escalante, Haydee Portland PR Inc.
Eskeland, Philip D. Korea Economic Institute

Essalih, Hassan Anthony (t)

Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Evans, Alastair MacKenzie

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Evich, Peter J. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.
Fang, Xu Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.
Fannin, Rebecca Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Farley, Devin Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Farrell, Megan Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.
Farren Kincheloe, Mary E. Missy Farren & Associates, Ltd. d/b/a MFA

Faulkner, Charles BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Fay, Chapin (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Fay, Robert A. International Registries, Inc.

Fazio, Victor H. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Feng, Zhang Ying Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Fenstermaker, Grace Gayle MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Ferguson, Claire Sunderland
Ferguson, Phelan P.
Ferguson, Terence Joseph (t)
Portland PR Inc.
Bahamas Tourist Office
Scottish Enterprise

Fernia, Rocco V. Miller & Chevalier Chartered
Fibich, Don Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC
Fiedler, Elizabeth Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Filatov, Igor Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Finch, Kristy Alpaytac, Inc.
Findlen, Sean T. CMGRP, Inc.

Fisher, Bart Steven
Law Office of Bart S. Fisher
Fisher, Ross A. (t)
Law Office of Bart S. Fisher

Fitzgerald, Jayne Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Flacks, Abigail (t)

Flaherty, Robert (t)

Fletcher, William

Flora, William B. Jr.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Ketchum Inc. NY

Fletcher Rowley, Inc.

Hong Kong Tourism Board

Foley, Michael Cayman Islands Department of Tourism
Folsom, RD FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC

Fonte, Michael J. Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S.

Forbes, Allan American Palm Oil Council

Foree, Douglas Keith Washington African Consulting Group, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Forman, David Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Forrest, Thomas (t) MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Forristal, John Fortin, Louise Jochimsen Quebec Government Office AB&C Philadelphia, LLC Foster, Stephanie A. (t) Cloakroom Advisors, LLC Fox, William (t) International Registries, Inc. Francis. Denise M. Quebec Government Office Francoeur, Marie Claude Kary Communications. Inc. Frank, Andrew D.

Frank, Ayal American Business Development Group

Frank, Ayal MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Freedman, Meryl (t) FCB Garfinkel

Frideres, Taryn F. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Friedl, Michael Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region

Friedlander, Ezra Friedlander Group

Friedman, Francine Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Friedman, Seth DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

Fritz, Lindsey (t)

Paniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Fryer, Bruce

Sanitas International, LLC

Fujihara, Masaki (t)

Fujii, Rumi

Fukuda, Tatsuya (t)

Gabriel, Edward M.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sanitas International, LLC

JETRO, New York

JETRO, New York

JETRO, Chicago

Gabriel Company, LLC

Gabriel, Edward M. Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

Gagnon, Laurence Quebec Government Office Galano, Michael Holland & Knight

Gallagher, William R. International Registries, Inc.

Gamal, Islam Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Garcia, Christian E. Kobre & Kim LLP
Garcia, Melanie DLA Piper US LLP
Gardiner, Jennifer Bahamas Tourist Office
Garrett, John C. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Gaskin, David IDA Ireland
Gauss, Anna Marshall Ketchum Inc. NY
Gelfond, Noam (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
Gellman, Marvin G. (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Genser, Jared Matthew Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Gentry, James O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC

Georgala, Lena Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

George, Maya South African Tourism

George, Perla British Virgin Islands Tourist Board
Gephardt, Richard A. Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

Gerard, Randall Podesta Group, Inc.

Gerson, Marc J. Miller & Chevalier Chartered

Getzug, Steve Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Ghadbian, Najib U.S. Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces

Ghaderi, Samira Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Ghadouani, Chakib El Mokhtar Moroccan National Tourist Office
Ghannam, Nadia General Delegation of the PLO to the US

Ghuman, Shawn

Gibbons, Trevor (t)

Gibson, Jeannie

Gibson, Mike (t)

Gigl, Michael

Ketchum Inc. NY

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Bahamas Tourist Office

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc.

Gilliland, John R.

Ginther, Jeffrey William

Giordano, Natalie

Giorgio, Mara

Giovanetti, Isabella

Glinton, Eureka

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Quebec Government Office

Bahamas Tourist Office

Glover, Robert C. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Glynn, Brian Enterprise Ireland
Glynn, Brian Invest Northern Ireland

Goaied, Erik Magnus Iskander Washington African Consulting Group, Inc.
Goel, Brij R. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Goh. Hanvan Singapore Economic Development Board

Goh, Hanyan Singapore Economic Develor Goh, Kershing Singapore Tourism Board Gold, Martin B. (t) Covington & Burling, LLP Gold, Richard M. Holland & Knight Gold, Stephanie J. Hogan Lovells US LLP

Goldburg, Devorah Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

Goldfield, H.P. Hogan Lovells US LLP
Goldin, Davidson (t) Goldin Solutions Inc.

Goldsmith, George Henry (t) International Remediation Services, LLC

Goldstein, Carole (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
Golter, Elizabeth (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Golubitsky, Alexander Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Gomez, Philbert Oliver (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Gomez, Rosamon Louise Bahamas Tourist Office
Gomm, Anne Fabry Hong Kong Tourism Board

Gonella, Geoff (t) Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC Gonzalez, John Michael Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.

Gonzalez, Sabina Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Gonzalez-Magaz, Jose Steptoe & Johnson, LLP
Goodloe, Peter M. Sidley Austin, LLP
Goodman, Adam Ketchum Inc. NY
Goodwin, Edward Enterprise Ireland

Goodwin, Jahaira Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Goodwin, Nicholas Reid CMGRP, Inc.

Goold, James A. (t) Covington & Burling, LLP
Gordon, Stewart Holland & Knight
Gosbee, Jeremy K. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Goszczynski, Jacek Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Goto, Katsuyoshi JETRO, New York Goulart, Kimberly Raben Group, LLC

Gould, Michael Washington Research & Analysis, LLC

Gould, Sarah (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Goulding, Kate MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Graig, Ian C. Global Policy Group, Inc.

Grainger, Clive Henry Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Grajek, Michelle Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Gran, Beate Christin Innovation Norway
Grant, Megan Glover Park Group, LLC

Grasso, Jeanne M. (t) Blank Rome Government Relations, LLC

Gray, Justin Gray Global Advisors, LLC

Grebenuks, Vladimirs Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Green, Karen Goldmeier Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Green, Leslie Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Green, Thomas C. (t) Sidley Austin, LLP
Greenberg, Eldon V.C. Garvey, Schubert & Barer
Greene, Jason JETRO, San Francisco

Gregory, Megan JWI, LLC

Grieboski, Joseph K Just Consulting LLC
Grieco, Jeffrey Grieco, Jeffrey

Griffith, Spencer S. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Griffiths, Malcolm Development Counsellors International

Grool, Robert Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Gross, Joshua Glover Park Group, LLC
Grothaus, Nicholas Camstoll Group, LLC
Gruaz, Huma Alpaytac, Inc.

Guggenheim, Miriam
Covington & Burling, LLP
Guida, Florigio Antonio
International Registries, Inc.
Guinn, Robert (t)
JETRO, New York
Guirguis, Ronald P.
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Gunset, Joseph P. Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Guven, Sertac (t) Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus
Guyvan, Oleksandr Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Habegger, Peter William Ketchum Inc. NY

Haber, Leo World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Hachiyama, Koji JETRO, New York

Haddunya, Salasiah Malaysian Industrial Development Authority
Hadjisoteriou, Anastasios Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Haji, Ahmed Oromo Liberation Front - USA
Haley, Maureen Development Counsellors International

Hamajima, Sachiko
JETRO, Los Angeles
Hamano, Yusuke
JETRO, San Francisco
Hamilton, Christopher Young Patrick (t)
Ketchum Inc. NY
Hamilton Jr., William W (t)
Fenton Communications
Hamisevicz, Nicholas
Korea Economic Institute

Hanczor, Kristin (t)

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hang Sui Yan

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Korea Business Center

Hang, Sui Yan

Commonwealth of Domi

Hanley, Gary

Invest Northern Ireland

Hansen, Harald

Hara, Stacey Zolt (t)

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Harada, Yasuyuki Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Hardesty, Cameron E. (t)

Hardin, Trey (t)

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Podesta Group, Inc.

Harding, John Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Hardtman, Jamel Anthony Bermuda Tourism Authority
Harff, James W. Global Communicators, LLC

Harnpanpongse, Pintida Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Harper, Cheryl Ann Victoria
Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida
Harris, Laurence E. (t)
Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Harrison, Marshall F.
Alston & Bird, LLP
VisitBritain
Hart, Brian Christopher
Ketchum Inc. NY

Hart, Daniel Scott Herrick, Feinstein LLP
Hartley, Gregg L. (t) Cloakroom Advisors, LLC
Harvin, Christopher Sanitas International, LLC

Hasenfus, Kedsarin Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Han, Taesik

Hastert, J. Dennis Dickstein Shapiro, LLP
Hastings, Jay D. Hastings, Jay Donald
Haughian, Andrea Invest Northern Ireland
Hawkins, Tamika (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Hayes, Christopher Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hayes, Paraic IDA Ireland

Haynes, Joseph Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.
Haznedar, Bulent Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Hecht, Timothy P.Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc.Hecht, William H.Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Hedberg, James I.Deutsche Telekom, Inc.Hegg, RichardVenable, LLP

Heidenreich, Kevin Representative of German Industry and Trade

 Heimov, Brett (t)
 Winning Strategies Washington

 Heinan, Thomas F.
 International Registries, Inc.

 Heine, Kristine
 Global Communicators, LLC

Heitner, Samuel (t)

Hendrie, Karen

CLS Strategies

Invest Northern Ireland

Heng, Shu Xian Gina Singapore Economic Development Board

Hengesbach, Kelly

Herrera, Karla

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Herrmann, Alexander

Hersh, Sarah Kissko (t)

Switzerland Tourism

CMGRP, Inc.

Hertling, Richard Covington & Burling, LLP
Hickman, Chelsey Penrod Winning Strategies Washington
Hilder, Miles Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hillmann, Patrick Robert Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Hirota, Shin (t) JETRO, Los Angeles Hix, Dylan Benjamin Wiley Rein, LLP

Hoak-Kagey, Laura Kobe Trade Information Office
Hodgson, Christina L. Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Hoekstra, Peter Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Holford, Valerie Roth, Susan

Holland, Martha Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. Holland, Michael Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Holley, Robert Michael Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

Holloway, Michael Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Holly, Josh Podesta Group, Inc.

Holten, Patrick E. Miller & Chevalier Chartered

Holtzman, Michael BLJ Worldwide LTD

Holwill, Claudia (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hong, Junghee Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Hong, Siong ChenSingapore Tourism BoardHong, YongtaekKorea Business CenterHorita, NoriyasuJETRO, New York

Horn, Michelle Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Hornbuckle, Laura
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Horowitz, Daniel
Horwitz, Seth
Harbour Group, LLC
HoSang, Judith
Hoskinson, Samuel M.
JWI, LLC

 Houde, Alain
 Quebec Government Office

 Hould, Jean-François
 Quebec Government Office

 House, W. Michael
 Hogan Lovells US LLP

Howard, Gregory

Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc.

Huang, Qing

China Daily Distribution Corporation

Huang, Tracy T.

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Huang, Tracy T. Crowell & Moring International Hubbard, Clare O'Donnell Korea Economic Institute

Huda, Md Najmul Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Huerta, Maritza BLJ Worldwide LTD
Huffman, Katharine Raben Group, LLC
Hughes, Patrick B.
Hughes, Patrick B. (t) Dickens & Madson Canada Inc.

Hughes, Patrick B. (t)

Hughes, Sarah-Anne

Hui, Ma

Hui, Ma

Hui, Ma

Huil and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Hunter, Ian

Huter, Ian

Hushes, Madson Canada Inc.

Invest Northern Ireland

China National Tourist Office

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Invest Northern Ireland

Husin, Norhaznita Binti American Palm Oil Council

Hussain, AftabPTI USA, LLCHussein, HassounaArab Information CenterHussong, AnnetteDeutsche Telekom, Inc.

Hutcheson, Ron Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Hutchins, Coleman Roest Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Hutchinson, Tim (t) Dickstein Shapiro, LLP
Hutchinson, Tim Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Hutchison, Fred H. (t) Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Hutchison, Fred H. Franklin-Hamilton, Inc.
Hwang, Pilgoo Korea Business Center
Hyman, Lester S. Hyman, Lester S.

Iantchichine, SergeCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Ichikawa, MotoCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Ilhan, OkanCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 Imamura, Wataru
 JETRO, New York

 Imbeau, Sebastien
 Quebec Government Office

 Inforzato, Ralph
 JETRO, Chicago

Intrachooto, Chad Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Iqbal, Mohammad Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Irizarry, Steven Roberti + White, LLC
Irwin, Kathryn Maniatis, Gregory A.
Isaacs, Omar A. Bahamas Tourist Office

Isaf, John CMGRP, Inc.

Ishak, AzhamMalaysia Tourism Promotion BoardIsley, Victoria ElizabethBermuda Tourism AuthorityIsom, Melissa A.Quebec Government Office

Israeli, Hasia World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Issaoui-Mansouri, Kheira Quebec Government Office

Ito, Daisuke JETRO, Chicago

Iverson-Vosters, Kerith Quebec Government Office

Jackson, Douglas JWI, LLC

Jackson, Jaimon Maurice Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies)

Jacobberger, DeanSouth African TourismJacobs, BarryJacobs, BarryJacobs, Brenda A.Sidley Austin, LLP

Jafarzadeh, Alireza National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US)

Jakubowitcz, Rachel Development Counsellors International

Jamal, Shahid Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

James, Hilda L.Bahamas Tourist OfficeJang, Mira (t)Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

 Jankowsky, Joel
 Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

 Janzen, Bernd
 Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Jeavons, Kathleen Stone (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Jegnaradze, Zaur Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Jensen, PaulCMGRP, Inc.Jeon, MisungKorea Business CenterJeon, SanghyunKorea Business CenterJesse, MattBryan Cave, LLP

Jian, Wang Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Johansson, Christina Emmy Heinze VisitDenmark

Johnes, Stacey Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Johnson, Glenda E.Bahamas Tourist OfficeJohnson, JoelGlover Park Group, LLCJohnson, RachellePodesta Group, Inc.Johnson, TimothyQuebec Government OfficeJohnson, Winville J.Bahamas Tourist Office

Johnson IV, Charles W. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Johnson-Patty, AnitaBahamas Tourist OfficeJohnston, Mark AndrewInvest Northern IrelandJones, Christopher H.Ketchum Inc. NYJones, John HenryInvest Northern Ireland

Jones, Joseph Jonathon Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.

Jones, Robert C. Alston & Bird, LLP

Jones, Tina Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Jong, Alice Ting Singapore Tourism Board
Joong, Wendy Ketchum Inc. NY

Juliao, Yazim Gisel Valles Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Jung, Young Hwa Korea Business Center

Kabasawa, Satoshi Osaka University, San Francisco Office Kakiuchi, Masao Kobe Trade Information Office Kalinowski, Keith Quebec Government Office

Kaludov, Krasimir Dimitrov Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Kandel, Marissa Cherson (t)

Kang, Min K.

Korea Economic Institute

Kang, Young Soo

Korea Business Center

Kapla, Robert

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Kaplun, Michael Fratelli Group

Kapoor, Aditya Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Karaahmet, Barbaros M. Herrick, Feinstein LLP
Karatnycky, Adrian Myrmidon Group, LLC

Kariuki, David Kiratu Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Karlin-Neumann, Zev West Wing Writers, LLC
Karr, Valerie BLJ Worldwide LTD
Katz, Jason Tool Shed Group, LLC
Katz, Peter Austrian Tourist Office, Inc.
Kauders, Andrew Podesta Group, Inc.

Kaufman, Lauren Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.
Kaufman, William Campbell (t) Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Kaur, Jaspreet Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Kawabata, Hiroyuki JETRO, New York
Kawabuchi, Hideo JETRO, Los Angeles
Kawada, Mio JETRO, New York
Kawauchi, Takuyuki JETRO, Chicago

Kay, Michael G.Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Kaya, YusufCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Kaye, Lawrence M. Herrick, Feinstein LLP

Kazi, Naureen Development Counsellors International

Keane, Thomas Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Keast, John (t) Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Kelley, Michael J.Mayer Brown, LLPKelley, Robert K.Chartwell Consultancy, LLCKelly, Martha (t)Dickens & Madson Canada Inc.

Kent Jr, Donald H. Nickles Group, LLC
Kerner, Sarah (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Kesberg, Christian (t)Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern RegionKesic, ObradRS Office for Cooperation, Trade and InvestmentKetsbaia, AvtandilCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Khalil, Oubab U.S. Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces

Khalsa, Nirankar Singapore Tourism Board

Khan, Ali Asim PTI USA, LLC

Khan, Mohammed (t) Beltway Government Strategies Inc.

Khan, Sherry PTI USA, LLC
Khanna, Anjali Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Khetarpaul, Amit Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)
Kho, Stephen Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Khvedelidze, Parmen Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Kiernan, Kimberly CMGRP, Inc.

Kikvadze, Zurab Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Kiley, Gregory Thomas

Kim, Byung Ho

Korea Business Center

Kim, Chanyoul

Korea Business Center

Kim, Dong Hyon

Korea Business Center

Kim, Eric

Ketchum Inc. NY

Kim, Hanseung

Korea Business Center

Kim, Ho Joon

Korea Business Center

Kim, Hyun Chul Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

Korea Business Center Kim, Jongchoon Korea Business Center Kim, Jongkyung Korea Business Center Kim, Jung Hyun Korea Business Center Kim, Ki Joon KBS America, Inc. Kim, Kyung Hee Korea Business Center Kim, Pil Seong Korea Economic Institute Kim, Sang Young Korea Business Center Kim, Sooyeon Korea Economic Institute Kim. Sukhan Korea Business Center Kim, Taegyun

Kim, Taeshik Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Kim, Thomas S. Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc.
Kim, Won-Ho Korea Economic Institute
Kim, Youngsang Korea Business Center
Kimball, Joan Marie Quebec Government Office

JETRO, Atlanta Kimura, Keiichi JETRO, San Francisco Kimura, Yoichi (t) Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida King, Anthony Carson King, Bridgette Bahamas Tourist Office Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC Kingery, John Invest Northern Ireland Kingham, Niahm Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Kinney, Maura (t) Podesta Group, Inc. Kirsch, Steven

Kishimoto, Kentaro (t)

JETRO, New York

Kissane, Jack

Enterprise Ireland

Kitazawa, Noaki Japan National Tourism Organization

Klan, Tai Hoejer

Klempay, Daniel

Klemet, Russell (t)

Klenet, Scott (t)

VisitDenmark

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP

Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP

Kline, Laura CMGRP, Inc.
Knobloch, Leslie Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

Knox, Lauren Peterson (t)

Ko, Il Hoon

Korea Business Center

Kobayashi, Nagisa

JETRO, New York

Kobre, Steven G.

Kobussen, Mathew

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Koh, Hui Min Deborah (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Kolb, Kristine Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Komoto, Takeshi JETRO, New York
Kontesi, Amalia (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Kontos, Michael Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Aruba Tourism Authority Koolman, Clovis C. Glover Park Group, LLC Kopp, Jonathan Far East Trade Services, Inc. Kor, Sabrina (Ya-Rei)

JETRO, New York Koshiba, Jane Ketchum Inc. NY Kotcher, Raymond (t) Ketchum Inc. NY Kotova, Anna

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kovtanuks, Aleksandrs

Kramer, Hannah Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. CMGRP. Inc Kraushar, Elizabeth Ketchum Inc. NY Kreischer, Anna Marie Ketchum Inc. NY Krepps, Chelsea

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. Krusemann, Jil

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kumar, Manteshwar

Kumar, Neeraj (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Kumar, Suniel (t) Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kumar, Sunil (t) Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kumari, Jyotsna

JETRO. New York Kume, Takashi Kuntz, Jessica (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Oromo Liberation Front Foreign Relations Office in North America (OLF-FRONA) Kurfeessaa, Leenjiso Horo

JWI, LLC Kurz, Jonathan L.

JETRO, Los Angeles Kuwada, Yuzuru Kuykendall, Gregory J., PC Kuykendall, Gregory

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kuza, Waclaw Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kuznetsov, Edward Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Kwee, Wee Swee

Korea Business Center Kwon, Joong Hun Korea Business Center Kwon, Kyoungmoo Korea Business Center Kwon, Se Young Hogan Lovells US LLP Kyle, Robert D. Kyle III, George Brunswick Group, LLC Myrmidon Group, LLC Kyzyk, Roman Fratelli Group

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. La Rosa, Berta Olivier

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Lacey, Kathleen (t) Lagana, Gregory MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Covington & Burling, LLP Lai. Erica Independent Diplomat, Inc. Lake, Jennifer Anne Ketchum Inc. NY Lamb, Erika Soto (t) Madison Group, LLC Lamberti, Thomas

Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP Lampkin, Marc

CMGRP, Inc. Lane, Lauren CMGRP, Inc Langin, Devon

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. lantchichine, Serge

Bryan Cave, LLP Lapia Jr., Joseph A.

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Lapinski, Mariusz Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Larif, Igbal Ahmed

Geoffrey Weill Associates Laschever, Ann Rebecca Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Lau, Timothy C (t) MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Lauer, Matthew Jay

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP Laughlin, Gregory H.

Greenberg Traurig, LLP Laurello, Juliana Lavalle, James Hong Kong Tourism Board Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC LaVallee Derek

Podesta Group, Inc. Lawrence-Vaca, Jessica Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Laws, George Benjamin Ketchum Inc. NY Lawter, John Joseph Quebec Government Office Le, Annie Squire Patton Boggs, LLP LeBaron, Joseph E.

L'Esperance, Nicole

LeCounte, Anthony Mair Strategies, LLC

Lee, Bridget Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Lee, Jerchin Far East Trade Services, Inc.
Lee, Jihoon Korea Business Center

Lee, Soo Boo Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Lee, SujungKorea Business CenterLee, Sung GiKorea Business CenterLee, Sung HunKorea Business CenterLee, SungnyungKorea Business CenterLee, Tai SikKorea Business CenterLee, Tina TheresaBahamas Tourist Office

Lee, Yong Lee Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Lefort-Knowles, Daniele Quebec Government Office Lehman, Kathryn Hazeem Holland & Knight

Lehtinen, MinnaConover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc.Leibach, Dale WilliamRasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.

Leibner, Michael A. Mayer Brown, LLP
Leibowitz, Jonathan Karv Communications, Inc.
Lengyeltoti, Denise Ketchum Inc. NY

Lent, Susan Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Levine, Kenneth S. Levine & Company Levine, Paul Jay Luxcore, Ltd.

 Levine, Solomon A.
 MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

 Levinson, K. Riva
 KRL International, LLC

 Levinson, Lauren Kerry Glassner (t)
 Ketchum Inc. NY

Levinson, Lawrence E. DLA Piper US LLP

Levinson, Melissa Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc.
Levinson, Melissa World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Levoff, Remi Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide
Levy, Robin Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

Lewin, Andrew Podesta Group, Inc.

Lewis, Andrew Graham (t) Independent Diplomat, Inc.

Lewis, Eric L. Lewis Baach, PLLC

Lewis, Katherine Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

China Daily Distribution Corporation

Lewis, Lisa Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Li, Tang Yan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Liebermann, MarkGeoffrey Weill AssociatesLim, DivineSingapore Tourism BoardLim, SoojuKorea Business Center

Lim, Wey-LenSingapore Economic Development BoardLin, John ZhihongSingapore Economic Development Board

Lindbergh, Magnus VisitSweden

Lindner, Ricarda German National Tourist Office
Lineberger, John (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Linehan, MadisonAlpaytac, Inc.Ling, Yuan Chun (t)Singapore Economic Development BoardLitterst, NelsonFTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLCLiu, LianChina Daily Distribution Corporation

Lobel, Hannah Krupp Ketchum Inc. NY

Loeffler, Tom Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Logan, JohnInvest Northern IrelandLopez, IstvanAruba Tourism AuthorityLott, TrentSquire Patton Boggs, LLPLouer, Gregory M.Squire Patton Boggs, LLPLovelace, GabrielaKetchum Inc. NY

Low, Siong Hui Lawrence Singapore Economic Development Board

Lowe, Elizabeth Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Lowry, Kathleen (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Liu, Zuoyi (t)

Lubanovici, Mircea
Lubanovici, Mircea
Lubanan, Sarah
Brunswick Group, LLC

Lucky, Orutu Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 Ludington, Thomas
 Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

 Ludlum, Nicholas Stuart
 Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Lumet, Michele (t)Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.Luna, Gina Maria PatriceBermuda Tourism AuthorityLurie, Adam S.Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, LLP

Lyall, Alexander Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Lymburner, Benoit (t) Quebec Government Office

Lynam, Clare B. CMGRP, Inc.

Lyons, David C. Faegre Baker Daniels, LLP

Ma, Jianzhong Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Maalouf, Walid Grieco, Jeffrey

Macanas, Anacleto M. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

MacDonald, Bonnie Ketchum Inc. NY

Mack, Connie Liberty International Group, LLC

Mack, ConnieSLI Group, LLCMack, ReneCMGRP, Inc.MacKay, DavidPortland PR Inc.Mackey, Donna M.Bahamas Tourist Office

MacLean, Matthew Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

MacLeod, Alison KP Public Affairs, LLC
MacNeill, Richard Dana Ketchum Inc. NY
Maday, James JWI, LLC

Madigan, Peter T. Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.

Maeda, Jun (t)

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Maeda, Shinobu JETRO, Houston Maenaka, Koji JETRO, New York

Magnani, Eugenio Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles

Mair, Elizabeth A. Mair Strategies, LLC
Maitland, Guy Edison Clay International Registries, Inc.

Mak, Ho Yin Anthony Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Mallaghan, AineInvest Northern IrelandMaloney, RobertSteptoe & Johnson, LLPMamou, TamerNational Change Party

Manassero, Dennis Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Manchester, DoreenDickstein Shapiro, LLPMangas, Robert J. (t)Dickstein Shapiro, LLPMangas, Robert J.Greenberg Traurig, LLPManley, ShannonDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.Manouzi, Kara Y.Bahamas Tourist Office

Mansour, Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Mantz, Jonathan

BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Manzullo, Donald A.

Korea Economic Institute

Marino, Julia Eve

Ketchum Inc. NY

Marolla, Michael

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Marom, Ido Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc.

Marquis, Eric Quebec Government Office Marshall, Hazen Clay (t) Nickles Group, LLC

Martin, Terry DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

BLJ Worldwide LTD Martinez, Suzette Ketchum Inc. NY Martira Nancy Maruoka Hiroshi JETRO, New York Madison Group, LLC Mason, Marcus Sebastian Harbour Group, LLC Mason, Stacey Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Masters, Debra Gail MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Masters, Richard Japan National Tourism Organization Masumi, Yamada

Matecki, Jenna Glover Park Group, LLC

Mauer, Daniel D. (t)

Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC

Maxted, Tomi Mikael Beckerman

Maya, Raquel (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Mayers, Peter Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

McArthur, Michael Charles Scottish Enterprise

McAward, Patrick J. Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

McBride, Shawn (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

McCarthy, Justin

Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.

McCarthy Jr, Thomas (t)

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

McCartin, Muftiah Covington & Burling, LLP

McCauley, Edward J. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 McCollum, Jonathan (t)
 Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP

 McConnell, Mark S.
 Hogan Lovells US LLP

 McConville, Christine Allyson
 Ketchum Inc. NY

 McConville Colin
 Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

McConville, Colin

McDermoth, Mark

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

McDonagh, Paul Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority - New York Branch

McDonald, Jackson C. JWI, LLC

McGovern, Sean Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

McGuire, Darryl Hamilton Ketchum Inc. NY

McHale, Megan Development Counsellors International

McHale, Stephen

McHugh, Philip

McIntyre, William

McKay, K. Laurie (t)

McKay, K. Laurie

McKee, Catherine (t)

McKee, Catherine (t)

McKenna, Kelly

McKey, Malla Kethlana

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Enterprise Ireland

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Dickstein Shapiro, LLP

Greenberg Traurig, LLP

FCB Garfinkel

CMGRP, Inc.

McKew, Molly KathleenFianna Strategies, LLCMcLean, CharlesPortland PR Inc.McLean, MatthewJWI, LLC

McMahon, Michael E. Herrick, Feinstein LLP

 McManus, Eleanor
 Lanny J. Davis & Associates, LLC

 McManus, Eleanor
 Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

 McMillen, Jeffrey D.
 Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

McNally, Catherine Portland PR Inc.
McNerney, Griff CMGRP, Inc.

McPartland, John Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
McQuillen, William Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

McQuillen, WilliamPrime Policy GroupMcWilliams, AlanaVision Americas, LLCMedina, Kerry (t)Singapore Tourism Board

Medway, Kellen VisitBritain

 Meeks, Daris D. (t)
 Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

 Meikle, Terry J.
 Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd.

Meissner, Mark (t)

Mekky, Michelle

Meltz, Gary Charles

Mendelsohn, Howard

Mennella, Jennifer

Holland & Knight

Alpaytac, Inc.

AUX Initiatives, LLC

Camstoll Group, LLC

VisitBritain

Merola, Michael Alfonso Winning Strategies Washington

Merran, Jordana Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

Merrigan, John A. DLA Piper US LLP

Messmer, Michael Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

Meszaros, James A. CMGRP, Inc.

Metcalfe, Alison Tourism Ireland Limited

Meyers, Justin Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Michaelson, Martin Hogan Lovells US LLP

Hogan Lovells US LLP Michel, Robert H.

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Miesowitz, Sabrina Ariel

Ketchum Inc. NY Miglionico-Phipps, Kerri Ann (t)

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida Mignott, Roger D. Bahamas Tourist Office Miller, Andre J. Bahamas Tourist Office Miller, Earl A.

Development Counsellors International Miller, Kimberly

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Minailenko, Andrejs

Glover Park Group, LLC Miner, Jason Dallas Glover Park Group, LLC Miner III, William A. Majority Group, LLC Minnick, Walter C. (t) KP Public Affairs, LLC Minor, Chelsea Harbour Group, LLC Mintz, Richard I.

Mirahor, Ibrahim Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Mirijanian, Peter Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Glover Park Group, LLC Mistri, Alex Orion Strategies LLC Mitchell, Michael JETRO, New York Mitsuhashi, Kenichi Mittleman, Ari Roberti + White, LLC JETRO, New York Miyazaki, Atsufumi JETRO, New York Mizuno, Ryo (t) Finn Partners, Inc. Moaney, Gail Mayer Brown, LLP Moffett, Anthony Tourism Australia Monfrini, Robert W.

Development Counsellors International Monohan, Mary Kate (t) Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc. Monroe, William Kirk

Davenport McKesson Corporation Montgomery, Christopher

Korea Business Center Moon, Jin Wook Korea Business Center Moon, Seo Young Enterprise Ireland Moore, Eoin Podesta Group, Inc. Moore, Riley Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Moran, Matthew (t) Quebec Government Office Moreau, Melanie (t)

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Morehead, Helen Moreno, Alejandro Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Morgan, Irene Destination New South Wales Fenton Communications Morgan, Jeremy CMGRP, Inc. Morgan, Lance Ian Fletcher Rowley, Inc. Morgan, Mark Podesta Group, Inc. Morgenstern, David JETRO, San Francisco

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Morris, Kelsi Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. Morrison, Ketih

Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP Moschella, William Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC Mrdeza, Michelle (t)

Bridges International Group Mudallali, Amal

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock Mullen, Erick (t)

Winning Strategies Washington Mullins, Donna Frances

Enterprise Ireland Mullins, Roisin Beckerman Munson, Naomi Decter

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Murday, Peter John International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. Murphy, Morgan F.

Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc. Murphy, Sheila H. FTI Consulting (Government Affairs) LLC Murray, Jefferies Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC Murray, Mark

KP Public Affairs, LLC Murrell, Laura

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP Murry, Roger

Ketchum Inc. NY Mussell, Stephanie

Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America Musteric, Marc J.

Morota, Akihiko

Na, Changyup Korea Business Center

Nabi, Hamada Abdel Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Nadeau, Jerome (t)

Nagey, Stefan

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Naim, Claudia (t)

Najafov, Shabnam

Nakajima, Daiki

Nakamizo, Takashi (t)

Nakhla, Mark

Quebec Government Office

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.

Naledeman, Inc.

Ketchum Inc. NY

JETRO, New York

JETRO, Houston

Camstoll Group, LLC

Naple, Michael Anthony (t)

Narayanan Nair, Jeyasigan P.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nardone, Silverio Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Narita, Tatsuji JETRO, New York

Narongchaisakun, Lert Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Naru, Stephen R. (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Nase, Stephen VisitBritain

Ndwiga, Damien K Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Nelson, Chris Ketchum Inc. NY

Nestorov, Moroslav Todorov Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 Neuffer, Garth D. (t)
 Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

 Neumann, Daniel
 Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

 Newberry, Edward J.
 Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Newcomb, Robert Richard

Newell, Marcia B.

Newman, Alyssa (t)

DLA Piper US LLP

Newinco, Inc.

Ketchum Inc. NY

Ng, Tat Peng Paul Singapore Economic Development Board

Ng Boon, Tong Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Nguyen, Anh (t)

Nickles, Don

Nickles Group, LLC

Nicols, Christina Marie Mazzola

Nichaus, Jonathon F.

Nielsen, Anna

Nielsen, Anna

JETRO, San Francisco

Nickles Group, LLC

Ketchum Inc. NY

R&R Partners, Inc.

VisitDenmark

Noh, Wee Seng Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Nokham, Chao Khamlouang United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Nordwind, William R.

Venable, LLP

Norfolk, Jeffrey

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Vision Americas, LLC

Novick, Joshua VisitBritain

Nurnberger, Ralph D.

O'Brien, Brett

O'Brien, David

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc.

Glover Park Group, LLC

O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC

O'Connell, Janice M. Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

O'Connell, Jessica Parsons Covington & Burling, LLP

O'Connell, Kathleen VisitBritain
O'Gorman, Catherine Mary Anne (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
O'Leary, Jim Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

O'Neill, Joseph P. Public Strategies Washington, Inc.
O'Tierney, Brenna Clairr (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

OTierney, Brenna Clairr (t)
Ochs, Rebecca
Portland PR Inc.
Oddo-Budinoff, Francesca
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Ogawa, Hiroko (t)
JETRO, San Francisco
Ogawa, Yuta
JETRO, New York
Ohara, Noriko
JETRO, New York

Okada, Ryoko Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Okada, Toshiro (t)

Okano, Yusuke

Okui, Kohei

JETRO, San Francisco

JETRO, Chicago

JETRO, Chicago

Okwuosa, Osy Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Olave, David Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Olesya, Arsenicheva

Holland & Knight Oleynik, Ronald A. Sconset Strategies, LLC Olsen, Adam Scott

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Olsen, Morten Angel

Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc. Olson, Jennifer Smith Marston Webb & Associates Olson, Madlene Podesta Group, Inc.

Orduz, Juan Esteban Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Oresman, Matthew S. (t) Quebec Government Office Orlowek, Charles

VisitBritain Orme, Christopher

Olson, Zach (t)

AB&C Philadelphia, LLC Orr, John H. (t) Miller & Chevalier Chartered Orr, P. Welles

Orutu, Lucky Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Oshima, Kentaro JETRO, New York JETRO, New York Ota, Naoko

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Ottaviano, Pasquale Diego

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) Oun, Lo-Cam

Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company Overstreet, Larry L.

CHP Representation to the United States, LLC Ozcan, Fazli Yurter

Portland PR Inc. Pacheco, Maria Ketchum Inc. NY Padilla, Diane

Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc. Pagan, Khalid General Delegation of the PLO to the US Pajor, Ashley Mandolini

Quebec Government Office Pak, Susan Jin

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Pama, Yadvinder Singh

China National Tourist Office Pan, Xiaopeng

Levick Strategic Communications, LLC Pannett, Patrick (t)

VisitBritain Paone, Helen

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Pape, Stuart M.

Alpaytac, Inc. Pappas, George

Quebec Government Office Paquette, Daniel

Ketchum Inc. NY Parikh, Ashini

Ouebec Government Office Parisella, John Edward

Ketchum Inc. NY Park, Chanmi Park, Dong Hyung Korea Business Center Korea Business Center Park, Jun Gwe

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Park, Kyunghee

Small Business Corporation USA Office Park, Sae Neul

Korea Economic Institute Park, Yoon S.

CMGRP, Inc. Parker, Jessica

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Parry, John Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP Parven. Scott Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc. Paul, Jordan Christopher Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP Paulsen, Zachary Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Paxon, L. William CMGRP, Inc. Payne, Sarah VisitBritain Pearson, Meredith Pearson & Associates Pearson, Rachel Steptoe & Johnson, LLP Pellerano, Ricardo Ketchum Inc. NY Pelofsky, Jeremy L.

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide Penagos, Denise Covington & Burling, LLP Pence, Constance A

Blank Rome Government Relations, LLC Peranich, Stephen (t)

Covington & Burling, LLP Perron, Jeannie M.

Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC Perry III, Schley Louis (t) Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP Peterson, Charles H.

Roberti + White, LLC Petrovic, Vladimir MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Petruzzello, Michael J.

Petti, Agostino Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Phares, Meredith CMGRP, Inc.

Phat, Richard Hou HeeCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Phatak, VasantCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Phifer, Franklin C. Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Philbrook, Christopher

Remp Goldberg Partners, LLC

Phillips, Oliver

Phillips, Steven R.

Phipps, John G (t)

Colorer Park Group, LLC

DLA Piper US LLP

Alpaytac, Inc.

Picard, B. DonovanPicard Kentz & Rowe, LLPPicard, William E.D.Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLPPillay, JudySouth African Tourism

Pimentel, Paul CMGRP, Inc.

Ping, Amanda Goh Su Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Plack, Lindsay Lee Glover Park Group, LLC

Plante, Sophie Quebec Government Office

Podesta Anthony T Podesta Group, Inc.

Podesta, Anthony T.

Podesta, Heather M.

Podesta, Heather M.

Pogoff, Sophia

Pogilvy Public Relations Worldwide
Poirier, Dominique (t)

Podesta Group, Inc.

Heather Podesta + Partners, LLC

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Quebec Government Office

Polonsky, Dana VisitBritain

Poltavskiy, Boris

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Akin Gump Strongs House & Fold LLP.

Pongrace, Donald R.

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Poon, Wai Sum

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Porter, Jon C. (t)

Porter Gordon Silver Communications, LLC

Posner, Ralph (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Post, Marlene World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.
Poston, Elizabeth L. Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.
Potipiroon, Ratchanida Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Pottel, Andrew Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Poulos, Joseph A

Powell, Catherine E.

Powers, Kelly

Prasad, Norwin Glenn

Prevas, Thomas

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

CMGRP, Inc.

Ketchum Inc. NY

DLA Piper US LLP

Price, Gregory Field

CMGRP, Inc.

Pruitt, Steven Lawrence Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies)

Quinn, Thomas Venable, LLP

Raasch, Carly Elizabeth Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc.

Raben, Robert Raben Group, LLC

Radchenko, Alexander B. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Radecki, Shannon Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Rademaker, StephenPodesta Group, Inc.Raffaelli, John D. (t)Capitol Counsel, LLCRainone, Victoria AnneKetchum Inc. NY

Rajic, Drina Vlastelic RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment

Rambo, KatherineCMGRP, Inc.Ramirez, OscarPodesta Group, Inc.Ramsey, Jane StuartDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.Rancourt, Karolyn T.Rancourt, Karolyn T.Rand-Hill, Virginia (t)Quebec Government Office

Rao, Gullapalli Koteswara Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Rasch, Joanne Hellebrand Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Rayia, Anna Maria Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Razaq, Mohammad PTI USA, LLC
Raze, Mathieu (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Reddin, Katy CMGRP, Inc.
Redecker, Christyne Yvonne Ketchum Inc. NY

Reeder, Joe R.Greenberg Traurig, LLPReeves, James (t)Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.Rehg, RobertDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Rehman, Ibad U. Muttahida Quami Movement USA

Reich, Adrienne Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Reich, Otto J. Otto Reich Associates, LLC

Reid, Morris L. Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Reidy, Caitlin

Reilly, Michael A.

Reilly, Patricia (t)

Reilly, Patricia A.

Alpaytac, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Potomac Square Group

AUX Initiatives, LLC

Reimers, Barbara Cayman Islands Department of Tourism
Reisfeld, Jennifer Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

Resch, Gary FCB Garfinkel

Rescigno, Dorothy A. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Reynolds, John Alan Ketchum Inc. NY
Rhee, Richard Ketchum Inc. NY
Rho, Soo Mi Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Riady, Jessica Felicia Ketchum Inc. NY

Ricci, Andrew Samuel Levick Strategic Communications, LLC

Rice, Rebecca Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Richards, James (t)

Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Rickhoff, Hans

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Riddle, Clarine Nardi (t)

Kasowitz, Benson, Torres and Friedman, LLP

Riedel, Sarah M. Urenco, Inc.

Riley, Clyde Hugh Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc.
Riley, Hugh Caribbean Tourism Development Company

Ritenour, Miles Patrick (t)

Riva, David

Ketchum Inc. NY

Ketchum Inc. NY

Rivard, Nathalie

Quebec Government Office

Rivas, Monica Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office)

Roberson, Joel Holland & Knight
Roberti Sr., Vincent A. Roberti + White, LLC
Roberts, John Walker BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Roberts, Lindsay Ketchum Inc. NY

Robinson, Jordan Development Counsellors International

Roche, Timothy Enterprise Ireland
Rockenbach, Denise M. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Rockland, David (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Roessler, Franz (t)

Rogers, Edward M. Jr.,

Rohrer, Donna Weatherly

Rojas, Carlos Andres Correcha

Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago

BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Rolle, Gregory

Romano, Greg

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Romero, Michelle Blaya

Ketchum Inc. NY

Rongzhen, Xie Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.
Rose, Peter Alan Quebec Government Office
Rose, Philip Anthony Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida
Ross, Carne W. Independent Diplomat, Inc.

Ross, Jessica Finn Partners, Inc.
Ross. Steven R. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Ross, Steven R. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer
Rossi, Aaron (t) CLS Strategies
Rouai, Yasmine (t) Sandler Trade, LLC
Rowe, Edward Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP
Rowley, John Fletcher Rowley, Inc.

Rowley, Margaret Portland PR Inc.

Rozas-Simon, Mireia E. Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America
Rudder, Campbell Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

Polish National Tourist Office, New York Rudomina, Jan W.

Rue, Cristina (t) Ketchum Inc. NY Ruggieri, Kerry Elizabeth Slatkoff (t) Bryan Cave, LLP Russell, David

MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Ruthven, Alexander Wyeth Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Ryan, Elizabeth S. (t) Ryberg and Smith, LLC Ryberg, Paul Jr., Korea Business Center Ryu, Seokchun

Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA Sabir, Zhala Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. Sack, Jamie

South African Tourism Saeger, Laura

National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) Safavi, Ali

CLS Strategies

Ketchum Inc. NY Saharko, Juliet Christina Johnson (t) Alpaytac, Inc. Sahl, Audrey

Sailor, Elroy P. Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies)

Quebec Government Office Saintonge, Jean JETRO, New York Sakurai, Kazuhito (t) DLA Piper US LLP Salem, George Richard

Samet, Andrew Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Samolis, Frank R.

National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) Samsami, Soona

DLA Piper US LLP Sanchez, Ignacio Greenberg Traurig, LLP Sanderlin, Joshua JETRO, Houston Sanders, Keith Sandler Trade, LLC Sandler, Marideth Joy

Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc. Sandman, Arthur

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Sandrea, Bogdan

Bahamas Tourist Office Sands, Carlton Emmanuel Jr.,

Levick Strategic Communications, LLC Santiago, Nicole

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Santow, Daniel

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP Saperstein, Craig J. Muttahida Quami Movement USA Sattar, Muhammad Farooq Finkelstein Thompson, LLP Satterfield, L. Kendall Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide Sauerman, Samantha L.

Sauter, Benjamin J.A. Kobre & Kim LLP

Scaldaferri, Maria C. Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Schellhardt, Timothy D.

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide Schenck, Dwain

Orion Strategies LLC Scheunemann, Randy

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide Schlosser, Emma

Camstoll Group, LLC Schmidt, Benjamin Hills Stern & Morley, LLP Schmidt, Patrick L. Steven M. Schneebaum, P.C. Schneebaum, Steven M. Arnold & Porter, LLP Schneider, Lawrence A.

Urenco. Inc. Schnoebelen, Kirk S. Ketchum Inc. NY Schoenbrot, Natalie Ondine

Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide Schonig, Elizabeth

Beckerman Schranz, Gerald

Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. Schulman, Jeremy W.

Greenberg Traurig, LLP Schwartz, Allison Shulman

Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A. Schwartz, Joel

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Schwegier, Peri Alex Ketchum Inc. NY Scibetta Nicholas Ketchum Inc. NY Scott. Alexandra VisitBritain Scott, Kirsteen VisitBritain Scott, Laurie

Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Scott, Yohko

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism Sealy, Adrian

Independent Diplomat, Inc. Sedaca, Nicole Bibbins

Seddon, Paul Invest Northern Ireland

Seeharach, Siriwan Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Seelig, Rachel (t) Glover Park Group, LLC

Seeman, Jerrold Stephen Luxcore, Ltd.

Segall, Wynn H. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Segerman, Andrew Ketchum Inc. NY

Sellhorn, Patrick Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Senior, Kenton WashingtonJamaica Tourist Board, FloridaServiss, BenChina Daily Distribution CorporationShah, AdeelAll Pakistan Muslim League, LLC

Shahid, Tanveer Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Shaik, Mohammed Arif A. M. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Shaiyen, Hubert S. JWI, LLC

Shamiya, Omar General Delegation of the PLO to the US
Shapard, W. Allen International Merchandising Corporation
Shapiro, Hal Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Shapiro, Jeffrey A. Peck, Madigan, Jones & Stewart, Inc.
Sharif, Sohaimi Malaysian Investment Development Authority

Shatzman, Andrea Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Shaw, Sun-wen Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S.
Sheetz, Donald J. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Shelly, Rachel IDA Ireland

Shenshyn, Denys Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Shepherd III, Raymond V. Venable, LLP
Sheridan, Virginia Finn Partners, Inc.
Sherman (Colbert), Laura M. International Registries, Inc.

Shesol, Jeffrey
West Wing Writers, LLC
Shimp, Eric
Alston & Bird, LLP
Shingleton, A. Bradley
Deutsche Telekom, Inc.
Shipley, Amy Ashley
Ketchum Inc. NY
Shishkin, Konstantin
CMGRP, Inc.
Shkiler, Alla (t)
Ketchum Inc. NY

Shmelev, Anatoly Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Shows, Clifford Ronald AUX Initiatives, LLC
Shoyer, Andrew W. Sidley Austin, LLP

Shpiro, Efrat Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc.

Shulman, Allison (t) Dickstein Shapiro, LLP
Shupp, Michael A. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Shyshlov, Vadim Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Siddiqui, Khalid Maqbool Muttahida Quami Movement USA

Siegelman, Stephen Ketchum Inc. NY

Siercks, Jae (t) Ogilvy Public Relations Worldwide

Sikorski, Gerry Holland & Knight Sillen, Andrew Build South Africa

Silva, Lucas Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office)

Silvers, Curtis M.

Silverstein, Jamie

Simmons, Joanne

Simmons, Matthew Page

Simpson, Charles Kyle

Singer, Phil (t)

Glover Park Group, LLC

Portland PR Inc.

VisitBritain

Ketchum Inc. NY

Hogan Lovells US LLP

Singer Bonjean Strategies

Singh, Lakhwinder Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Singh, Virendra Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Sisto, Brett (t) Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft, LLP
Sitthichai, Suriya Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Six, Robert J. (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sjolund, Lisa VisitBritain

Skarulis, Mark (t) Beltway Government Strategies Inc.
Skipper, William American Business Development Group

Skladany, Jr., Barney J.

Slade, Stephen J. (t)

Slater, Rodney

Slattery, Jim

Slocum, J. Michael

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Wiley Rein, LLP

Slocum & Boddie, PC

Slocum, J. MichaelSlocum & Boddie, PCSlomowitz, AlanGreenberg Traurig, LLPSmith, BrianCovington & Burling, LLP

Smith, Christopher A.Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.Smith, Erin ChristyLevick Strategic Communications, LLC

Smith, Gare Foley Hoag, LLP

Smith, Iverson British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Smith, Kathleen M. Hogan Lovells US LLP

Smith, Michael Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

Smith II, Robert L. Venable, LLP
Snow, Meghan (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Snyder, Sara Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Snyder, Sara DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.
Socratous, Chris Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Soghier, Shereen MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.
Solomon, Angela (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Solovey, Yuriy Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Sommer, Leah Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC

Sone, Ichiro JETRO, Chicago Sone, Sumiko (t) JETRO, Atlanta

Soohoo, Jonathan Conover + Gould Strategic Communications, Inc.

Sorensen, Britt Hougaard VisitDenmark

Sorini, Ronald J. Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

Sosnoff, Hadley H. (t)

Sowa, Joanna

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Spencer, Britney D.

Camstoll Group, LLC

Spencer, Kathryn Diane

Ketchum Inc. NY

Spencer, Stuart K. Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Independent Diplomat, Inc. Spoerri, Marlene Barnes & Thornburg, LLP Spooner, David Matthew Sprague, Esther M. Sprague, Esther Marie Spring, Abigail Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. Spring, Chris MSLGROUP Americas, Inc. Squitieri, Tom Glover Park Group, LLC Stabler, Alexandra Korea Economic Institute Stangarone, Troy Sidley Austin, LLP Stanislawski, Howard J. Ketchum Inc. NY Stawinoga-Carrington, Daniela Greenberg Traurig, LLP Stein, Donald P. Korea Economic Institute Steinberg, David I.

Stephens, Matthew D.JETRO, San FranciscoStevenson, NaokoJETRO, ChicagoStewart, Edward B.MITA Group, Inc.Stewart, IngridSt. Lucia Tourist BoardStillitano, TomSquire Patton Boggs, LLP

Stopford, Michael John

Strauss, Daniel Alter (t)

Strauss, Karen

Stetchum Inc. NY

Strauss, Karen

Ketchum Inc. NY

Stuart, Leonard

Bahamas Tourist Office

Stupak, Bart

Venable, LLP

Su, Cherng-Chuan Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.

Suiters, Tyler (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sukthavorn, Proud Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Suleyman, Remziya Ahmet Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Steiner, Edward G.

Sullivan, Jere Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sultanik, Kalman World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Summers, Lauren VisitBritain

Sung, Young Hwa Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

Surfield, Ron Ketchum Inc. NY
Suzuki, Atsushi JETRO, New York
Suzuki, Eiko Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Swan, Ticole Bermuda Tourism Authority
Swanson, Stacy A. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Sweeney, Eugene F. (t) International Registries, Inc.

Swett, Richard N. International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

Syu, Shu Jywan Far East Trade Services, Inc.

Taccini, Angelene Beckerman

Tadros, Catherine Dilley

Quebec Government Office
Tafuri, David M.

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Tah, Matthew Soh WanCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Tahir, DenizCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.Tahoun, MohamedCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Takahashi, Aya (t)JETRO, New YorkTakahashi, Yoshitoku (t)JETRO, Los AngelesTakahashi, YukinaJETRO, San Francisco

Takash, HakamGeneral Delegation of the PLO to the USTal, IttaiJewish Agency - American Section, Inc.

Tal, Ittai World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Talabany, Oubad J. Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Talbot, James B. (t) AB&C Philadelphia, LLC

Talignani, Robert Renato Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Tallon, Deanna Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Tamasi, David Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.
Tamayo, Lucia Maria Zazueta Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Miami Office)

Tambe, Milind Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Tan, LI-Wen Melanie Singapore Economic Development Board
Tan, Shu Ying Glenda Singapore Economic Development Board
Tanaka, Yuki Japan National Tourism Organization

Tanaka, Yumiko JETRO, New York
Tarakajian, Peter Jeffrey FCB Garfinkel
Tashi, Kunga Office of Tibet

Tatsumi, Yuichi
NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc.
Taugher, Daniel Rodgers
Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Tavlarides, Mark Podesta Group, Inc.

Taye, Fanta Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Taylor, Kara Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Teck, Ong Eng Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Tendler, Chad (t)

Tendler, Chad (t)

Tepfer, Kathleen

Tepper, Steven G.

Terrones-Dimant, Gaston (t)

Terry, Mike

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Paramount Strategies

Thakur, Rajesh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Thiringer, Charlotta VisitSweden

Thomas, Danielle Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Thomas, Piveteau Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Thomas. Rasheedah CD Global Strategies Group, LLC

Thomas-Lake, Hillary

Thomasson, Patsy L.

Thompson, Charles

Thompson, David

LTL Strategies

Ben Barnes Group

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Dickstein Shapiro, LLP

Thompson, Ryan Day Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Thornton, Ryan (t) Ketchum Inc. NY

Tielbaard, Thirza Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC)

Tilley, Amy Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Tiwari, Jeevanchandra Vijaykumar Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 Tober, Eric (t)
 Cornerstone Government Affairs, LLC

 Tocco, Jessica
 Rasky Baerlein Strategic Communications, Inc.

 Todorov, Krasimir Radev
 Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Tojo, Yoshiaki JETRO, San Francisco
Tokola, Mark A. Korea Economic Institute
Tompkins, Jr., Joseph B. Sidley Austin, LLP

Tonai, Daisuke Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Tonner, Sean R&R Partners, Inc.
Toomey, Anne Katherine Lewis Baach, PLLC

Toomey, Molly Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Torra, Veronica Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Torrence, Cecile
Bahamas Tourist Office
Torricelli, Robert G.
Rosemont Associates, LLC
Totten, Mary Elizabeth
Quebec Government Office
Towns, Edolphus
Gray Global Advisors, LLC

Travers, Donal IDA Ireland

Treco, RichardBahamas Tourist OfficeTremblay, Andree (t)Quebec Government OfficeTremblay, FredericQuebec Government Office

Trenholm, Casey (t) Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Triaca, Matthew J. Harbour Group, LLC
Tripodi, Cynthia Merifield Nickles Group, LLC
Trippi, Joseph Potomac Square Group
Tritt, Whitney Katherine Ketchum Inc. NY

Tromba, Riccardo Luigi Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Tsai, Chia-Hsuan Far East Trade Services, Inc.

Tsunenko, Alex Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Tucker, Christi D. Bermuda Tourism Authority

Tucker, Claire CMGRP, Inc.

Tuffa, Ashebir A. Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Tunc, Mustafa Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Turquetil, Yoann Quebec Government Office

Tuvanuti, Yurawat Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Tyler, Dorothy M Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Tyre, Sarah Ketchum Inc. NY

Ulgen, Havva Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Um, SungpilKorea Business CenterUribe, Maria PaulaCovington & Burling, LLP

Vaghela, Para S. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Vaisman, Devin Bryan CMGRP, Inc.

Valenzuela, Arturo A Covington & Burling, LLP

van Lynden, Carel J.H. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Van Scoyoc, Greg S. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. Van Scoyoc, H. Stewart Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Vang, Chong United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Vashist, Meenakshi India Tourism, New York
Vella, George German National Tourist Office
Vellozzi, Sarah M. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Vendemia, Carly MSLGROUP Americas, Inc.
Ventura, Dan Kemp Goldberg Partners, LLC
Verhey, Amy (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Verhoff, Geoff Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

 Vetere, Gina
 Covington & Burling, LLP

 Vibert, Megan
 Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

 Victorin, Ayanna N.
 Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Viggiano, David Alpaytac, Inc.

Viirg, Andrus Enterprise Estonia in San Jose

Vincent, Alexander C. Shulman, Rogers, Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, P.A.

Viney, Bill BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Vohrer, Brian J. Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Volkov, Viaceslav Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Voytek, Alexa Ketchum Inc. NY

Vreven, Line Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office Wachukwu, Allwell U. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Wada, Junichi JETRO, New York
Waessa, Laurent Quebec Government Office
Wagner, Joseph Fenton Communications
Wagoner, Luke CD Global Strategies Group, LLC

Wakisaka, Michihiro JETRO, New York
Waldman, Adam Endeavor Law Firm, PC

Waldron, Jon (t) Blank Rome Government Relations, LLC
Walmsley, James Stuart Mainprize Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Walsh, Ann Marie Enterprise Ireland
Walsh, Brian (t) Singer Bonjean Strategies

Walsh, Carl VisitBritain

Walter, Jeffery (t) Capitol Counsel, LLC
Walther, Kevin Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Wang, Guoping Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trace

Wang, Jun China Daily Distribution Corporation
Wannalert, Kulpramote Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles
Wariyo, Bekele Wayu Sidama National Democratic Movement (SNDM)

Watanabe, Kenjiro JETRO, New York Waterman, Charles E. JWI, LLC

Waters, D. Bruce (t)
Waters, D. Bruce (t)
Watier, Katherine Ann (t)
Watson, Dornell
Watson, Philip
Bahamas Tourist Office
Watson, Philip
Enterprise Ireland
Watt, Ian
JETRO, New York
Watters, Robb
Madison Group, LLC

Watts, J.C. Jr., Watts Partners (J.C. Watts Companies)

Webb, Victor Marston Webb & Associates
Webber, Daniel E. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Weber, John Vincent Mercury Public Affairs, LLC/dba Mercury/Clark & Weinstock

Wegerson, Paul Burson-Marsteller, LLC (Washington, DC)

Wei, David Independent Diplomat, Inc.
Weill, Geoffrey Geoffrey Weill Associates
Weinheimer, Timothy Mark (t) Ketchum Inc. NY
Wellman, Frederick Paul (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Westcott, Rosemary Beaver

Wharton, Blaze (t)

White Jr., Frank (t)

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Vigilant Worldwide Communications, LLC

DuSable Capital Management, LLC

Whiting, Jr., David Smythe

Wichterman, William

Wieck, Reinhard

Wiedeman, Wyeth M.

Wiese, Landry

Wikoff, Gregory

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Covington & Burling, LLP

Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

Ben Barnes Group

Camstoll Group, LLC

FCB Garfinkel

Wilkins, David Horton Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Wilkinson, Laura Elizabeth Ketchum Inc. NY
Will, Mari Maseng Maseng Communications
Williams, Joseph G. Wiley Rein, LLP

Williams, Rhonda DDB Worldwide Communications Group, Inc.

Willoughby, Jeanne Patrice Heather Podesta + Partners, LLC

Wilson, Ellen CMGRP, Inc.
Wilson, Emily M. Bryan Cave, LLP

Wiltz, Marie Ketchum Inc. NY
Winterstrid, Maria VisitSweden

Wisner, Frank G Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Wisner, Graham G. (t) Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Wohlford, Katelyn Podesta Group, Inc.

Wolf, Thomas M.

LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation

Wolff, Lester L.

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

Woo, Courtney (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Wood, Brittani Development Counsellors International

Woodside-Cidel, Melony
Wool, Ann Margaret (t)
Bahamas Tourist Office
Ketchum Inc. NY

Woolcock, John Milton Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Woolley, Jessica S. DLA Piper US LLP

Worthington, Douglas Edgar Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Wyman, Samuel H. JWI, LLC

Wynn, Albert R. (t) Dickstein Shapiro, LLP
Wynn, Albert R. Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Xia, Lisa Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Xiaodong, Hu Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Xu, Chenbin Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Xue, YapingChina National Tourist OfficeYajima, HarukoJETRO, New YorkYalowitz, KentArnold & Porter, LLPYamada, Shona (t)JETRO, New York

Yamamoto, Yoshiharu Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Yancey, Thomas H. Sidley Austin, LLP Yang, Jennifer Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Yang, Tsun Hui Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.
Yap, Jonathan Marc Singapore Economic Development Board

Yarbrough, Lisa KP Public Affairs, LLC

Yates, Kenneth A. (t) JWI, LLC

Yesilada, Yasa Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus Yibo, Zhou Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Yokota, Toshiyuki JETRO, New York
Yonten, Ngawang Office of Tibet
Yoon, Jae Chun Korea Business Center

Yorg, Michael International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.
You, Sejoon Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey
Young, Audrey E. Holland & Knight

Young, Audrey E. Holland & Knight
Young, Yasuko (t) JETRO, Atlanta
Youngblood, David Madison Group, LLC

Yu, Evan Tzyy-yih Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.
Yu, Hui Min Karen Singapore Economic Development Board

Yu, Zhang Chao Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Yuanyun, Yao Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Yun, Sarah Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Zabell, Melissa (t) CMGRP, Inc.

Zagaris, Bruce Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP
Zainal Abidin, Azilina Azni Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board

Zakheim, Keith Beckerman

Zaki, Jasmine Zubaidah Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Zala, Digvijaysinh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Zatina, Kristen

Zausner, L. Andrew (t)

Zavlodaver, Tal

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Dickstein Shapiro, LLP
Ketchum Inc. NY

Zhang, Chunsheng Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Zhang, Jianjun Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Zhao, Yiou JETRO, Houston

Zheng, Li Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

## **Short Form Name**

# Registrant Name

Ziemba, Steven (t)
Zivin, Aaron "Sparky" (t)
Zoidze, Roland
Zuberi, Imaad (t)
Zucker, Robert Benjamin
Zungu, Sphakamile Sthuthukile

Alpaytac, Inc.
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Beltway Government Strategies Inc. Winning Strategies Washington

South African Tourism